MIN.UIES
of the
COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI
MARCH 18, 2008
THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE C)
HAWAII, WAS HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, KALANA 0 MAUI BUILDING.
WAILUKU. HAWAII, ON TUESDAY, MARCH 18, 2008. BEGINNING AT 9:03 A.M WITH
CHAIR G. RIKI HOKAMA PRESIDING.

CHAIR HOKAMA: The Council of the County of Maui regular meeting of eighteenth March,
2008 shall come to order, Mr. Clerk, please call the roll.

ROLL CALL
PRESENT: VICE-CHAIR DENNIS A. MATEi0, COUNCILMEMBERS
MICHELLE ANDERSON, GLADYS C. BAISA., WILLIAM J.
mEcerzos MICHAEL J. MOLINA, JOSEPH PONTANILLA,
MICHAEL P. VICTORINO AND CHAIR G. RIKI HOKAMA.
EXCUSED: JO ANNE JOHNSON.
COUNTY CLERK ROY T. HIRAGA: Mr. Chairman, eight Members are in attendance
quorum of the Council is present to conduct business.

,

a

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Prior to having our opening remarks presented by
Mr. Pontanilla this morning for the Council, the Chair will now state, all phones,
anything that will disrupt this meeting shall be either turned off or put on vibrate
mode. The Chair will enforce decorum in this chambers, With that, Mr. Pontanilla,
will you please share your remarks with the Council.

OPENING REMARKS
The opening remarks were offered by Councilmember Joseph Pontanilla.
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PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Members of the Council, and others in attendance, rose and recited the
Pledge of Allegiance.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank, thank you very much Mr. Pontanilla.
Mr. Clerk let us proceed with the agenda.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, we've received numerous requests from individuals who
have signed up prior to the convening of the meeting that wish to testify. Shall we
proceed?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Prior to proceeding, the Chair will state the rules of testimony in this
chambers for a Council meeting. When your name is called please come forward to
the podium, state your name. If you are representing an organization, please state
that organization's name. You have three minutes.
The Chair will assist you at the beginning of your remarks, the green light on the
podium will go on to emphasize the start of the three minutes mark. At the two
minutes thirty second mark the yellow light will go on, such as a stop light at an
intersection notifying you, you have thirty seconds to conclude. At the three minute
mark the red light will go on and the Chair will end your testimony at that point.
For those that have signed up prior to the beginning of this meeting, by the Council's
rules you have an additional three minutes to speak should you wish after all others
have spoken.
With that Mr. Clerk, and I would also, have you, please everyone, we, we know you
may have strong positions on an issue before the Council today but would ask that
you extend the courtesy of neighbors to one another; this is not a popularity contest
in this chambers. This is a business meeting and the Members will make a vote at
the appropriate time.
With that Mr. Clerk, call the first testifier.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, I would note that unless otherwise noted, the individuals
will be offering testimony on Bill Nos. 21 and 22, otherwise known as the Wailea 670
Project.
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Our first speaker is Jack Lindholm, followed by Peter Iriarte. And he will be followed
by Alvin Viernes.

PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY
MR. JACK LINDHOLM rtestifyind on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)x:
Good morning, I'm here to recommend that you say no to Wailea 670. No to over
development. Wailea 670 is over development. Over development is a dysfunctional
use of our precious resources. Don't enable it by voting for it, vote against it. Oahu
is an example of what happens when communities are over run by development.
Don't it always seem to go that you don't know what you got till it's gone. Pave
paradise, put up a parking lot.
The cultural sites, the native plant habitats, sacred Hawaiian land, will be forever
ruined by W670. I recall the memorial of the, on the back window of a truck in
Kahului, "In loving memory of old Hawaii Nei, destroyed by the American dream."
Maui doesn't want to be another Oahu. Maui's getting out-of-control. There is
ridiculous disrespect for the aina. Maui No Ka Oi not for long.
Politicians, who do you represent? Where does it end? Are you just going through
the motions here? Is it like the Superferry and the decisions already made?
Wailea 670 is the Superferry of real estate developments.
Power corrupts unconditionally. The Governor who came from Maui said she
understood the home rule in her campaign and yet even though Maui and Kauai said
no thank you, she changed the law to accommodate the Superferry.
And what about the Council meetings behind closed doors to wash this through,
sounds fishy.
Mike Victorino's campaign promise was to never vote for another gated community.
Wailea 670 is a gated community.
This is an election year Maui wants leaders with integrity, honor. Keep your
promises, keep your job. Thank you to Riki Ohama, Hokama, Jo Anne Johnson, and
Michelle Anderson for voting against W670. Michelle is right, show me the water.
There is a water shortage. This is the leeward side, it's a desert, we have to
conserve water. This does not mean put in another development, that is insane.
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Our unique Hawaiian culture and environmental offerings should be respected,
protected, and preserved forever. We need to focus on innovation and cultural
education. The world needs this valuable resource, our unique identities.
As a point of reference, to give hope for the future, the world needs the essence of
that which is Hawaiian. Put an end to smothering and trampling our aloha spirit.
Vote no on Wailea 670. Come on enough already, stop the madness, stop the over
development, stop Wailea 670 and make that your legacy. This will be how you will
be remembered and how you continue to be a representative of the people.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Lindholm. Questions gentle, Members.
Mr. Clerk, proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, we've just been advised that thirty-nine individuals have
signed up prior to the convening of the meeting.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Peter Iriarte, followed by Alvin Viernes, followed by
Richard Owen.

MR. PETER IRIARTE [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Good morning, Council Chair Hokama, Councilmembers, My name is Peter Iriarte
and I'm the field representative for the Mason's Union here on Maui. And we are, the
Mason' s Union has been in support of the Honuaula, Wailea 670.
We feel it's a good viable project out there and we strongly urge the support of this
project. It brings economic sustainability to our members out here that are working.
We, along with me today we brought individuals that are not working and its projects
like this that keeps us going forward. With that, thank you,
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. lriarte. Any questions for the gentleman, Members? If
not, thank you very much for your testimony.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Alvin Viemes, followed by Richard Owen, followed by Marty Swajka.
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MR. ALVIN VIERNES [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
My name is Alvin Viernes. I'm a member and I'm here to support the Honuaula,
Wailea 670.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Viernes. Mr. Viernes, a question by Ms. Anderson on
your testimony. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you. Mr. Viernes you said you're, you're a
member, a member of-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Viernes.
Ms. Anderson, is going to ask you a question.
MR. VIERNES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You said you were a member. A member of what?
MR. VIERNES: Mason Union.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Anyone, anything else for Mr. Viernes? If not, thank you very much for
your testimony this morning. Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Richard Owen followed by Marty Swajka, followed by Bias Tadio,
MR. RICHARD OWEN [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Good morning, Councilmembers and all those in attendance. My name is Richard
Owen. I'm a resident of Kihei and a carpenter and I'm opposed to Wailea 670, Bill 21
and 22.
One of the supporters of this development talks about jobs. Well Hawaii has one of
the lowest unemployment rates in the nation, if not the lowest.
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As a carpenter I have never had a problem finding a job when I looked. As a matter
of fact ifs just the opposite. There are so many jobs here, people are coming from
the Mainland in droves.
Carpenters are not even listed as one of the top ten jobs in Hawaii or on Maui. Union
carpenters make up even a smaller percentage of the carpenters.
So any testimony from that sect should not be given any weight or consideration in
this matter. What about sustainability? What about sustainability?
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Owens, Any questions for the gentleman?
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair. Mr. Owens, thank you for being here.
You said that people are coming here in droves for construction jobs?
MR. OWEN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Could you illuminate on that a little bit, how you know
that?
MR. OWEN: Well, being in the trades and on any particular job site, ifs pretty common to
ask people where they're from, what they're doing. How come there is a Nevada
plate on their car or a Montana plate or a California plate? And so just about every
job site that I've been on there's been somebody who has recently moved here within
the last six months or definitely within the last year. So as far as finding a job, like I
said it's never been a problem and urn.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so are these union laborers or just independent-MR. OWEN: Both.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --carpenters.
MR. OWEN: Both.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you very much.
MR. OWEN: Sure.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any further questions? If not, thank you very much for your testimony.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 7

MR. OWEN: Thank you.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Marty Swajka, followed by Bias Tadio, followed by Alexander Roman, Jr.
MR. MARTY SWAJKA [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Good morning, Chair Hokama and Councilmembers. I'm here for, my name is Marty
James Swajka, a member of the Hawaii Mason's Union, Local 1 and I believe and
support the Hanaula, Honuaula, that was the Hanauaula Project 670 because it will
help hundreds of Maui families own a home.
It will also provide good paying jobs for the people of Maui in building construction
trades. Many times Maui construction workers have to travel away for jobs. With the
Haaula, Honuaula they can be close to their home and families enjoy all things make
our land such a great place to live.
I want to thank the Council for passing the workforce housing ordinance so residents
like me could one day realize our dream of owning a home. So I think it's a good
thing. Keep the construction guys working, get people to have affordable housing,
and keep the economy going, and affordable housing. And so I ask your support
this, this Bill 21, 22. Okay and that's pretty much it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Swajka. Questions for the gentleman? With none, thank
you very much for your presence. Mr. Swajka, where are you going? You cannot
walk on this floor.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Bias Tadio, followed by Alexander Roman Jr., followed
by Richard Viernes.
MR. BLAS TADIO [testifying on Bill Nos, 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
How zit. My name is Bias Tadio and I'm a member of the Hawaii Mason's Union,
Local 630. And I'm in support of this bill and I hope that the Council votes to approve
this bill. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Questions for the gentleman? Thank you for
your presence.
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COUNTY CLERK: Alexander Roman, Jr., followed by Richard Viernes, followed by Jose
Madera. Alexander Roman, Jr. If not Richard Viernes, followed by Jose Madera,
followed by Perry Artates.

MR. RICHARD VIERNES [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Hi, I'm Richard Viernes. I'm here for support this project for Local 630. And that's all
I got to say. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Viernes, for your testimony this morning.
COUNTY CLERK: Jose Madera, followed by Perry Artates, followed by Kenny Barr.

MR. JOSE MADERA [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Hello, my name is Jose Madera. I am a member of the Mason Union. I am here to
support the Honuaula Bill. So, I urge everybody to support.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Madera, we thank you for your testimony this morning.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Perry Artates, followed by Kenny Barr, followed by Lance Collins.

MR. PERRY ARTATES [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Good morning, Council Chair and Committee Members. For the record my name is
Perry Artates from the Hawaii Operating Engineers. Seeing the magnitude in this, in
this chamber today brings some kind of effect to what I represent, which is our local
union contractors as well as our local union labor.
You know, there was a lot of things that was popping in my head and I don't want to
go over it and repetitiously say what I testified time and time again from the public
meetings to the Council hearings that we had. But in all due respect to all the
testifiers here today being Hawaiian or none Hawaiian, we are given this opportunity
to speak up and I stand before you speaking not only as an individual, but all the
members of our local union that is here in this capacity.
What you witness here is a, a swarm of unemployment that's in the trend of our union
halls and, I, we all support this development as far as our trades. What I'm trying to
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get across to you is that with a developer, we don't control who, who is awarded the
project. But with Wailea 670 we had many meetings that they would use union labor
so that's why we backing Wailea 670 up.
I am kind of overwhelmed with the feeling that all of these members here are, are
joining unemployment that would one day be where it's not enough to pay the bills. A
lot of young families here are just in the verge, or the virgin stages of getting
affordable homes that have a mortgage. And that can really comply with what their
financial statuses are.
It's going to be a domino effect if we don't have this project, even to the mom and pop
stores. Even to a lot of the local companies that I see.
Our local people tend to utilize local services so with that, I hope you really think hard
about this and do what is right. And we don't . . . hold anyone accountable but as
you see the families here that represent our trades rely on this project. Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Artates. Questions for the gentleman?
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair. Thank you for being here Mr. Artates.
You said that you had many meetings with the developer who said that they would
use union labor. You know it's likely that if this passes that they could sell off
portions of this project to other people, so, to develop. So, do you have any written
agreement with them to guarantee union labor will be used on this project?
MR. ARTATES: No, we don't Michelle, Councilwoman Michelle Anderson. In our local style
we believe in our word and sometimes our word is just a hand shake. But so far that,
some of the developers, they made sure that they would use our union labor.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I appreciate your confidence, but the developers and
owners of this project are not local people. So thank you very much.
MR. ARTATES: Okay, well, well, let me, can I comment on that?
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, you can only respond to the question. Any further questions for the
gentleman? With none, thank you very much, Mr. Artates,
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Kenny Barr who will also be testifying on County
Communication No. 08-79, followed by Lance Collins, followed by Angie Hoffman.
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MR. KENNY BARR
[testifying on County Communication No. 08-79 and
Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:

Bill

Good morning, Mr. Chairman, Members. Every year we get to at least make a
comment about the nominations.
CHAIR HOKAMA: This is the last time the Chair is going to ask that you do not interrupt this
business meeting or have you removed from this chambers.
Mr. Barr, I'm sorry, please.
MR. BARR: And I would like to comment on, on the Planning Commission nominees, not
on them personally. I don't know Kent myself at all and Donna I've known for years
at the Maui Lu so their personalities I don't want to comment on.
I just want to make sure that you make them aware that or that you find out from
them that they are aware of the coastal management law and what that law states.
And, and basically what it was, as you know was enacted as State law to protect the
coastal zones of the whole State realizing that that's the future of Hawaii and why a
lot of people live here and grew up here.
So what that law does state though, that is that applicants have to mitigate any
impact on that area with there developments. And if they can't mitigate those
impacts, the Commissions have a right to say no and I very rarely see them ever say
no, but they do have the right to do that and actually an obligation.
And I look along Kihei Road and I wonder about some of these projects. Like for
instance the Maui Lu redevelopment. How, you could ask them, how are they going
to mitigate the traffic in that area with the one lane road. That parcel next to Maui
Coast Hotel, how can you mitigate the traffic. The traffic is already backed up and
stopped in front of that project most of the day from Foodland, so how do you
mitigate the traffic? So I would just ask you to check with them and see how they feel
about that.
And as far as Kent being a realtor, the question needs to be asked of him is if he
approves subdivisions, for him to sell houses on that subdivision would obviously be
a conflict of interest. How could it not be, he's going to make money from it. So if he
does take the job and if he does vote on a subdivision that he should state himself I
won't be involved in any of the sales in this subdivision because if I did it would look
like I was voting for it to make the sales. And that's all I want to say about the
nominees and I would like to move on to the next three minutes.
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I had skipped the first two public hearings here because I really thought that there
was no hope. But then listening to the Council discussions and the fact that there
were three new Councilmembers when the Kihei public hearing was announced, I
thought that there would be hope. So I was that night, the sixty-sixth person to speak
at 11:10 p.m.
I addressed the three things that I thought I knew about or kind of my expertise.
Which was the Piilani Highway which I told you folks that it has now been degraded
to a, by Mainland terms a boulevard. All it does is move traffic from one traffic light to
another and moves traffic from one end of town to turn down to one of the streets to
go down to Kihei Road. But basically we now have no more highway that takes us to
the rest of the island, you have to go through this boulevard.
And I mentioned that we really should consider having a highway first before we have
any more big developments in the area. So obviously you did not believe me about
that or you thought I was lying or something, I don't know but you obviously didn't,
didn't take that into account.
The second thing I mentioned was about the beaches being so crowded. And I think
I mentioned about how you see the, the old Tutu's in the morning when they have
their luaus or the baby's first birthday they use to come down and get a picnic table.
Now they have to come down at five in the morning and wait until the beach parks
open up because the gates are even closed because you got to stop the tourist from
getting beat-up in the park, so they have to close the gate. So now they have to wait
out in the street and then they, when the gates open they go and put their tables, put
their stuff on the table. Basically it's really, really crowded and this is just a little part
of Maui that's slipping away. And building more and more projects that's certainly not
going to help it, it's only going to make it worse.
And my third thing was about the traffic on Kihei Road which is just so hopeless now.
And to keep making it worse is, is just unbelievable. I mean, I think there is nothing
you can do about it. The planning in Kihei was such that when it was planned it was
never figured that each of these subdivisions were going to have two and three
housing units on each one instead of one, so we have like a triple population in the
area.
So then, you know, Gladys I, I heard you testify, or you spoke in your discussions
about how you know the old days and things like that and I said, oh wow I hope she
probably cares about the future of Maui and realizes that you know, we, we can't go
back to the old days but at least maybe we can stop it where it is now and at least
retain what we have.
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And then Mike you went on the Guzman show, Fred Guzman's show and, you know,
you wanted that public hearing. And, and I thought wow I guess he didn't hear
enough testimony, when he hears more, even though 80 percent of it has been
against the project that maybe they'll change their mind.
And, you know, Danny I was surprised at your ... because you care, your vote,
because you care about Molokai. And I know you care about affordable housing and
maybe that's why you went with this. But there are other ways to get affordable
housing.
And Joe and Mike you've always been pro-development so I didn't expect it. But
Mike, you made a comment about how people are coming here and we have to build
for them and I don't, I don't think that most of Maui feels that way. And-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Barr, thank you for your testimony.
MR. BARR: Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any questions for Mr. Barr? He spoke on two items, one was the
nominations to the Maui Planning Commission and the other one was on 670.
So, Ms. Anderson you need to let us know what you are asking the question on,
please.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The Wailea 670 testimony, Chair. Thank you. Kenny,
thank you for being here.
As a former Planning Commissioner and a taxi cab owner in Kihei, I think that you
have a certain knowledge and expertise that, it's helpful to us. And when you
mentioned that South Kihei Road is horrible and that there is no way to fix it. Could
you please elaborate on what you mean by horrible as far as it, you know as it being
maxed out and how this project would further affect that roadway, not to mention
Piilani.
MR. BARR: It's just going to add more, more cars to the area, more people to the area. All
those people in that project and the workers that are going to come down to Kihei
Road to use the stores. And why Kihei Road is that ways is because there's no more
room to widen it.
There's still, you don't take the Lipoa Street area there, you know the Planning
Commission had approved a project on the corner of Lipoa Street and South Kihei
Road. And I mean that's one of the worst areas in the, I don't know how you could do
that but they did. And, and the areas just keeps, is getting worse and the traffic,
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there's no where for it to go. The traffic lights back up the traffic the whole way, and
most of the afternoon it's backed up from Foodland to down by the Kihei Boat Ramp.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So knowing, as a Planning Commissioner you know we
have a rating system for the level of service for traffic. And the level of service "F" is
the worst. So what would you say just by your own daily experience, what would say
the level of service is on South Kihei Road?
MR, BARR: The level of service anywhere south of Azeka's is an "F" and that includes
every intersection where you have to wait sometimes five minutes especially at
Keonekai Road to get out of there to make left turns. The intersection, you can, with
lights you can get through, but I, I would say anywhere, you know, further down by
the Maui Lu at least it flows and I would give it a "C" or a "D" down there, but same
thing with those intersections trying to make a left, it's really hard.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much, Kenny.
MR. BARR: You're welcome.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
MR. BARR: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Johnson you have a question for the gentleman.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes and this is on the first part of the testimony about the
Commissioners. Just as a point of information, we will not have the, the
Commissioners here. They were not present at the hearing in committee so we won't
have the opportunity to ask the questions that you pose. And I just wanted to let you
know that it's unfortunate, but that's what happened.
MR. BARR: Did you have a chance at all at that meeting?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: What, and may I explain, Mr. Chair, the rules that we
ordinarily have to the testifier or is that not appropriate?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I was, you know, for today Members we have a very-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, I know.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --busy agenda, so I would just say you can ask the testifier questions,
this is not a two way discussion nor is it a debate. So at this time the Chair will say,
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unless you have another question for the gentleman, the Chair would move on, was

planning to move on.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and my second question or, I guess the first one
was the clarification about your testimony and just a point of information. The
question that I have is in regard to your testimony on Wailea 670. Because you used
to be on the Planning Commission, is that correct?
MR. BARR: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, when we place people in a position on the Planning
Commission, and with respect to these nominees who are there, one is a
representative who's affiliated with the union, another one is someone who has ties
to A&B as well as real estate. Were there similar people when you were a Planning
Commissioner who are placed on the Commission and did they in your opinion
represent the interest of both coastal zone management which you mentioned as well
as the general public?
MR. BARR: In my opinion-CHAIR HOKAMA: Please, get that phone off.
MR. BARR: In my opinion I have to honestly say no. They were nice people but they
represented a, an opinion and their voting I think went with that opinion, you know. I
mean that's, that's, they had that kind of a mind set and that's, that's the way it was
and that's probably why I'm, I'm questioning this.
And, and I, I have to say that if you haven't questioned these people, maybe you
should defer this and question them. I mean, I think that's important to know that
they understand that law, and are they willing to follow it?
It's important for the whole future of Maui. Everywhere in the coastal zone
management area, everywhere on the, on the makai side of Piilani Highway is in that
area, it's important.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and with regard to Wailea 670 that we're
undertaking right now. Do you believe that the, you know the project as it is
considered as a part of the other projects that have already been approved, when
you look in the broader perspective as a former Planning Commissioner, do you
believe right now Maui can absorb additional development?
MR. BARR: No, not without making everybody's life worse. The 90 percent of people who
do not work in the construction industry, if they work in the tourism industry, people
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are moving on to other places. I mean it's so apparent and it's just lowering

everybody's quality of life. And if you wanted to sell out that whole hillside at least, at
least make it affordable housing for everybody so if we're going to lose the quality of
life and be crushed with people then at least let it be people who need the homes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you very much, Kenny.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Mr. Barr for being here this
morning.
I just want, wanted to ask you a question and make a very short comment. Are you
aware that Na Kupuna, Na Kupuna 0 Maui has testified several times here in support
of the project Wailea 670.
MR. BARR: I know that they've supported it, but I don't know that they're 90 percent of the
population.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: The reason, the reason I ask the question is because they are
the, you know, respected elders of Maui and they have come and said we are in
support of this. And that means a lot to me because as you mentioned, I have lived
here all my life I am almost sixty-eight years old. I saw Maui change from a
plantation community to what it is now and we have to act for our needs now. As
much as I wish we could roll back the clock to those plantation days, they're gone.
Thank you very much. What do you?
MR. BARR: But there are eld--there are other elders who don't feel that way, that you've
heard them testify too about the plant life and continuing the perpetuation of the land,
so.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, it meant a lot to me to have them come.
MR. BARR: Okay, I understand that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much.
MR. BARR: And thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, for all the time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Barr, thank you for your presence.
Mr. Clerk let us call our next testifier.
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COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Lance Collins, who in addition to the Bill Nos. 21 and 22,
will also be offering testimony on the following County Communications 08-77, 08-78,
08-79, 08-82 and 08-86. He will be followed by Angie Hofman and Gene Weaver.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Mr. Collins, whenever you're ready to start.
MR. LANCE COLLINS ftestifyinq on County Communication Nos. 08-77, 08-78, 08-79,
08-82 and 08-86, and Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:

Mr. Chair, I just have a question.
Because I'm speaking on so many
communications, would it be okay to stop between and allow questions for each,
since some of the items I'm representing other individuals?
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, you can present your testimony at one time.
MR. COLLINS: Okay. Good morning, Mr. Chair and Members of the Maui County Council.
My name is Lance D. Collins, I'm an attorney in Wailuku and I live in Kahului.
I come here today to testify on County Communication No. 08-77. I think that
expending State Forfeiture Funds on employee, the Employee Development Program
is very important for the safety of our community and for the safety of the police
officers that are trained by the program.
Every community across the United States suffers at times from lack of funding for
proper training for police officers. And the problem with the lack of training of police
officers is that they get into situation where they can harm themselves, where they
can be harmed, or the public can be harmed. And it's very important that these kinds
of monies from the forfeiture fund which create no cost or expense to taxpayers or
the State or State General revenue for this kind of training.
I think this also shows another instance of creative thinking on the part of the County
and the part of, of the County Council in facilitating ways to insure that the public and
County employees, the police officers remain safe by using this type of, of funding
apparatus.
I think that a, that a lot of the litigation that comes before the County with respect to
police brutality or excessive use of force or other violations of, of the public's civil
rights with respect to the Police Department generally come because of a lack of
sufficient training. And in, in those instances it's obviously not helpful for the public,
but it also, it also can, those are the same causes which create harm to the police
officers and so this is very important and I encourage the County and the County
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Council to continue to look for ways to get funding for proper training for police
officers for their safety, the safety of the public.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You need to leave the chambers. I believe, I have given everyone
sufficient warning, so whoever has that phone, leave the chambers. We will not
disrupt this meeting once more. You know who you are.
Mr. Collins, I apologize.
MR. COLLINS: Oh, no, it's okay. And so, in just in closing on this item I, I again just want to
highlight how important these kinds of, of funding sources for proper training for the
police are.
Okay,

be, begin the next item.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
MR. COLLINS: My name is Lance D. Collins, I'm an attorney in Wailuku and I live in
Kahului.
I speak today with respect to County Communication 08-78 which has to do with
contracts that the Director of Finance is transmitting for your consideration and
review. I am a attorney that practices in the public procurement code and I want to
point out that some of these contracts, some of them don't really mean very much but
I, I wanted to speak a little bit about, about these contracts and how the public
procurement process works and why for these kinds of decision making the
procurement code really is the way to go.
The procurement code essentially insures that there is a certain level of government
openness in the awarding of government funds for particular kinds of goods and
services. It encourages that the funding which would otherwise be government
intervention in the market place essentially creates a place where there's the least
amount of political interference and allows the economics of the market place to
thrive. So it opens, it opens up more industry and more availability to, to businesses
that would like to compete for this.
And so with respect to staples and toilet paper and general services where there
really is no subjective or political dispute. With respect to the acquisition of these, of
these kinds of things for the, for the government that benefits the public, the
procurement process really is the way to go.
And I think as we see internationally now a lot of the developing world, although
they're having there own unique problems with it, are adopting the procurement code
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and the principles of public procurement. In so doing it really does benefit their
economy and it does benefit the people. It helps to avoid corruption.
I think right now if you're familiar with what's going on in the Philippines there is a
$300 million broad band contract that did not go through the approved public
procurement process that had been approved six years previous. And now there's
instability in the government. People want the President to resign, people are in
mass protesting. And I think it goes to show that I think everybody in that would have
been much better had they complied with the procurement process which is very
similar to how the County of Maui procures there goods and services.
And so I think these seventeen contracts demonstrate a commitment that the County
has to openness, to government openness and to the avoidance of sort of hand outs
and favoring special interests, or favoring secret interests or back door dealings. And
so, I would encourage the County to continue using the procurement code. Thank
you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Collins.
MR. COLLINS: Mr. Chair. Good morning, my name is Lance Collins. I am a attorney in
Wailuku and I live in Kahului.
I come today to speak about County Communication No. 08-79. I personally know
and have known since I was a child, Mr. Herman Nascimento. He is being
nominated for the Board of Code Appeals. Uncle Herman was the union master for
my father's union growing up and 1 was involved in quite a bit of extra curricular
political activity of the union and was very familiar with Mr. Nascimento. I think that
he would be an excellent candidate for the Board of Codes Appeals with his vast
knowledge of both how the industries work and the codes.
I also speak in support of Ellen Joy Pelissero who will be replacing Abe Kaahui to the
Civil Service Commission. I have known Ellen also since I was a child. She was a
Legislative Aide for Council, former Councilmember Sol Kahoohalahala. She also
happens to be on the board of one of the non-profits that I am an attorney for. I, I
think of her very highly and I think that she will do a good job in insuring that the merit
system is complied with.
I also speak in support of Dr. Henry Kauka Jr. who's been reappointed to the Liquor
Control Commission. I do some work before the Liquor Control Commission. I do
not know Mr. Kauka personally but I do think that he is a very fair and responsive
individual and will serve the Commission well for now a full term.
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I also speak in support of Dr. John Briley to the Maui County Commission on Persons
with Disabilities. I've also known Dr. Briley since I was a child. I went to school with
his youngest daughter at St. Anthony and I think that he has a special understanding
of persons with disability and will be very helpful to the Commission.
I also speak in support of Dave Jorgensen who's also an attorney in Wailuku to the
Police Commission. I've know Mr. Jorgensen since I've been an attorney. He's sort
of coordinates a lot of the social activities or used to, and he's also heavily involved
with the development, the cultural development of Wailuku. I think that he would be a
good addition to the Police Commission.
I also wanted to point out the number of appointments to the Cost of Government
Commission and the number of vacancies that were reported in the Maui News. I
think it's very important that the process be looked at for the appointments and the
nominations of persons to boards and commissions because I think the number of
appointments on the Cost of Government Commission demonstrates that there is a
problem when more than half of the board is up for appointment at one time. I think
that's definitely a problem. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Collins. Proceed.
MR. COLLINS: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good morning, Chair and Councilmembers. My
name is Lance Collins, I'm an attorney in Wailuku, I live in Kahului.
I'm here this morning to speak with respect to County Communication 08-82, it's a
letter from Councilmember Gladys Baisa to the Chair and Members of the Council
with respect to the Hawaii Sunshine Law.
Specifically she asks that she would like to have a discussion on what the permitted
actions of Councilmembers are at various types of events to prevent any unintended
violations of the Sunshine Law. She has concerns that the Rules of Council does
not appear to address the issues. It may need to be amended to provide clarity to
the Councilmembers.
As an attorney who works in the area of Sunshine Law and open government, I'm
always happy when Members of the legislative branches are curious and interested
in discussions of what are permitted uses or permitted interactions of Members.
I would direct any of the Councilmembers who have it accessible at this moment or
not to Section 92-2.5 of the Hawaii Sunshine Act. In there it essentially says that two
members of a board or commission or council in this case may discuss among
themselves the official business of the body, but may not commit to a particular
course of action.
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The board is also, or the Council is also allowed by vote at an open meeting to
appoint less than a quorum of members to investigate a particular issue and report
back to the board. And that, those investigations do not require further notice from
the Sunshine Law.
When you folks want to talk about your board officer, your Council officers, the
Sunshine Law also allows more than two of you to speak about it or all of you in
private.
I think ultimately the, as it says in Section 92-1 of the Sunshine Law that the purpose
of the Sunshine Law is to allow the public a right to know and the public to participate
meaningfully in the decision making of boards, commissions, and council.
And so as the Right to Know Committee versus City and County of Honolulu that was
decided on December 28 of last year before the Hawaii Supreme Court says is that
when there is any doubt as to whether a type of interaction violates Sunshine Law,
the Sunshine Law itself says, "That guidance should be in favor of not excluding the
public from any kind of participation".
And I know right now you folks are trying to change that in the legislature with your
Bill 2174, hopeful it won't pass but that essentially is the crux of the Sunshine Law.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Chair. Oh, sorry, we're supposed to wait.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr, Collins.
MR. COLLINS: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good morning, Mr. Chair and Councilmembers. My
name is Lance Collins, I am an attorney in Wailuku and a resident of Kahului.
I come this morning to speak to you about County Communication 08-86. I think that
the Monthly Source Report and Groundwater Use Report for the month ended
February 2008 is a very interesting document or excuse me, very interesting
documents that should be read carefully.
I think it's clear that our County faces a very, very, tremendous water problem that
will not be resolved overnight, you know, there's something in the newspaper recently
that said that they found some new way of creating more water deeper. You know
that's in, in, not to make a pun, but that's sort of a pipe dream. The truth comes is
that it doesn't matter how hard you squeeze an apple, orange juice will not come out.
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And I think that's the, I think that the data from these reports clearly show that this
island has significant problems with water and I don't know that the Council has fully
addressed some of these problems. Some of them are way beyond the Council's
power to change. We only have so much water, Council can't create more water that
isn't there. And I think it's very important that the Council look very carefully on how it
is going to create new water sources or access water that currently isn't available,
that is present if there is any. And I don't know that, you know, the Council's, the
County is required to have a water plan by ordinance, there's no water plan.
You know, the County is supposed to look at water use very carefully when it
approves, you know, changes in zoning, community plan amendments, and project
districts ordinances. And I'm not sure that the County is, the Council is fully fulfilling
it's obligation in that respect.
And I think that if you look carefully at these reports, I think it becomes very clear and
evident that something needs to be done very soon or we're essentially spiraling
towards our own end. And I hope that in looking at our future and looking at the
future of the County, that the Council will really look and see this data and be able to
be inspired to really commit to a future where water's accessible to every person on
Maui that needs it and wants it.
So, thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
MR. COLLINS: Good morning, Mr. Chair and Members of the Council. My name is Lance
Collins and I represent Gene Weaver, Patricia Stillwell, and Lorien Acquintas. I
represent them with respect to Bills No. 21 and 22.
I speak on Bill 21. As you are aware before you, you have two bills. These bills,
these bills essentially are involving the use of County and State land and also is
proposing a wastewater treatment facility pursuant to Section 343-5(c). Those are
triggers under the Hawaii Environmental Protection Act and require an environmental
assessment of such proposed action at the earliest practical time, that's
Subsection (c):
I, by the way have submitted written testimony on this which is much lengthier than
my oral testimony.
I think the problem here is that these bills do, should not be getting what is attempted
indirectly as procedural credit for the previous project that is going in a portion of the
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current project's place. As I cited in my letter, that it is elementary that officials
cannot do indirectly what they are prevented from doing directly.
The failure to do an environmental assessment before final action is taken will subject
the County to liability and clearly lawsuits. Citizens for the Protection of North Kohala
Coastline v. County of Maui [sic] and I think even in the most recent and famous case
here on Maui with the Hawaii Superferry, the Sierra Club v. Department of
Transportation.
The main thrust of the Hawaii Environmental Protection Act is to require agencies to
consider the environmental affects of projects before action is taken. In this respect
there has been no environmental assessment on these projects.
The previous project that is going in a portion of the current project's place did do an
EIS. And, and if, if you were to consider that EIS to be taken in credit for this current
project which includes a number of triggers that were never reviewed, you would still
have to do a supplemental environmental impact statement which has not been
done. And I'm sure there's been a letter to the Planning Commission to that effect
and that would, and failure to do that will subject the County to liability and lawsuits.
These folks ask that the County Council defer this matter and refer it back or remand
it back to the Maui Planning Commission for appropriate and lawful action. Thank
you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Collins.
MR. COLLINS: Good morning, Mr. Chair and Members of the Maui County Council. My
name is Lance Collins and I'm an attorney representing LaJon Weaver, Jefferson
Stillwell, and Leila Larson.
I testify today and I have provided written letter testimony which is much more
thorough and encompasses more. These folks are residents of Kihei, Maui, Hawaii.
They've been active in the plan, public planning process and concerned that
environmentally sustainable growth be implemented in the South Maui region.
As you are aware the Charter requires that the appropriate planning at
Section 8-8.4(c) requires the appropriate Planning Commission shall quote, "Review
other proposed land use ordinances and amendments thereto, prepared by the
director or the council and, after public hearing, transmit such ordinances with
findings and recommendations thereon to the council."
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The Charter also states that 8-8.6 that "Any revisions of the general plan, zoning
ordinance or other land use ordinance may be proposed by the council and shall be
reviewed by the appropriate planning commission as if prepared by the director."
On September 29, 2006, the Department of Corporation Counsel transmitted a
proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO REPEAL ORDINANCE
NO. 2171 AND TO ESTABLISH KIHEI-MAKENA PROJECT DISTRICT 9
(WAILEA 670) ZONING (CONDITIONAL ZONING), FOR APPROXIMATELY
670 ACRES SITUATED AT PAEAHU, PALAUEA, KEAUHOU, MAUI, HAWAII" to
the, the Council. This bill, which is now numbered Bill No. 22, was not reviewed by
the Maui Planning Commission at all. As noted by Land Use Committee's report on
the bill, the new bill would reduce perceived hardship to the land developer and the
County, in complying and enforcing with the two separate set of conditions that came
with the bills that were reviewed by the Planning Commission.
This bill, the Charter and case law requires that the commission review both of these
bills before it comes back before your body. The general rule that compliance with
the requirement of a public hearing by a zoning commission or other designated body
is essential to the validity of the zoning ordinance or amendment.
Many courts, including Hawaii's courts have held that a hearing before a planning
commission is not meaningless ceremony and a council's subsequent action would
not validate otherwise unlawful conduct.
In one case it has been cited with approval by Hawaii courts said that, that a town
council had attempted to adopt amendments to a zoning map and ordinance that had
been proposed for consideration at a prior public hearing. However, the council then
approved an ordinance without the requisite public hearing. The court held that the
action by the council is ultra vires of the council's jurisdiction.
Finally, here in Hawaii a case Carlsmith Carlsmith Wichman Case v. CPB Properties,
Inc. stated "an amendment will be declared invalid where, as finally adopted, is so
fundamentally different from that originally proposed as to amount to a new
proposal." "To permit the original proposal to be completely ignored and adopt
another proposal which was not advocated or discussed at the public hearing may
destroy the statutory requirement for a public hearing." Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Collins. Mr. Collins, spoke on a variety of subjects this
morning, Members. Questions for the gentleman on a specific item that he has
provided comment on.
Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I think take the easy one first.
County Communication 08-77 regarding, I, I think I have it right, but anyway it's
regarding Ms. Baisa's request on clarification of the Sunshine Law.
MR. COLLINS: Eighty-two, 08-82.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh, okay, I don't have that right. You mentioned in your
testimony that the City and County of Honolulu had a Right to Know Committee?
MR. COLLINS: No, a Right to Know Committee along with the Society of Professional
Journalist sued the City and County of Honolulu and the case is the Right to Know
Committee v. the City and County of Honolulu.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh, I see. And so the Right to Know Committee was like
a group of citizens that formed to address the issue?
MR. COLLINS: Yes, yes, the, the Sunshine Law allows any person whatsoever to sue a
government entity that violates the Sunshine Law. It's a very, very broad standing in
court.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so what, what did they sue them over and what was
the result?
MR. COLLINS: Well, the City Council engaged the, you know, the Sunshine Law does not,
as I said in my testimony, the Sunshine Law does not permit members from talking to
each other, more than two or getting any commitments on decisions that they want to
do.
But the City Council at the time chaired by Donovan Dela Cruz essentially went and
did a number of serial communications one on one trying to circumvent the
requirement that they couldn't talk and essentially had seven of the nine members, or
six of the nine members introduce a resolution that they'd all co-introduced. And that
on its face totally violates the Sunshine Law because the Sunshine Law does not
allow six members of, of Council to talk to each other about official business and so
they can't all co-introduce the same thing.
This isn't like the Legislature where they can do whatever they want. And so the right
to know, and so the Office of Information Practices issued a letter saying you can't do
this. City and County came back with a reply. And then they issued another letter
saying you really can't do this and then they just did it anyways and so the Right to
Know Committee ended up suing. And the Office of Information Practices did
intervene in this lawsuit.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, and so they prevailed, the Right to Know

Committee,
MR. COLLINS: They prevailed and they got an award of attorney's fees and costs.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so then was a resolution, did they have to undue
the resolution or?
MR. COLLINS: Yeah, it was, it was voided and I think by that time, I think they knew that
they weren't going to win because the, the Circuit Court below had considered it void,
so by the time it went to Supreme Court it wasn't really an active issue anymore. But
yeah, it was voided and they had to essentially go through the whole process and
redo all of that and have the actual discussions out in an open meeting and not
behind closed doors.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: All right, thank you for that clarification. So I want to skip
to these-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Chair, point of information.
CHAIR HOKAMA: State your point.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, would it be more efficient if say Member Anderson
is addressing questions to one of the items that the testifier's testified on, that we
address questions to that item first. Or you want us to go back when it's our turn to
other, you know, parts of his communication.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'll yield, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You have a question on this matter, under, regarding Sunshine Law,
Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yes, I do.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Then the Chair will recognize you since Ms. Anderson has relinquished
the floor. Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
Yes, Mr. Collins, I have a question. Did you say that under the Sunshine Law,
members, a number of members less than quorum would be able to meet and do
research on a particular item without it being an agendized meeting?
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MR. COLLINS: Yes, but there's a number of procedural requirements that must proceed
that and the first is that, that either the Council or the Committee that's allowing, has
to allow you folks to do it by majority vote and that has to be subject to discussion.
Essentially the body can always appoint less than a quorum of its membership to be
a fact finding group that does not need to comply with the notice requirements and
the, and the hearing requirements. However, to be able to do that the Council would
have to approve that by resolution or by an ordinance.
If it's going to become a regular practice, it would probably be appropriate to have
them in your rules, your Council Rules. But yes, that is a permitted interaction right
now.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see, and, and that would be pertaining to whether, if that
applies and there's a resolution or an ordinance to do that. Would that also apply
with members going out into the community meetings as a group of less than quorum
to research information on a particular issue being discussed?
MR. COLLINS: Only if it's previously approved by the Council. Yeah, it would have to be
approved by the Council through its regular decision making process. So you had to
probably put it on your agenda like a month or a month and a half in advance and it
would have to be voted on by a majority of the, the Councilmembers first. That, that's
how it currently is, of course the bill that you folks have proposed to the Legislature
would undo that, but that is currently the, what the law says.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So would the Council have to do that every time they
wanted to do that or do you have a blanket ordinance that you could pass that would
allow you to do that anytime the Council feels there is a need for that?
MR. COLLINS: No, you couldn't do a blanket ordinance because you'd have to, the Council
would have to approve each particular item that you wanted to investigate. It would,
it would, yeah, you couldn't, you couldn't do it blanket wise.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see. Thank you, Mr. Collins. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
So, Mr. Collins if I understand you correctly that all these public hearings, wait let me
step back, public meetings done by various associations like the Kula Community
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Association, the Kihei Community Association, the Sierra Club for which all of us
many times or many of us are invited to go to sit there to hear what they have to say.
Not to participate on a panel and or not to participate in decision making, but to hear
their mana'o, their information, that we are not allowed to do this?
MR. COLLINS: Well, currently according to State law and the interpretations by the Office
of Information Practices if more than two of you are doing that then yes you would be
violating the Sunshine Law.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Very interesting. So you know, in other words as a
public servant I'm being barred to participate with the public and that's what you
basically amounting that up to?
MR. COLLINS: No, no you're not allowed to-CHAIR HOKAMA: This is not a debate, there is, this discussion ends.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you, Mr. Chair. I'm sorry, I did not mean,
mean to go into that. I apologize, Mr. Chair. Thank you, Mr. Collins.
MR. COLLINS: Sure, but to answer your question no, that's not what I'm saying.
CHAIR HOKAMA: This item will be referred to committee and I expect the committee to
take up its appropriate discussion and testimony at that time. Questions, Members?
If not, Mr. Collins.
Yes, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, Mr. Chair.
I want to move onto the item at hand which is the Wailea 670 Project which so many
people are waiting their chance to speak oft So I just want to make this a quick,
we've got two pretty extensive letters here and one has to do with one of your, I think
your first testimony had to do with the requirement for an environmental assessment.
MR. COLLINS: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so I want to briefly ask you a question on that
Mr. Collins. Are you saying that this body as the decision makers even though we
are not considered an agency who would have the approval authority over the
acceptance as to whether or not an environmental assessment has met statutory
requirements that, that job has been given to the Planning Commission.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 28

So are you saying that even though we are not an agency, that we should have had
a current environmental assessment with which to refer to as an informational
document in order to make an informed decision on the Wailea 670 Project,
MR. COLLINS: Yes, I, I think, I think that's, yes, that, that these bills, if they are passed out
and there is no environmental assessment done, will be void.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: By court?
MR. COLLINS: By a court.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, and is that more than, I mean we know that, I think
it's Maui Tomorrow has filed a request for a supplemental on the old 1989 EIS and
that still has to be heard before the Planning Commission.
But this project as it is now before us includes work on a State highway and, which is
a trigger for an EIS. And also includes a private sewage treatment plant which is also
a trigger for an EIS. And so are you saying that they should do a new EIS
addressing those issues and the project as a whole before this body can act on their
request.
MR. COLLINS: No, that's, that, that posi--see this and this is yeah, this is slightly confusing
because Maui Tomorrow and their position is that a supplemental environmental
impact statement would be required. And if these bills really were just amending the
previous project which they're not, they're repealing the old project and creating a
new project, yes then a supplemental environmental impact statement would, would
be necessary.
My clients' position; however, is that because, that this, these projects are not simply
amendments to the old project. You folks are repealing those projects and creating
new projects that have never been subject to an environmental assessment which is
required by law.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you, Mr. Collins.
And then in regards to the Planning Commission reviewing the bills. So what you're
saying is that when the, and for clarification please Mr. Chair, that when the Land
Use Committee, who was it?
MR. COLLINS: Page three.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Page three, thank you. Okay, that in, now in
September '06 and this is several years after the Planning Commission had already
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heard the bills and transmitted them forward to the Council, that the Department of
Corp. Counsel along with the Land Use Committee proposed a, a new bill essentially
coordinating or, or putting two bills together for the sake of expediency or, or
something having to do with enforcing two separate sets of conditions. And of course
many of those conditions were conditions that were never discussed at the Planning
Commission.
So are you saying that because all of this happened after the bill left the Planning
Commission and came to the Council, that our Charter now requires it to go back to
the Planning Commission in the state that ifs in now for them to review it, for their
recommendations, to then send it back to the Council.
MR. COLLINS: Yes and no. Yes, in that the bill that was previously heard by the
Commission that has been substantially revised and doesn't look anywhere near
what it did seven years ago, yes it would need to go back. And no, the bill that was
never heard by the Planning Commission would not go back to the Planning
Commission, it needs to go to the Planning Commission, for the first time.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You mean the revised bill that they've never heard that
needs to go ..
MR. COLLINS: Right, because it's not, it wasn't just simply putting, putting one bill into
another one. And there was revisions made in the joining of the two bills that were
significant and substantial and that's one of the reasons I'm sure why the Land Use
Committee said that it would, it would, you know, reduce perceived hardships to the
developer and the County.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Could you give me just one example of the changes that
were substantial or significant. Just one example.
MR. COLLINS: Well, I think one, one example is that instead of two separate sets of
conditions there's now one. And you know, I think that a, a number of the conditions
that came out of the Land Use Committee and out of the last hearing I think are, are,
those are examples that immediately come to mind. But I think that the changing
from two separate sets of conditions to one is the, immediately the, the, the first thing
that comes to my mind when I, I saw this bill that is significant.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, so just one more clarifying question, Mr. Chair,
cause this is very confusing even to me who spent a lot of time on this. So the two
bills that we originally had that had two sets of conditions, one was the change in
zoning bill and the other bill was a project district bill? What was the bill that?
MR. COLLINS: No, there were, I think there were three bills.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, there were three bills, but only two had conditions
attached.
MR. COLLINS: Right, and one of them was repealing the ordinance.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
MR. COLLINS: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so that was the bill that you said had conditions?
MR. COLLINS: Well, it was, it was the, the, it was the conditional zoning and the repealing
of the ordinance, my understanding, those were the two bills that were put together
and that had separate conditions from the other bill.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh, I see.
MR. COLLINS: And so, yeah, so now there's essentially there was revisions to everything
and then they created this new bill which the Charter requires go to the Planning
Commission first.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Collins, Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Further questions for Mr. Collins? With none, thank you very much for
your testimony.
MR. COLLINS: Thank you.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Angie Hofmann for an addition to Bill Nos. 21 and 22 will
also be offering testimony on Bill Nos. 34 through 36, and on County
Communication 08-79. She'll be followed by Gene Weaver and LaJon Weaver.
MS. ANGIE HOFMANN
[testifying on County Communication No. 08-79 and
Bill Nos. 21 (2008), 22 (2008), 34 (2008), 35 (2008) and 36 (2008)1:
I'd like to ask a question about the time? Do I get nine minutes then or is it broken up
into three minute segments for each thing, three, three agenda items.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You have three minutes for every agendized item by Rules.
MS. HOFMANN: The lights will come on each time?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: So we'll, when you stop speaking on the specific issue then your time
will restart.
MS. HOFMANN: Okay, thank you. Aloha, my name is Angie Hofmann, I'd like to speak on
two bills before I speak on Wailea 670.
The first one is about the Makena Condos, Bills 34, 35 and 36. I'd like to speak
about the cultural significance of the area and that only a cursory review of the
archeological sites was done on that property. Virtually nothing is proposed to be
preserved although the immediate areas is rich in archeological remains dating from
1000 A.D. on.
The Buck Lono Kailua Family who lived in the area on the land since the 1950's were
traditional cultural practitioners, famous fishermen and women, deeply connected to
the land and sea. Their family stories indicated a huakai po, night marchers trail,
travel through this parcel past Kalani Heiau and up to Ulupalakua.
Also, the infrastructure. We're talking about four swimming pools in Makena,
hundred feet from the ocean when people in Central Maui are told to conserve water
because we have water shortage. Discharge of septic systems in the coastal zone.
Impacts of construction traffic on access to popular Maluaka Beach, not even
discussed in this condo application.
So I just wanted to make those points about that, that agenda. I'm very concerned
about that area, it's very eco-sensitive and I hope you guys take that into
consideration when speaking about that.
Okay, second agenda item I'm going to speak on is approval of appointees to boards
and commissions. I know someone said you're not really talking about that today but
I just have a little bit to say about that.
Two nominees a realtor, Kent Hiragana [sic,/ and ILWU VP Donna Lee Domingo. I
feel like these two appointees would, would be stacking the Planning Commission
with members who have potential conflicts of interest, will not speak up for the public
interest to demand adequate affordable housing and environmental review.
I've been to a couple of Planning Commission meetings and have seen this situation.
These two people may be lovely people, but does anyone believe that, you know,
they, they would really be impartial when a development is proposed that their
colleagues or fellow union members could benefit from financially. So I just want to
make that point out. So that's it on that item.
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Now I'd like to speak about Wailea 670. What I've heard over the past many months
of Council discussion of Wailea 670 is that it's more important to have jobs than to
have larger parks, or native plants, or cultural sites, or solid information about water
availability, or a real neighborhood where young people like me could find a home to
raise our families. I've heard this Council be asked not to push for any of these other
things because the needs for jobs is so important.
Maybe I am young and naïve but my generation wants to know why can't we have
good planning and good jobs.
I've sat here and heard that union workers have been left jobless or will be in the
near future. I did a little research on this, on the web and it seems like thousands of
units are either beginning construction, under construction or planned to be built over
the next ten years.
Most have all their permits. Will all these units be offering jobs to our union workers,
our Maui union workers? If not, why not? Isn't that something the Council should
know instead of just approving more and more projects?
Here's just some of the approved projects that are under construction right now:
700 units at Intrawest North Beach, 24 luxurious $3 million condos at Papali in
Wailea, 182 golf course estates by Silversword and another 58 luxury condos in the
same development and 193 units at the Wailea Renaissance Baccarat luxury
timeshare con--conversion.
There's plenty more planned to start later this year, like 442 units and 86,000 square
feet of commercial space at Kahului Town Center. Seventy-five more ultra luxury
condos at Wailea, the ten new Makena luxury homes on Garcia's land you recently
approved, 71 gated condos at Dowling's Maluaka Beach Club, and 50 million multimillion dollar ag estates approved for Honolua Ridge. The list goes on.
What about the next ten years? There's 700 luxury residents, residences approved
for Kapalua Mauka, 788 new timeshares at Maui Lu, 99 condos across from Star
Market in Kihei. The redevelopment of Paia Town, Haleakala Ranch Center, new
condo/commercial project at Maalaea, 1,000 houses and condos at Ohukai Village in
Kihei, 148 already approved at Haliimaile. This is stuff you can read about in papers,
real estate web sites.
I think we have the good jobs available but what the good planning part? Is it good
planning to okay more housing when we really don't know if there is enough water for
that housing? It is good planning to make back door policy decisions that will have
two kinds of wastewater systems. An old one that people in North Kihei where I grew
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up will have to pay more money to keep getting patched up. Another wastewater
system that only provides an expensive new treatment. I'm going to finish up.

Mr. Hokama advises Council they were in a position to pick and choose the best of
the projects to support. I think the majority of our community agrees with him and
wants you to defer approval of this project until you have the real facts and not just
easy promises. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Hofmann. Questions for the young lady?
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, just a point of clarification. In the earlier segment,
the Planning Commissioner's do not have to be here, but that item will be discussed
today.
MS. HOFMANN: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair. Ms. Hofmann, did you provide us with
that testimony on Wailea 670?
MS. HOFMANN: No, I can.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Could you please? Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Any thing else for the gentlewoman on her testimony?
Okay, Mr. Clerk, let us proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Gene Weaver followed by LaJon Weaver and Chandrika
McLaughlin.
MR. GENE WEAVER [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Good morning, aloha everybody, Council Chairman, Members of the Council. Where
do I start? It's such a big issue and all the audience, aloha, thank you for coming
today.
Well first of all, I'm wondering how we got here again and how, here I'm up here for a
third time. I'd like to get to know you all in another way besides being up here in, in
such a complex situation.
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You know, I know you're all doing the best you can, I believe that, so thank you. And,
and for our audience too, we're all doing the best we can here and we have needs
and we have . . . here.
And first I want to say, "Let's protect Makena". This is a gem. This is a jewel. This is
why people come here to Maui, so many people. I mean this island changes half of
its population every week. Why are these people coming here? Because they want
to go to a beautiful place that doesn't have construction and traffic jams, they want to
come to Makena. So let's protect, please protect this area.
Now I don't know why this is come to the nine of you to decide this for all of the
people of this world, I don't know. You are busy here in your office, you're not on the
beach, you're not down there knowing what's really going on, seeing, feeling the
energy of the aina. You're up here being busy. So to me, I'm not sure why, how this
world got to this place where you're making these decisions for so many other
people.
But I would, I would please take the time to say no to this now. This isn't yes, we're
just entering the discussion, we're making real choices here.
Once you give these people this zoning I want to remind you, you will owe them. You
do not owe these developers and these investors who have proved to not be good for
other communities. You don't owe them this zoning. But once you give them this
zoning then you will owe them and we will all owe them because of the decisions
you've made. So please this is the time to say no. We can look into this. This is not
something we want to hurry about. Take all the time. You have, you have time, but
once you give them this zoning it's a done deal.
There's so many issues here. First of all, how could you even be hearing this with no
environmental assessment. I don't, I don't know how this could possibly be the order
of things to do. And I just want, I really came here to just speak from my heart. So,
thank you for hearing my concerns and my needs.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Weaver. Questions for the gentleman? Mr. Weaver,
thank you for your presence.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: LaJon Weaver, followed by Chandrika McLaughlin and David Atias.
MEMBER OF THE AUDIENCE: What number?
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COUNTY CLERK: Fifteen, sixteen and seventeen.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, before Ms. Weaver starts I shall remind everyone when you are
speaking at the podium you will address your comments to the Chair. Ms. Weaver.

MS. LAJON WEAVER [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Hello, Councilmembers. I came here today to testify in behalf of hundreds of friends
and people who couldn't be here because of work and other commitments. As you
know, this room would be full of a lot more people who are against this project if it
was possible.
I really want to request that you look at what the people want and do that please. I'm
begging you to represent your people and it is election year. You've heard amazing
intelligent testimony from highly educated trained experts in every field against this
project for very valid reasons. Please don't leave a legacy for your grandchildren in
which your vote caused South Maui such massive deterioration.
Yesterday I was driving down South Kihei Road at around 4:15 and I was going one
mile per hour, maybe two to five at times. And it's, it is really very serious already.
And no parking at the beaches and there's just so many issues.
So, just say no now and then let's make sure the conditions and the CCR's are really
full and complete with signatures of all the things that were promised us. There's so
many things that have been promised verbally and that I'd like to make sure that
they're all in writing because unless they are these won't happen.
And certain, some of the issues that would be really nice to get clarified is the
collector road, Is it really going to be a dead end? What is the buffer really going to
be? There was one point you said it would be a 150 buffer, I forget is it a 120 now
which includes the road and both backyards? These aren't auditory buffers if there's
a road and people's backyards where they're making noise.
The extension roads is another issue. We're concerned that you'll try to extend Akala
Drive, Hoala Drive, Lauu Place [sic] or Lanihou Place to connect with your, their
streets. This would greatly increase the probability of traffic from both construction
vehicles and residents using Maui Meadows' small roads which have no sidewalks as
shortcuts to get there.
You've also stated that addressing our concerns regarding view impact. Make sure
these are in the conditions and the CCR's and that it's enforceable by Maui residents
and your residents.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Weaver, for your testimony.
MS. WEAVER: Okay, I had another section on the gating but we will, I don't have time for it.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Questions for the gentle lady on her testimony?
Ms. Weaver, thank you for your testimony.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Chandrika McLaughlin, followed by David Atias and
Michael Gach.
MS, CHANDRIKA MCLAUGHLIN [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 ( 2008 )1:
Councilmembers, thank you for the opportunity to speak. My name is Chandrika
McLaughlin and I'm here to talk about the danger of this development Wailea 670 to
our water supplies.
They proposed to use the Kamaole Aquifer. The Kamaole Aquifer is brackish which
means it is vulnerable to damage from too much pumping. The Wailea 670
developers tried to fool us into believing they had plenty of fresh water for their
project. Then, when they were challenged by experts, they changed their story on
the spot and said they would desalinate using reverse osmosis an extremely
expensive and energy intensive technology. With reverse osmosis they would need
to pump five to seven and a half million gallons per day in order to obtain the two and
a half million gallons per day they estimate in their application they need for their
development.
The damage to the aquifer would be greater with desalination due to the extra
pumping. Wailea 670's wells have not been pump tested at the same time. They
have not been pump tested over an extended period of time. Both of these drive up
salt levels. There has been no independent study regarding the impact on down
gradient wells. According to geologists, the aquifer could be permanently damaged
to the extent that it will be of no use whatsoever to current down gradient users for
years to come along a three mile stretch of coastline from North Makena to South
Kihei. That means existing golf courses and landscaping in Wailea and Makena
would be at severe risk.
If many or most of these wells below go bad due to the pumping up at Wailea 670,
owners and managers will be forced to turn to the County for water relief. Now, we
are talking about potentially millions of gallons per day the County will have to
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provide or these long standing hotels, golf courses and developments will risk turning
into a desert.
Where will the County get this water? According to the USGS, the lao and Waihee
Aquifers are the source over 75 percent of the ground water that is pumped for
municipal proposes on Maui with the lao supplying over 75 percent of that. Data has
shown that water levels in the lao Aquifer had declined to nearly one-half of the predevelopment water levels. Chloride concentrations of the pumped water from at least
two of the wells in the area have risen to levels above the U.S. Environmental
Protection Agency secondary drinking water guideline. We are in a water crisis.
There is not enough water for this development. Nor is there water for the
250 apartments in North Kihei where there are four water meters.
As elected officials and public servants in a position of public trust, it is your
responsibility to protect the people of Maui, not jeopardize our water supplies.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. McLaughlin.
MS. MCLAUGHLIN: Actually I just have two more sentences here.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your testimony.
MS. MCLAUGHLIN: Under the County Code--CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. McLaughlin, thank you very much for your testimony.
MS. MCLAUGHLIN: Oh, okay, almost finished. Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, questions for the lady? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Chandrika could you leave your testimony for us.
MS. MCLAUGHLIN: I already did, actually.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh, you did. Okay, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Other questions for the lady?
If not, Mr. Clerk, let us move on.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is David Atlas, followed by Michael Gach, followed by
Wayne Nishiki.
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MR. DAVID ATIAS [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Aloha, excuse me, aloha. My name is Dave Atlas and I've been here before and
you've seen some of my students here on occasion. I'm here to speak with you
about Wailea 670. I'm having a little problem with my students and I could use your
help as it concerns this project.
I teach my students that, to think critically and I teach them to question. And I
encourage them, almost plead with them to get involved to, to let their voices be
heard because it makes a difference. But when I do that I also qualify that and say
you have to do it in a certain way because we have rules and we talk about the
reasons we have rules and why it's more effective to try and create change but
following those rules.
Well, there's a rule that if someone has a project they have an application to fill out,
they have paperwork to do. And I've been informed and I checked up on it this
morning that the developer who submitted the application for this project, the
application is incomplete, it's still incomplete. We shouldn't be here talking about this.
My vacation, I shouldn't be here talking with you about this.
You've had to spend an enormous amount of time going back and asking questions
that should have been in the application. By you even considering this right now
you're telling my students these rules don't matter. You're telling me that these rules
don't matter. You're telling the people here the rules that we have don't matter. And
that, maybe it's, maybe there's a legal loophole for it but there sure isn't a moral one.
And there sure isn't an obligatory one and we should not be here discussing this right
now.
Now the developers asked you to change the language of the community plan
specifically in relating to the Kihei-Makena Community Plan. With that it's a State law
and needs to go back to the Planning Commission for an environmental assessment,
that's not happening either. We shouldn't be here discussing this right now. This
shouldn't be an issue.
Now, I do have a lot of issues with the plan, and its merit, that's not why I'm here right
now. I have my students, I have to go back to them when schools comes back and
tell them what's going on. Yeah, the application is not done but it's still getting
considered. It got passed the first reading.
I, I want to make sure I address something else. I wasn't planning on discussing this
and I only have less than a minute so I would like to talk about some of the things
that have been said and will be said by my brothers and sisters in the unions here.
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The people I have worked with in the unions who I have marched on picket lines with.
Who I've been in meetings with. Who I've marched in Labor Day parades with know
the difference between the temporary job that will be over when the project's over
and that will destroy our environment.
And, and a good job that will be permanent, that has good benefits, that will help our
community. And this temporary job when it's all over and there's no water and it's
destroying our land, it's not going to matter. The job is just going to be
inconsequential. You can come up with ways to create jobs that are sustainable, that
help our, that help our island. You can do that and your actions will show if you
choose to. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your testimony. Any questions for the gentleman? If not,
we thank you for your testimony this morning.
MR. ATIAS: Thank you.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Michael Gach, followed by Wayne K. Nishiki and
Stephanie Cherin.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, after this testifier Members, the Chair will call a mid-morning
recess.

MR. MICHAEL GACH (testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Honorable Chairman, I have two agenda items I would like to be recognized for
Bills 21, 22 that is not on my sign-in sheet. I came early and was not informed that
that needed to be in. May I please have permission for two agenda items, sir?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, proceed.
MR. GACH: Thank you, mahalo. I'm representing, my name is Michael Gach and I'm
representing myself and my wife Barbara Teryl Gach. We envision keeping our, our
beaches beautiful, unpolluted, our infrastructure clear by limiting development,
especially in Wailea.
As residents of South Kihei, we believe that more shopping centers and luxury
homes in our area should be limited. We love Wailea beaches because they are still
absolutely pristine and will do whatever we can to keep it that way.
Any large development in Wailea is naturally going to affect the quality of water, the
reefs, and increase traffic, which if you live in this area is bumper to bumper and very
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frustrating to not only the people who live there but also the, the tourist. And it's also
going to increase pollution so please refute Wailea 670 to protect our island's beauty
and the basis of tourism.
Join with me in, in rejecting this enormous project, to stop urban sprawl. Passing
Wailea 670 may set a precedent to pass other huge developments like the Makena
Resort, which will result in urban sprawl throughout South Maui. This would be a
stepping stone effect that would be a disaster for not only Wailea beaches, but many
aspects of our beautiful environment, evec--eventually impacting tourism which is the
cornerstone of our economy.
My second agenda item. My name is, is Michael Gach, I'm representing my wife
Barbara Teryl Gach. The notion that this 670 Project upholds Maui, the Maui
economy and the construction industry is false. And I am going to give you actual
evidence and it's something that I haven't heard in, in the testimonies so far.
Since this huge project would, this, this huge project would recruit Mainland workers
that's, that's not going to employ our Maui workers. As local Maui condo owners, we
will continue to support the local workers and put them to work without this project.
We consciously chose to buy condos in older complexes to minimize the ecological
impact of building new structures. There's plenty of work here on our island to
remodel and to repair our existing buildings.
In fact here's a direct quote from one of our condo newsletters at the Kihei Akahi.
"A huge, the huge building expansion on Maui has really cut into our entire, entire
labor supply so that our vendor pool is limited", and thus condo complexes find it
difficult to get labor to repair existing buildings. I'm, I'm listening to many of the
testimony here and I'm, I'm saying, what part of this picture am I not getting?
All you have to do is to go to the associations of these condos and they will employ
the, the union labor. Plus people like me who own condos, we need our condos
repaired. We will employ you too. So there's two sources of employment that tap
into the number one source of our economy in Maui and, and that is tourism.
Here's another reason why we're opposed to the Wailea 670. In an emergency we
already have a problem to efficiently evacuate South Kihei safely to avoid danger in
event of a fire or flooding or other possible disasters. The impact of this development
project would further compound this problem.
Councilmembers, for Maui's sake, my wife and I urge you to put a limit on Maui's
growth. This is an election year and the, and so many of the people here are
counting on you to do the right thing to conserve our wonderful, beautiful, gorgeous
island. By limiting growth, we will protect the land and the sea. Mahalo nui.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Gach thank you very much for your testimony. Any questions?
MR. GACH: Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair. Thank you for being here Mr. Gach.
MR. GACH: Thank.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You live at, at Kihei Akahi?
MR. GACH: No, I own a, a unit at Kihei Akahi.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, because I received an e-mail from someone
telling me that the brackish well at Kihei Akahi is, has gone too salty and they can't
use it anymore. Do you know anything about that?
MR. GACH: I do not.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Further questions on the gentlemen's testimony? With none, Mr. Gach,
we thank you for your testimony.
MR. GACH: Thank you, Honorable Chairman, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, Council shall be in recess till 11:05.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 10:43 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 11:08 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: We shall reconvene the regular Council meeting of eighteenth, March
2008. We're under testimony Members.
Mr. Clerk, let us proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Wayne K. Nishiki, followed by Stephanie Cherin,
followed by Leona Luuwai.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
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MR. WAYNE K. NISHIKI [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Good morning, Councilmembers. Wayne Nishiki testifying on Bill 21 and 22. I never
thought that we would come this far with this bill, but I see today that, we're at second
and final and we have a big audience.
Number one, you know the Salary Commission was very generous in giving you all
$60,000. I hope today because we have a TV audience and a general audience that
you will listen and live up to the responsibility that comes with the pay that you have,
are now receiving.
Number one, I believe that there is a clear cut violation in the Charter and I want to
read from the Charter in regards to some of the things that this Council has done.
The Charter reads that the appropriate planning commission shall advise the Council
and the planning director in matters concerning planning programs.
Number three, review other proposal and land use ordinances and amendments
thereto prepared by the director or the council and, after public hearings, transmit
such ordinances with its findings and recommendations thereon to the council for
consideration and action no later than 120 days after the first public hearing.
This is what was not given to you. Number one, the water it has changed because
when the initial application came in they said they was going to get the water from the
Waihee Aquifer. Now we've not heard exactly what this developer is going to do in
regards to how he's going to get the water.
Number two, the affordable housing was not mentioned in the original application.
Now we've got a affordable housing component.
And finally, the wastewater treatment in which the developer is proposing to put in
their own private wastewater treatment plant. I believe that unless you ask Mr. Moto
in regards to what the possibility is, and it has been stated by Lance Collins that the
possibilities are great of a lawsuit, that before you cost taxpayers more money
because you've not done your homework, that you will please ask Mr. Moto the
liability of this lawsuit.
The other thing I want to mention is about basically the dignity, dignity in which I was
very concerned about when the developer came in and mentioned about where he
was going to place the affordable homes. Would you want to be having an affordable
home in a light industrial area?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Nishiki, you've finished on your first item. You going, I ask you start

on the second item you have asked to speak on.
MR. NISHIKI: Yeah, thank you. In regards to the dignity, that I was talking about, I think
that if you are to put people in a light industrial area, how would they feel within
themselves. I think local people don't want, and I'm talking about not people that
have been born and raised here, those of you that live here. How would you feel if
they're saying, "oh, you guys are the apartment people and everything else,
therefore, you belong in that so called light industrial area. While the million dollar
homes, private golf course, view planes are given to only those that have a, more
than a million dollars or more.
I think this Council, you've got to be responsible to not have this kind of stigma put on
those of us that perhaps don't earn as much money as you do. I think this is a
dangerous precedent that you're setting.
Finally, please ask Brian Moto because I want to quote what Brian Moto's job is and
believe me, I know this man. I supported him when I was in the Council and I hope
that he will give you the legal advice and perhaps the choice to find out if there is a,
indeed a Charter violation and why again create another lawsuit. Stall the project,
instead do the right thing if Mr. Moto say's that he believes there may be a Charter
violation.
Send this project back to the Planning Commission where it can start all over again. I
think this is the prudent thing to do. This is what $60,000 that we pay you to do is
what you need exercise now. Don't forget the people of Maui County are watching
on Akaku and they're listening today and they will be watching you to make sure
you're accountable to all of us.
I'm not saying that those that oppose the project are right and those that favor the
project are wrong. All I'm saying is that don't put the onus on them, put the onus
back on yourself. Do your homework. Find out what you're supposed to do as
legislators and follow the law.
Thank you very much. Any questions?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Questions for Mr. Nishiki on his testimony. He spoke on Bills 21 and 22.
Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Nishiki, thank you for your
testimony.
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MR. NISHIKI: Thank you, Bill.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I just wanted to know because on your first testimony you
quoted some Charter violations. Can you tell me what chapters or articles they relate
to?
MR. NISHIKI: Thank you, Bill, for asking that question.
Yeah, it's in 8-8.4 on the Planning Commissions, if you read that and then 8-8.6.
Now in, in my personally with some help reviewing the minutes of the Planning
Commission, and this is important Mr. Medeiros, there was never any mention of the
wastewater situation.
And of course you know that this affordable housing workforce policy and Danny
knows because he has been the leader of this, that that was never mentioned in the
Maui Planning Commission because it was something that you received and
discussed during, you receiving the application from the Maui Planning Commission.
So in those two areas very vividly I think that there is a violation of the Charter, so
please ask Mr. Moto about that.
Again, water is something that I, I don't really have proof, but in listening to the
applicant in how they're going to deal with the water. One day they say they're going
to get from here. Another one they going get it from East Maui. Another one we
going drill in the community plan area outside this community plan. But then they
found out hey, that it's illegal to be taking water from Upcountry and another
community plan so they change and they go, oh we going do whatever this is about
using seven million gallons to produce two million as a Ms. McLaughlin testified.
So those three areas I would, would wish that you people really do your job. Ask the
questions. Get an answer and then I think that the general public will be happy if
Mr. Moto will advise you. And I'm not saying what he should say. But I think there is
a clear Charter violation and he'll probably say to you, "oh, leave it up to you". So
if he says that it's up to you and we're going to see if you follow the Charter. And I
appreciate that question and the ability to answer.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Nishiki. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
MR. NISHIKI: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Victorino.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, and, and I don't know when the appropriate time
this question is really is, I'm asking you Mr. Chair for your advice. I would like that
question to be asked of Mr. Moto but at, I will ask the question when you deem it
proper and appropriate. So I just ask for that opportunity when you say it is
appropriate.
Thank you, Mr. Nishiki for bringing this to our attention.
MR. NISHIKI: Yeah, thank you. Please don't create a lawsuit and, and us having to go to
court. It's just wasteful use of taxpayer's money. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Nishiki. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Wayne, for bringing up
the Charter issue. Having served so many years on the Council, I think you have
some expertise in, in how the Charter is supposed to be interpreted. And those
sections that you did quote specifically say that any bill or ordinance that comes
before this Council, excuse me, needs to first be reviewed by the Planning
Commission and their recommendations brought to us.
And we essentially have a different bill than what the Planning Commission saw, and
you're right there was not an affordable housing component, there was no talk about
housing in North Kihei.
There was, the water plan that they eventually came to us with in '06 was never
discussed in front of the Planning Commission. And even at that time the Planning
Commission passed it out without a completed traffic impact analysis which has
bothered me from day one on this project. We kept getting promises that that would
happen but nonetheless, here we are in the final hour and we still have no regional
traffic analysis.
So in regards to the Charter violation, when you were on the Council was there ever
any time when the Council was sued for a Charter violation that you can recall?
MR. NISHIKI: I would say-CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson, before Mr. Nishiki answers it needs to be pertinent to
what is on the agenda. This is not a general, the Chair will not allow a general
question. It needs to pertain to what is on the agenda, please.
MR. NISHIKI: Yeah, I think, I think, I think, Michele to answer that more succinctly and, and
with easy to understand language, I would say that this is something here the

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 46

Charter, that all of you are cast to defend. This here is your bible in regards to you as
legislators when you write laws, when you give zoning that you are obligated to
defend. And if you are not doing it, then do it. That's all we're asking you, do your
job. We paying you 60,000 and I'm glad to pay you, but do your job. That's all, I'll
pay you. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: One other question.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Wayne, you know, you have a big concern regarding
how people are treated and you always have, that the everyday working stiff who has
to work two to three jobs just to keep a roof over their family's head and food on the
table should be treated with the same amount of dignity as anybody else making
$60,000 or more a year. So could you speak to what you meant by a stigma, putting
a stigma.
MR. NISHIKI: Yeah, I think, I think we, we learn this when I have as a legislator like you
people received through drug court, through studies done by the Native Hawaiians
about why so many of them are in jail. See, you don't understand it unless you have
your own child or your friend's child that has been incarcerated.
But I think most of us that grew up and are born and raised in Hawaii, we know and
you know what, it's sad because as many of you that have moved here why you
move here it's not because only the, the land, the ocean, and everything else, it's like
the people.
And because we in Hawaii have said, "yes, yes, come take, come this, do this, do
that, do this, do that," and yet as many of you know now how many of these local
people now don't have homes. How many are renting? How many are standing in
line, Riki for that rent 201G line and I remember there was so much that they said, no
more already because we cannot even process those that are standing in line for
rental assistance.
This is the kind of things that I'm talking about, about local people that you know, we
work hard, we get in trouble sometimes, but sometimes like when we come here it's
like who is listening, take care of us. And then when they see the same thing
happening, they just go, ah these guys don't give a hell. And then they end up
getting in trouble and end up struggling in their lives.
I just believe that no matter where you stand on the scale of how much money you
make that you should be all treated with equality-
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Address statements to the Chair.
MR. NISHIKI: --but no make me feel like just because I cannot live up on that mountain with
that million dollar homes, you shove me in that light industrial. That is something you
Members, as Riki has said, you know, we're following the dog trying to, the dog is
wiggling and you're just following the tail and . . . got the chance to make this right,
choose the projects.
This is what I think he was trying to tell you people, eh, in this kind of project you
making us lower class people or whatever you call it, or people that don't make as
much go live in an industrial area. How do you like that. That I think you guys wasn't
the ones that came, who came up with this plan. It was the developer and that's why
I said eh you know what, when one developer, developer like this is doing this and,
and proposing this, this developer no more one face.
And number one, you know what, he no more one heart. That's the reason why.
They no care from the heart and that's the, that's the outcome of what is happening.
And I, and I just ask you, you know, follow the laws but think of the local people. We
got dignity and yet, you know it's like, I don't want to be and that's why I'm here.
I no like my grandkids feel the same, I got ten grandkids. I'm 64, I no like them feel
this way and that's why I'm here. And please, you guys, take care. Take care the
common people that stay here that work hard, two, three jobs. But you know what,
we haven't given up but you know what, we looking for you guys to help us. Thank
you
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Nishiki.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Stephanie Cherin, followed by Leona Luuwai and
Gordon Cockett.
MS, STEPHANIE CHERIN [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
My name is Stephanie Cherin and I'm speaking, Mr. Chairman, on agenda 21 or
Bills 21 and 22, so if you'd like to break it up in the middle for me I would really
appreciate it that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, you know for those of you that say you're speaking on both 21
and 22, you know, the Chair is going to state, I should have stated earlier but you
must know the difference between the two bills. It is not the same so if you are trying
to speak six minutes on one item, I can tell you it does not pass the Chair's litmus
test.
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You should know what is the difference between the two pieces of legislation and
therefore, if you want to speak three minutes on each one, when you do speak on
Bill 21 know what it is about and you speak on that specific legislation and what it
means. And when it's on 22, the Chair would say the remarks should be pertinent to
what is on the legislation of the proposed Bill 22. It is not the same thing. Okay,
please proceed.
MS. CHERIN: How would you like me to proceed, Chairman, since I was given the
understanding that I could talk on the same issue.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You can speak on both, but it's not the same legislation, Miss. It is two
different types of legislation and you should be aware and know that and therefore
your comments needs to be pertinent to the specific legislation you are addressing in
you testimony. So please proceed.
MS. CHERIN: This is a story, this is a story about coming from the heart of a vulnerable
little girl which is amazing after the last testimony. This is coming from a little girl's
heart. Mafia is a lovely little girl. She came home from school one day, she was
crying, she was, why Daddy did this happen?
Malia was so lovely and her father could do nothing but just take a hold of her and
comfort her and wiped away her tears saying, "What happened sweetheart? Who
hurt you? Why are you so sad?"
"Daddy, I want so badly to do the right thing. I want to make a difference like you talk
about. So our food is so terrible in the cafeteria and I, I see the children just so tired
after lunch they just have no energy, as well as myself. And I know you treat us so
well at home, you feed us really good food and teach us how to eat right, I wanted to
make a difference. So my friends and I we asked to speak to the school board and
we did. And you know what Daddy, guess what happened. They didn't listen to us.
They still keep serving the same food saying it's the cost that matters."
"Well, honey" her father explains, "you know the school board should be for the
people, just like our County Councilmembers. It's a governing body, honey and yet
they make decisions to create more money, it's all out of fear, sweetheart. The
people should be representing what the people want. The County should give us
what we want. The school board should give us what we need."
So Malia asked, "Do you mean it's the same as when one person like our own
Governor overturned the Supreme Court decision to put $40 million into that Ferry no
one wanted, Daddy, except in Oahu so they could come here? We talked about that
in school, it was so confusing to all of us. We don't understand how one person
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gives so much money to things we don't need. And why do we even have a
Supreme Court, what's the purpose? We couldn't figure it out and our teacher
couldn't even answer that. We don't even have air conditioning in our classroom, it's
so hard to concentrate. Why don' they care, Daddy?
"Remember last Sunday, honey, when we went to Makena Beach." Yes, I know, I
can't believe how awful the beach parks are, Daddy. You said we depend on the
beaches, we depend on that because all the tourist bring enough money in to pay for
the services. Why can't that money go to the schools and the beach parks at least so
the people who bring in the money will come back. There's not enough parking
spaces, Daddy and they want to put more houses. And they were telling us at school
too. Where are we going to park, we had to park way out on the road, we had to
carry everything for miles."
May I please talk on the next bill now, which is going to be the same, I have to be
honest with you cause it's a little girl from her heart, I didn't know.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Then you would be out of order, mam.
MS. CHERIN: All right, I do not want to be out of order. So, thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Questions for the testifier? If not, thank you very
much.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: For clarification, and I think it would be helpful for the
people who are testifying, Bill 21 is a bill to repeal the current project district
ordinance for Wailea 670 which is for 400 acres.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And to establish a new project district ordinance for the
total 670 acres.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The second one is a conditional, a bill of zoning with conditions. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And then Bill No. 22 is also to repeal an ordinance
establishing project district zoning for Wailea 670 for 400 acres and replacing it with a
bill for zoning all 670 acres for Wailea 670. So, just so that people understand one is
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the project district bill and the other is the zoning bill, but they are both for
Wailea 670.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk, proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Leona Luuwai. In addition to testifying on Bill Nos. 21
and 22, Ms. Luuwai will also be offering testimony on County Communication
No. 08-79 and on Bill Nos. 34, 35 and 36. She'll be followed by Gordon Cockett and
Stan Franco.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
ftestifyinq on County Communication No. 08-79, and
MS. LEONA LUUWAI
Bill Nos. 21 (2008), 22 (2008), 34 (2008), 35 (2008) and 36 (20 08 )1:
Aloha mai kakou. My name is Leona Luuwai, descendent of the Kukahiko ohana.
We date back to 1800's in Makena.
I'd like to start with the appointees which is 08-79 and just basically my opinion about
that. I think it's really important that we have people on there that are going to
represent Maui people. I do not personally know the appointees but I do know that
one is a realtor and one is a union vice principal, sorry, vice-president. And I don't
know where their hearts are, but I would be very concerned to have, because as I
heard earlier there's a lot of openings that, that you would look at having very stable
committee, you know, not stacking it with a lot of realtors. And you know maybe their
heart is for the interest of people, but I am concerned that you have at least those
two appointees.
I'd like to address, which one was it, Wailea 670 at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Ms. Luuwai.
MS. LUUWAI: I didn't write my speech and if you all know, you all know my sister Maile and
she's, she can articulate and she's a real good speech person, I am not. I am a
educator for twelve years, Hawaiian Emersion teacher for seven, counselor and right
now I'm a Vice Principal and lao Intermediate. I think one of things and I didn't hear
all the testimonies but we really need to look at the future of our kids.
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Everyday I work with kids. Everyday I wonder what will be their future. If their future
is what it looks like now, cause our road is full on development. And I do feel for
construction workers because you know what they need a pay check. But I am very
concerned as far as the planning of it. There shouldn't be unemployment. If you look
everywhere there's building going on everywhere.
I am concerned about the Wailea 670 and that we're using, and I don't know
everything. I am not akamal with the zoning but I am concerned that if we continue to
go the road we're going, which seems to be the fast track and not really educate
people, County Council people, that we're going to be making rash decisions on a lot
of different issues.
I'd like to now move over to the last bills for the Makena property.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, please.
MS. LUUWAI: Okay, sorry, I'm really nervous. I'm trying to be like my sister who wouldn't
even be nervous. But I remember I was born and raised on Oahu but I spent a lot of
my summers here. And all those summers was spent in Makena at Makena Landing.
Most people here would not even, probably kupunas, when it was dirt roads and
there was nothing there.
Over the years it has developed and I watched at the 70's, 80's when we ended up
with Wailea. All of a sudden there was five hotels when we started with one.
Again we rushed into it and it seems we have not stopped since the 70's about
pushing for development. I am concerned about the owners, the developers wanting
to build in Makena. If you are aware that it's a dead end road, there really is not any
access. And to put swimming pools across from a beautiful beach doesn't make
sense. Especially since we are right now there's water resources, we're losing that
and a lot of other things.
So I really, you know, I was going to come here but I thought I would to get scolding
from Chairman Hokama. But we need to get serious about this, you know, and I
don't think we're being serious. If, we're just going to allow, I can't even believe that
they're even on the board. That you guys are even planning or even looking at this,
Shouldn't even be brought up because it's, it's just not right, Okay, mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Luuwai. Questions for the lady, any questions for
Ms. Luuwai? If not, Ms. Luuwai you did very good. Thank you very much for your
presence this morning.
Mr. Clerk.
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COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Gordon Cockett. And in addition to testifying on

Wailea 670, Mr. Cockett will also be offering testimony on County Communication
08-79. 1 would note that Mr. Franco has advised that he couldn't stay and he has left
his written testimony. So Mr. Cockett will be followed by Charles Jencks and Robert
Cella.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.

MR. GORDON COCKETT Restifyind on County Communication No. 08-79 and Bill
Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Aloha kakahiaka, Mr. Chair, ladies and gentlemen. For the record my name is
Gordon C. Cockett, sometimes called kupuna. Not a member of Na Kupuna 0 Maui,
I'm sorry. A life long resident of Maui.
I'm going to talk about something different for a change this morning since all the
talking and writing I've done hasn't done any good. They're rubbing it in our faces
ladies and gentlemen.
What I would like to talk about this morning is the approval of appointees to boards
and commissions, the Planning Commission in particular. I'm asking for your help.
First let me briefly clear, let me be perfectly clear that I don't intend to single anyone
out, any one person out. But does anyone really believe that they will be impartial
when a development is proposed.
Let's take a look at the make-up together. The majority is made of special interest
groups but only one or two looking out for the maka'ainana or the kua'aina. Where is
the representation for the community minded people? The majority are made up of
those who are looking for the advantage for their own people. Where is the majority
vote going time after time after time? And the people you are asked to approve this
morning may be beautiful and lovely people, but it's the same old story, over and
over again.
Where is the majority vote going, vote going? Same place. It's time for a change
ladies and gentlemen. It's time to bring back hope for the common man. Let me
share another one of my father's favorite sayings, he would say to me, "Boy if it looks
like it and smells like it, you don't have to taste it to know what it is. Don't let them
rub it in your face". Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Cockett. Members any questions for Mr. Cockett on his
testimony to you this morning? With none, Mr. Cockett, thank you very much for your
testimony.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Charles Jencks, followed by Robert Cella and Irene
Bowie.

MR. CHARLES JENKS (testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 ( 2008 )1:
Good morning, Mr. Chair, Members of the Council. My name is Charlie Jencks, I'm
the owner's representative for Honuaula Partners LLC. As, at first reading and I'm
going to speak on Bills 21 and 22 globally for three minutes.
And, as in first reading, our intent here today is to not delay this process, but to be
direct and to the point. We have a series of, you know, group of people here today
who support this project and so instead of having them all come up and testify, we've
asked them to attend to show support for the Members of the Council including
yourself Mr. Chair, and by doing that I'd like them all of to raise their hand if they
support this project, or stand up.
Thanks guys. Thank you very much ladies and gentlemen.
Mr. Chair, directly to the point, with regard to the processing of this application we
went through first reading, we had a series of amendments to the conditions of
approval and those amendments were finally passed out, we went through first
readings successfully. Today we're here for second and final reading and I
understand that there are a series of amendments proposed to the existing
conditions of approval for the projects.
I would just like to give you some advice on the projects behalf with regards to the
EIS amendment. As has been discussed previously in, in, in this discussion today, it
is a subject for the Maui Planning Commission and they will decide whether or not a
Supplemental EIS is necessary for the project. So I would ask you not to support the
amendment and allow the Planning Commission to make that, that decision.
With regard to the Endangered Species Act and the Blackburn Sphinx Moth the
amend, the proposed amendment actually request, asks you to amend the conditions
by putting a condition that we have to comply with the Endangered Species Act. And
it just, to me it doesn't make any sense to put a condition on a law that already exist.
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The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service communicated to you Mr. Chair. We have had the
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service on the property recently with DLNR. It just doesn't
make any sense to me to put a condition on a project which is already a matter of law
with the Endangered Species Act, which is a Federal law that I'm, I'm bound and
obligated to follow or less, face severe penalty. So, I would not, I would suggest you
not to, to support that, that amendment either.
Also, attached to that amendment there's a suggestion with regard to additional
biological survey work. As you know in Condition 27 which addresses the
conservation area that's a part of the conditions of zoning, it already provides for U.S.
Fish and Wildlife Services and DLNR going out and doing additional biological survey
work. So once again a redundant condition that has already been address by
Condition 27.
With regard to the labor condition proposed by Ms. Anderson. I can tell you that in
our, in our discussions, and it was repeated earlier today from the beginning. And
our discussions with the labor industry on this project and other members of the, of
the construction industry, we have included them and they will be a part of the
project, we don't need a condition stating we need to use labor, labor, organized
labor for the project. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Jencks. Members, questions on his testimony.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you, Mr. Jencks for letting
us know your feelings upfront about these conditions.
And you know, you're saying that you don't think we need a condition for, you need a
condition for a law that already exists. I'd venture to guess at least half the conditions
that we've already put on this project were to support laws that already exist.
Conditions that address application requirements that were never met in your original
application. So if, if the law was enough to make you do the right thing at least half of
the conditions we already have there would, wouldn't have been necessary.
So with all do respect I think that excuse doesn't fly with me at least. And I won't
belabor the point because this is not debate, Mr. Chair.
You don't think it's necessary to adopt a condition requiring you to use Hawaii union
labor because you've already been in discussions and so forth. Let me tell you what
motivated me to come up with this condition, Mr. Jencks.
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I received a call and a written testimony, that I've now left in my office at the break,
from a young woman who was in Kihei, a beach in Kihei last week. And she met a
group of twenty men who were drinking and discussing the leash law with her. And
she under, finally understood that they weren't from Maui and she asked them where
they were from. They were all from the Mainland. She asked them what they were
doing here and they said they had been called to come to Maui by a contractor
working for Wailea 670.
Do you have any idea who these people might be, and what contractor they were
referring to?
MR. JENCKS: Well I can tell you unequivocally there aren't any contracts lead today, or will
be lead in the next year on Wailea 670. And there is no construction work on the
project so I have not a clue what these people are talking about.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, Ms. Julia Usage said that they were very specific
that they had been asked to come to Maui to work for a contractor who will be doing
work for Wailea 670 so—
MR. JENCKS: If I may, Mr. Chair. The, one of the partners on the project Stephen
Goodfellow is a major construction company in the State of Hawaii and
Mr. Goodfellow today is laying off people because of lack of work. There are no
contracts on this project, I have not a clue what you're talking about. He would know
if anybody would know, he's-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I didn't say there was a contract. I just said, they said
they came to work construction for a contractor for the Wailea 670 job.
So let me get back to this condition. If, if its your intention to use Hawaii union labor,
would you have any objection for this condition to be imposed?
MR. JENCKS: Mr. Chair, if I may. My objection, Ms. Anderson is that I don't want to delay
this approval process so we can get into the permitting for the project and get some
construction jobs under way.
I don't think we need another condition on a project wherein we have already talked
to every trade group and organization committed to use them. That's our
commitment to the union.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, you know, Mr. Jencks, talk is cheap and you could
be selling this project off bit by bit because the way you've got your zoning set up
every single development unit or parcel within your project is a separate lot already.
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So we're just trying to look out for a way to ensure the promises that have been made

will be kept.
And I'm sure you don't want this to be delayed any longer, but after all, it, you know,
it's been six years in the works already and you still haven't given us a final
preservation plan for the historic sites, nor an approved inventory survey, nor a final
traffic impact analysis. We're still waiting for that Mr. Jencks, so don't tell me we're
holding you up.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ask him a question, please.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm done, Mr, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Questions for the gentleman? Ms. Johnson.
This is not a game show, this is our business meeting of the Council. If you want, I'll
clear this chambers.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Jencks, you said that you represented the, you're
the owners representative. I know that there have been some recent changes. Who
are the people that are now the underlying owners that you're referring to?
MR. JENCKS: Mean the members in the partnership?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes.
MR. JENCKS: Okay, there are, it's the same group, it's D.E. Shaw, it's Trimark Pacific
Homes, Lehman Brothers, Cargile Corporation, Woodridge Capital, and Stephen
Goodfellow.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, I, I wanted specifically to know that Lehman
Brothers was still in your grouping. With the recent melt down in the financial market
with Bear Stearns, there's also talk that Lehman Brothers and other financial
institutions are really not in a very healthy position because of some decisions that
were made that may have led to this particular situation they're in.
One of the questions and it, it's because of who you say you're representing. One of
the concerns that I have, and if you don't know the answer to this its fine but I would
like to at least get it on the record. If any one of those entities is unable to fulfill the
condition that we are placing on your particular development, due to any reason
whatsoever, what is going to guarantee that there will be compliance with what we're
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trying to draft in terms of conditions and the things that, you know, are facing us
today.
MR. JENCKS: Mr. Chair, if I may. First of all the, the partnership with or without Lehman
Brothers is extremely strong financially. So that really isn't a question and in fact
today there's over $200 million sitting waiting to be tapped for the next phase of effort
on this project which is the initial infrastructure work which is probably going to cost
about a $150 million dollars. That's already been set aside and that's available to
use in this project. At six percent that's $32,000 a day in interest carried on that
$200 million. It's a lot of money.
So the, the capital needed for the project is secure and it's there with or without
Lehman Brothers. I can tell you that with, with no question.
Whether or not I comply with all the conditions? Ms. Johnson, look if I don't comply
with the conditions as you've given them to me, be back in this chambers asking,
answering questions that you're going to ask me as to why I didn't comply. I do not
want to do that. I will comply with every condition you've given me, and the
partnership will as well. That's why we signed the unilateral agreement, we've
committed to those conditions.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay and you know with regard to the terminology that we
use with the heirs and assigns. If this project is sold to other entities that are not part
of the partnership that you just referred to, are they or are you prepared to also
guarantee that those same conditions will be fulfilled if this project is sold off?
MR. JENCKS: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Because of the 200 million that's backing it?
MR. JENCKS: No, because of the simple fact if I sell a home to someone and there's a
condition they can't have a TVR, which is by the way a condition on this project. That
condition runs with that individual landowner, he cannot have a TVR. This, the
conditions run all the way through to every additional landowner in this project. And
our commitment, the partnerships commitment is to follow through and make sure
every landowner follows that conditions. That's our job.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, so you're willing to guarantee that anyone that you
sell any portion of this project to would be able to deliver and fulfill and implement all
the actions required.
MR. JENCKS: Absolutely.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for Mr. Jencks, Members? With none, Mr. Jencks,
thank you very much for your testimony.
MR. JENCKS: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk, let us proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: The next speaker is Robert Cella, followed by Irene Bowie and Cody
Nemet. Is Robert Cella here? Next speaker is Irene Bowie, followed by Cody Nemet
and Shannon Guillermo.
MS. IRENE BOWIE ftestifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Aloha, Council. My name is Irene Bowie, I'm the Executive Director for Maui
Tomorrow Foundation.
Maui Tomorrow has spent the last several years advocating that the State follow its
own environmental review laws in the case of Hawaii Superferry. The premise is
simple, good decisions about public policy are based on good information.
This Council today faces the similar decision. Our State laws are clear. When a
project which is required environmental review is revealed to have additional
individual or cumulative impacts not originally disclosed. Or new circumstance or
evidence has been brought to light, different or likely increased environmental
impacts not previously dealt with, it's up to the accepting agency to consider the need
for supplemental environmental review. This updated information is required before
final decision making.
Our County Charter is clear. It specifies that land use ordinances can't be enacted
by the Council until the revelent, the relevant Planning Commission has provided
recommendations. The Maui Planning Commission reviewed earlier versions of the
bill that you are considering on second and final reading today, but they never
reviewed this bill.
The Council is certainly allowed to amend bills after Planning Commission review.
That if those amendments create substantial changes which convert a bill into a new
proposal, the law requires that the bill return to the Planning Commission for further
review. The Maui Planning Commission voted to approve Wailea 670 in October
2001 with 13 conditions. This Council has over 30 conditions.
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This Council had a number of lengthy discussions regarding the public benefits of
requiring a private sewage treatment system. The Planning Commission never
discussed the matter of sewage treatment. The Planning Commission was told that
private wells in . would supply the projects water. They did not discuss the desalt
facility now proposed, nor the impacts of more wells above South Maui.
The current Wailea 670 project will include the use of a portion of the State's corridor
for Piilani Highway extension. Commissioners were told that the project as designed
connects to existing roadway corridors and excludes the construction of the Piilani
Highway.
In short the project that the Planning Commission considered in 2001 and what is
being proposed today are vastly different projects. With this is mind, Maui Tomorrow
respectfully, respectfully asks this Council to carefully consider exposing yourselves
or the County to a violation to our State and County laws. We ask that this project be
sent back to the Planning Commission to review in it's present form so that they have
the opportunity to also follow the law and require completion of either a supplemental
EIS or an entirely new EIS. This should be done before future decisions are made on
the appropriate size and development patterns of any project on these 670 acres.
Please follow Hawaii's environmental laws and make the right decision for yourselves
and for all the people of Maui. Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Bowie. Questions for the gentle lady this morning,
Members. Ms. Anderson, question.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chairman. Ms. Bowie, thank you very much
for being here and for your testimony. You, you and your organization feel strongly
that this needs to go back to the Planning Commission because it's essentially a
different project-MS. BOWIE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --in many ways than what they looked at in their review
in 2001.
MS. BOWIE: Exactly.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so, and, and I agree with you. I think that we, you
know, I reviewed the Planning Commission minutes and I'm appalled at how little
information they had at that time. And, and even more disturbed that it has morphed,
you know, there were promises made then that they were going to use water from
Ulupalakua Ranch and, and they were going to give 20 percent of it to Ulupalakua
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Ranch and that was going to solve their, their problems. Well there are like four
different proposals away from that now.
MS. BOWIE: Right, right.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so my concern, and I'm, and I'm asking you this. If
we allow this kind of sloppy processing to continue, then are we setting a precedent
and are we telling the Planning Commission that their review doesn't really matter?
MS. BOWIE: Well, I think we absolutely are. I think we have good laws and we need to
follow those laws, I mean it's the same in the, in the Hawaii Superferry case as it is
in anything like this. Follow the laws, if things have changed, it's the law that we
need to look at it a second time, we need to do a supplemental EIS. The EIS on this
is, is old, it's twenty years old and things have changed radically in twenty years.
So I think its obvious that this needs to go back to the Planning Commission and we
would really urge you to just send it back to them and let them, let them decide to do
the right thing.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And in the supplemental EIS request that you put to the
Planning Commission, when are they going to hear that?
MS. BOWIE: I don't have the date on that.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Haven't set a date?
MS. BOWIE: I'm not aware of a date being set yet, we hope its fairly soon.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So in that request, because again, this was not before
the Planning Commission, a private wastewater treatment plant, a private
desalinization plant, those, the water isn't but certainly the wastewater treatment
plant and the widening of Piilani are-MS. Bowie: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --separate individual triggers.
MS. BOWIE: Those are two triggers, they really are.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So in, in your request for the supplemental, did you ask
that those triggers be included in the supplemental or was the supplemental just to
update what was done fifteen years ago?
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MS. BOWIE: We asked that those, those specifically be looked at for this along with
everything else. But really, you know, supplemental is looking at all things that have
changed in those twenty years.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you very much.
MS. BOWIE: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Anderson. Members, any other questions for
Ms. Bowie? Thank you very much for your testimony.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Cody Nemet, followed my Shannon Guillermo and
William Greenleaf.

MR. CODY NEMET [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Aloha, Council. Aloha, Councilmembers. And, my name is Cody, a lot of people
know me as Coco.
I cannot believe we stay here again, this is my third time speaking. And to tell you
the truth it's, it really hurts to be up here again. I had a lot of people following me in
the past two meeting but, to get them to keep coming to these things, to have them
pour out their heart and feelings is really hard for them. And a lot of us have gotten
out of work to be here again.
I am of pure Polynesian blood, Samoan and Hawaiian background. And being, being
from my Samoan side, our elders had taught us from back in the days that you have
to cherish the land, you have to cherish everything. And I heard people talking
earlier about how what is in the past is in the past and we've got to move into the
future. But if you look at all the, all the other Hawaiian Polynesian cousins the
Tongans, the Samoans, the Tahitians, the Maoris, their culture is striving hard till this
day. Their culture is very strong, their language isn't dying and everything is
powerful, not just the Polynesian's but all the other ethnicities. And it just seems like
with every development we losing more history and we got to look back into our
history to see what we can do in the future.
We got to remember that we are Polynesian people and this is a Polynesian island.
And Maui, Maui Nui, Maui Nui is so special. And I've been, I've been, I've been lucky
to work with Polynesian kupunas and tupunas from all over Polynesia. I talking
Aotearoa, Tonga, Samoa, Fiji, and I've, I've worked with many of these people, me

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 62

and some of my other friends have worked with a lot of these people before. And the
number one thing they tell us from wherever they come from is that we need to take
care of what we have. We need to take care of our aina because if you don't take
care of it, there's not going to be nothing left.
It's been, it's been real hard on us and us representing the younger generation I feel I
have to be here. I don't want to be here, I have to take off work to be here and I don't
want to be here, but I have to be here because I have to honor our tupunas, our
kupunas, our elders cause we the last ones left, brah, you know what I mean. We're
the last ones left and we got to represent and they crying.
I, I respect all the kanakas and all the other Polynesians who's here today no matter
what side we stay on. I know we still deep down in our heart, deep down in our
heart, we know what is right and what is wrong. We got to come together and we got
to fight. Aloha.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your testimony.
Mr. Clerk, proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Coco.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson, has a question, Mr. Nemet.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Coco, thank you very much for taking time off work to be
here and to speak for your generation because I myself feel that that's part of my
responsibility is to look out for the next generation.
Do you feel that this, you know, you say we need to take care of the aina so you feel,
do you feel this project is abusing the aina that could be available for future
generations?
MR. NEMET: Oh, definitely, I see so much opportunities that could be done. That's our last
dry forest we get over there, we no more any other dry forest, you know what I mean.
And it has remembrances of five hundred year old trees and stuff like that. These are
the things that we was already taught from like growing up already, you know what I
mean like.
And a lot of this is forgotten. I still try and talk to my friends about this and even
some of my friends, they just don't remember any more and it's just sad to me, you
know what I mean because where I, when I used to work at the luaus and we was
working with a lot of Tongans, Samoans, Tahitians, Maoris, and it's just clear you
know what I mean, its so clear how to do things, you know what I mean. When they
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talk to us about things and they find it sad themselves to see the Hawaiian people,
their own Polynesian cousins going down the drain this way.
And I look at the dry forest as, as things that we can take our children up there and
teach them. Like we cannot just cancel out all these other heiaus and save a few like
you know what I mean. You got to save all of them, you don't know, you don't know
where the mana from each one come from, you know what I mean. And these are
things that are part of our history.
Like when I work, I drive, drive by these hotels and I see, I see heiaus being used for
like just, you know decorations, man, it's, it kills me inside. And you know we got to
stand up already for tutu and for all the kupunas and all our elders. We all
Polynesians, we all one people.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, and, and, and by saying that you mean those
who've passed before us and had respect for these places.
MR. NEMET: Yes, they, all these, all our plants, all our trees, those are remembrances of
things that happened like back, you know, and we don't have that stuff anymore.
And we need our dry forest over there, we need that place so we can, maybe our
schools can bring the kids up there and show them how they, how they do in lao
Valley. They do that in lao Valley, they can do that over there too.
We have a lot of plants and trees growing in the lava fields that have thrived, you
know, in the lava, where no other alien species can touch um because they can not
get through the lava, you know what I mean, like.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: It's a protected place and that's why it's thrived.
MR. NEMET: I mean, I'm here fighting for my, for my blood you know what I mean. Being
one pure Polynesian so.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much.
MR. NEMET: Aloha.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
Mr. Clerk, next.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Shannon Guillermo, followed by William Greenleaf and
Mike McCormick.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 64

MR, SHANNON GUILLERMO rtestifyind on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Good morning, Council. My name is Shannon Guillermo, I'm a pretty regular face at
this place.
I'd like to, the age old question you know, is the bottle half full or is the bottle half
empty? If you look at it six Members on this Council see this bottle as half empty.
And they look at it as half empty and the reason I say that is because they think we
have half the jobs and we're losing the community. And we're losing these things
because they see it as half.
The attitude and the concept of half was brought to us by the western civilization.
When you look at this bottle and you see oh, this thing is half this or half that, it's not
half because when you taught by the Hawaiians and the kupunas they teach you
inside this bottle get ha and get wai. So this bottle is never empty it's always full. But
somehow, somewhere along the lines somebody sold that attitude to you guys that
this bottle is half of something and half of nothing is still nothing.
Now you guys talk about jobs and affordable housing. Affordable housing for who? I
know family members that work three, four jobs each and they still cannot afford one
house. I left twenty years ago, my friends still working three, four jobs and they still
renting. Luckily their grandparents and parents get one place for them stay or else
they would be on the street too.
I had the blessed opportunity to go to a school, talk to the kids and the keiki and even
the teachers. And I asked them, what's the first thing you do when you go out to one
unfamiliar place? You look mauka or you look makai? First thing locals kids going
do is look mauka cause they know that's where everything starts. Ke Akua gives and
he blesses and he puts us as caretakers to take care of that stuff for him cause we
never really own anything, we just renting. Our life is borrowed time, you got to do
your share and pass it on after you leave.
Now you take one developer or a contractor or somebody that get one price tag on
their forehead. They go onto the land and the first thing they do is look makai. Look
at this beautiful view, look at the ocean. You know how much money I can get paid
for this view because they can take that price tag and tap urn on somebody else's
forehead.
Maui is not for sale. My life is not for sale. I trusted you guys, you Councilmembers
to take care of us, to take care of the people of Maui. I understand you have a hard
job.
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Couple months ago there was this lady in Oahu. She trusted somebody for take care

of her kid. That person trusted somebody for take care of her kid and they kept
passing on the responsibility. They never like man up, step to the plate, and take
care of that responsibility. And what, you guys all know what happened to that kid.
He went flying off the bridge cause somebody else thought somebody else was going
take care of urn. In the end somebody lost a life and I hope a lesson that we all learn
from that.
Thank you for your time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Guillermo. Members, questions for Mr. Guillermo.
Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is William Greenleaf, followed by Mike McCormick and
Jimmy Conniff.
MR. WILLIAM GREENLEAF [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1

Thank you, Mr. Chairman, Councilmembers and fellow citizens. This is my first time
here. I've been living here since 2000 and visiting before and I, I consider it a
blessing to be here. And like I've heard from the Hawaiians that spoke, I'm not here
for the, just the land and the water. When I go away from here it's the people, the
energy that I carry with me and that I feel.
I had to come today, I couldn't believe when I saw that this vote was on the table and
I hear all the problems. 1, I know we need affordable housing. I know we need the
beaches not to close so we can have a fire at night and watch the sunset and the
moon come up. I know the tourist need to come here to bring money.
And then I see the people are here from the unions that need work and I say until we
change the way we approach things, we're never going to find another way to get
them jobs. And all I've heard since I've been visiting here is we do this for the
workers. We burn cane and pollute the air for the workers.
We, we are now continuing to gobble up the land. I couldn't even believe the amount
of building permits that are being processed for the future. We have water problems.
I say this job, I say we could do so much with that land. We could build Hawaiian
cultural centers. We could, we could start to show the rest of the world what is in the
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Polynesian blood, what, what made this place so special. But we can't do it if we
build houses there. This is not a construction project, this is a destruction project.
We need construction and I don't understand how these bills get so much traction.
Does the Planning Commission only deal with things that had to do with building
more buildings? Why aren't, why are the Planning Commission or the other groups
bringing more bills forward so we do have affordable housing or a road around Pala.
Why am I still hearing about this? Why did this get passed?
You know I applaud the people on the board who voted to hold this, to go against
this. And I'd like to see two more people shift now and empower all the people of
Maui just like Molokai was empowered when the canoes went out and confronted the
cruise ship. And when Lanai, when they put their canoes and their lives on the line to
stop the ferry. And the people of Maui are speaking now and they are going to
continue to speak about this. And I know you have a difficult job and I think there's
another way around it.
Thank you very much for your time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Greenleaf. Members, questions for Mr. Greenleaf. If
not, thank you very much for your testimony.
MR. GREENLEAF: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker, next speaker is Mike McCormick. And in addition to
Wailea 670, Mr. McCormick will also be offering testimony on County Communication
No. 08-79 and on Bill Nos. 34 through 36, followed by Jimmy Conniff and Gary
Wood.

MR. MIKE MCCORMICK
(testifying on County Communication No. 08-79 and
Bill Nos. 21 (2008), 22 (2008), 34 (2008), 35 (2008) and 36 (2008)1:
Aloha, Council Chair Hokama and fellow Councilmembers. Thanks for the
opportunity to speak today.
I'm speaking on three different issues today but I think there's some common areas
that lap over into all three issues and basically a lesson that I, you know, learned as a
young child from my mom and hopefully other people here have learned is that it's
better to err on the side of caution and safety and to play things safe.
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So today as we look at three different important issues I'm asking the Council to
consider that it might be better to really err on the side of caution as we look at three
difficult issues.
The first issue is regarding the dedicated people that offer their services to be on
different boards and committees and that is something that I can only thank
everybody. Every one of the individuals that serves on those boards, they do a lot of
the work for the County here and it's a hard job without pay. And I'm hoping as we
look at these appointees that careful consideration can really be made once again to
err on the side of caution. That we look for impartiality so that the greater population
on Maui will be protected.
And I don't want to comment on any of the particular appointees or people that are
being, cause I, I respect all of them. But I think, once again I would like to see the
Council to really try and do your best as we look at these people to make sure there
is some impartiality so when these commissions have to look at these difficult issues,
that they really do the job that they're asked to do and that it's not just a rubber stamp
to have things either approved or disapproved. So please take carefully
consideration of that.
I'm ready to move on to the next item and that's regarding the condominium approval,
subdivision or the rezoning for the property, I think the Garcia family owns down in
the Makena area.
And in California back in 1972 the, the, the government based on a initiative passed
by the people passed the California Coastal Commission Act. And that imposes on
certain areas looking for development a little stricter conditions that are imposed on
just other places for development. And I think here in the island we've reached that
point now is we're at a critical mass of seeing a lot of our beaches that are no longer
available to be bought for parks and things, that as we look at development in these
critical areas, that we need to take a real careful look and maybe not feel bad that
we're asking the developers or the people to put additional conditions. That's the job
that we need to do it, it should be expected because those resources are in short
supply.
There's plenty of areas on Maui for affordable housing and construction in areas but
once again when we get back into these critical areas, don't feel that you're being
unfair by protecting the generations to come by placing additional conditions. This
should be expected and it is not only through California but many other municipalities
in states across the country where they are in a similar situation.
Therefore, regarding this particular subdivision and I, I've met the Garcia family,
they're fine people. I'm just thinking maybe the, as I understand it they're asking for a
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ability to be able to put four swimming pools in. Maybe possibly there's a way they
can look at putting one common area swimming pool, if that needs to be part of the
project.
So let, let's do the wise thing when we have a water shortage here and really, here
again not be worried about placing conditions that still allow them to do what they're
asking to do, but by the same time protect the greater population of this island.
And I'm moving on to my final testimony today and that's regarding the Wailea 670
Project. And first off I want to say that I respect all the union and construction people
here along with everyone here that is pro and con this development. And we need to
find a way to come together on this island and I think there's a lot of common areas
that we can find.
I, I made a call the other day to Ivan Lay to suggest that maybe it's time that people
start dialoging and saying, what are the common things that the contractors and the
people in the building trades and people that love this island on both sides of this
issue can come together and say, what are the things that we can agree on and start
putting those things down on paper rather then getting together and always saying,
what are things that we disagree on. And I, I've got to believe that there's a way that
we can come together in this community to find these common areas for smart
growth.
So all I'm here today to testify regarding this project is, I, we're getting close but I still
think that we're not quite there on areas of water, traffic, the protection of the cultural
and botanical resources, and the damage to the, the reefs. So, let, let's make sure
that these conditions and any additional conditions that may be placed on this,
respect those things that should be put on sensitive areas/
And the final thing regarding the jobs. I don't believe that the approval of this project
is going to have really any thing significant to do with jobs for the reason that we're
experiencing a slow down nationwide right now in the building and real estate
industries. And it's due to, you know, a subprime liquidity problem that's facing not
only America but other parts of the world where they invested in these subprime
mortgages.
And that's the reason that there's guys on the bench right now, that are maybe
slowing down is because if we build these projects people may not be buying them at
the prices that we need to get here for this precious land.
So my feeling is we've got a lot of good projects that are already on the books, that
when the market dictates there'll be built, they should be built. But to say that, and to
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put pressure on the Councilmembers here that we're doing this because of these
jobs I think is unfair.
We want to support the building trades on this island and, but the reason that there's
people on the bench right now is really due to things beyond our control. And until
we can bring these things back under control, there will be people on the bench. And
I, and I hope that will end soon so that everybody has a job here. Thanks for the
opportunity to speak.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
Thank you, Mr. McCormick.
Ms. Anderson.

Questions for the gentleman?

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Mr. McCormick, thank you for
being here.
I just want to clarify the item you spoke about Bill No. 36 regarding units in Makena
with the swimming pools.
MR. MCCORMICK: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: That's not the Garcia's property.
MR. MCCORMICK: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: They are next door and their projects already been
approved and they don't have swimming pools.
MR. MCCORMICK: Okay, thanks for-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And it's low, one-story development.
MR. MCCORMICK: Well, I think it's near Keawalai Church.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well the project you're referring to is right next door
between the Garcia's and Seibu, and it's being built by Pacific Rim, Steve Goodfellow
is one of its owners.
MR. MCCORMICK: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And another man from, a Michael Bashaw is the
manager. Steve Goodfellow is the Vice-President of their investment company. But,
so what you're asking us to do is put a condition in to reduce the number of pools that
they would have, cause you're right, this is you know right across from the ocean.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 70

MR. MCCORMICK: Well, you know, I've met Mr. Goodfellow years ago and I know he's a
good person and I know he is concerned. He's a diver and, and loves the island
here. And I would just ask him being that, that we're in a water sensitive area, that
maybe that's a condition that they can look at is maybe a common area element if
they are splitting this into four different projects to share a swimming pool.
It would be like the same that you would ask a resort to do. I know there's been
incidents where maybe like at the Fairmont Kea Lani where there's little pools for the
high-end units, each individual.
I think this isn't a wise thing to continue allowing. So if they're sharing one lot and
there's four condo residences, I would ask that maybe a condition that they can share
one pool so that we're not dealing with evaporation and all the electric and all the
other concerns having four separate pools there.
I think already we're granting something that is, I think, it shouldn't be an automatic
thing that's given. You, you need to look and do what's really right for the island and
that would be a consideration to ask Mr. Goodfellow and the developers.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you very much.
MR. MCCORMICK: You're welcome.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members any other question for Mr. McCormick? Mr. McCormick, thank
you very much.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Jimmy Conniff, followed by Gary Wood and Bonnie
Gaddo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay after this testifier, Members, we will take our mid-day break.
MR. JIMMY CONIFF [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)x:

Hi, Council. Jimmy Coniff's my name, I live in Kihei. I am just here today to, to, to
stand with those that are opposed to the Wailea 670. I've testified maybe four or five
times already and you know I just get lost when I'm here and it's, it feels, I've said
before, maybe the first time it feels very unhealthy for me emotionally, personally.
And my main concern is a, well I have to say it again and harp on it is my grandson,
his friends, his grandchildren. I get, I get upset and shaky about it.
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And that's about, you know I could rant and rave about what I hate and don't like. I'm
not going to do that. I just want to, I just hope the right thing happens. If you do the
right thing, the right thing will happen. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Coniff. Questions for the gentleman, Members? If not
Mr. Coniff, we thank you for your presence. Members, we will take our mid-day
break, Council shall stand in recess till 2:00 p.m.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 12:23 P.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 2:03 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: Council meeting of eighteenth March 2008 shall return to order. We are
under testimony Members.
Mr. Clerk, call the next testifier.
COUNTY CLERK: Continuing with testimony Gary Wood is the next speaker, followed by
Bonnie Gaddo and Daniel Kanahele.
MR. GARY WOOD ftestifyinq on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Aloha. I'm Gary. Mine is construction and water. First one is construction. My dad
was a crane operator, one of the best here in the islands, in different islands. And
how this been going on with the, with the title that's happening all over the land within
Hawaii.
And the thing is that where the United States America is getting storms or water,
severe water problems right now and if that would happen to us, basically what
happens to our people. What happen to the land? What happen to the ground level
that construction people put into the ground, foundation? And what about the cars,
everything else that get demolished and then we end up with nothing.
Not absolutely nothing though because the land is still there and the thing is what's in
the ground is where the, what the construction people have put into the foundation
the steel bonds, steel with everything else. But when you have your kid go outside
and play and they hit their head right on the steel, it's hard on us guys as parents to
send to the doctor and so forth.
So now construction, yes I do understand that people they live by it because they
make mortgages and, or they have their kid's sports or whatever else. But then why
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everybody's debate, got to work for a company to make money for their mortgage
and so forth, on places they might not need to be on which is the aina.
And I know you guys have heard this from before with the Royal Patent and LCN and
so forth so keep in mind that that comes first above all. Not just what the guy was
here for because he seemed like the owner or you have different owners involved
with it. But who's the owner first? That is the part of thinking that you guys need to
understand.
How come so much sold that where, like my car parked downstairs and I was here, I
went even check my, my car. They put a ticket on my car because I didn't move my
car, which I did, I went down and I talk to her as well too. I went down there and do
that, but they put a ticket on my car because they put a chalk on the, on the ground
and I, it's already moved over but yet they gave me a ticket. That's happening all
over, they giving us tickets for every single little thing because supposedly the
government is running the show.
Look at Obama, they call him racist with the priest talking. We're not racist, never
been because we're Polynesian everything. One thing Hawaii, Hawaii is always
together now they are separating us apart. I go next water.
Next one is voices of wisdom.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Wood are you talking on the same issue?
MR. WOOD: Yes, uh, no next one. I get two eh, construction and water.
CHAIR HOKAMA: But you still talking on the same item Wailea 670?
MR. WOOD: Yeah, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So your time is up, Mr. Wood, but you can return after all others have
spoken because you have signed up prior to the start of this meeting. By rules we,
we are able to grant you three more minutes after all others have spoken, and your
first three minutes are up.
MR. WOOD: I know but one is construction and the other one is water, ah.

CHAIR HOKAMA: No, it's not by sub--the differences of the items you want to talk about,
it's just about the one item that's on the agenda.
MR. WOOD: Six-seventy.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Six-seventy. We are happy to give you another opportunity after others
have spoken you may return.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms, Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm just wondering if he's confused and he's thinking that
he's speaking on the two different bills and he wants to speak about construction on
the first bill and water on the second.
MR. WOOD: Ae, ae.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Wood, you may continue.
MR. WOOD: Okay, thank you. Voices of wisdom goes from this and beyond, voices of
wisdom goes on this and beyond from our grandparents, tutu man, tutu lady. My
grandmother is on this first part of it. She passed away this other day, last week,
96 years old, okay.
The water, where's the water going to? A lot of the water, ground is being shutting
down. People's talking up here about water but they been taking water from before
time. Earlier, earlier and earlier. Why are people putting up, drilling wells, company's
like Kaupo, HC&S so forth. Why they doing that? They are taking more water from
our people.
And ... put down in this book everybody go help each other. They go, they go boat
fishing and when they come back they share the fish with everybody. That's what we
do in the grounds, we fish, we help each other out. Could be building a hale, we
build 'urn together. Whatever you want we build it together, nothing else.
The Kauamo's live according to, to lokahi, unity, harmony, and particular important
credo when growing taro because the same stream water is used by the whole
community, used by the whole community. That means not to come and take water
away from the community which they have been. The thing is people like, they go
sleep and not even, not even thinking about the water that was already here in the
laws that our people already had. And that all need to come to a halt because it's, it's
suffering everybody with the construction and everything else.
And last one, any, any development in Keanae will send shudders throughout the
State. There are few places left that are still so Hawaiian. The academics call it a
cultural kepuka. An era to, of hope where old Hawaiians still exist as a living
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example for modern Hawaiians. And that's what, I, I hoping and trying to do with our
people as being the next generation is about to. That's it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Wood. Any questions for the gentleman?
If not, proceed Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Bonnie Gaddo, followed by Daniel Kanahele and
Nancy Lee Potter.
MS. BONNIE GADDO [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Aloha, Councilmembers. I apologize for my looks, I recuperating from major surgery
but I thought that this was so important that I picked myself up and come here today.
My name is Bonnie Gaddo, I am a single mother and a special education teacher. I
am a homeowner due to affordable housing. I live in Piilani Phase II in Kihei.
This Kihei, Wailea 670 directly affects my area where I live. When I moved in there
about seven years ago into this house that I never thought I would as a single mom
and on a school teacher's salary be able to afford, it was a nice, a very nice
neighborhood. You have the post office, grocery store, several eating places, drug
stores, everything so convenient within five minutes of your house. Now Sunday
when I was coming home from church, it took three to four times longer than it would
normally had when I first moved in that neighborhood because of the traffic coming
down South Kihei Road. I sat and I watched a green light turn four times before I
ever went move on South Kihei Road.
It's too much already what's on the road. The infrastructure can't handle it now if you
bring this kind development in, it, it, it just can't handle it. And the water and the aina,
if you take all these trees out and destroy the land and build homes on it when there's
not already enough existing for it, it's a detriment and you can't put it back the way
that it was once you do this.
It's raping the land and the beauty of the islands that we so enjoy by living in this
paradise. So I hope and pray that you will do the right thing by voting no to 670.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any questions for the lady on her testimony? If not,
Ms. Gaddo, thank you very much for your presence.
Mr. Clerk.
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COUNTY CLERK: Daniel Kanahele, Nancy Lee Potter and Joyclynn Costa.
MR. DANIEL KANAHELE [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Good morning, Council Chair, Councilmembers and extended Maui ohana. I'm going
to be speaking on two items. I'm going to start with Bill 21 and then conclude with
Bill 22. My name is Daniel Kanahele, I'm a resident of South Maui and I would like to
begin by reading a few items from the Kihei-Makena Community Plan.
This community plan was first adopted by Ordinance No. 1490 in 1985 and was
updated in 1997. Upon adoption of this plan, was required that adequate facilities
and infrastructures be built concurrent or prior to future development. And upon
adoption of the Kihei-Makena Plan that no further development would be allowed
unless infrastructure, public facilities and service needed to service new development
are available prior to or concurrent with impacts on new developments.
One of the objectives of the Community Plan under environment is to preserve,
protect, and restore unique natural areas and significant, that have significant
conservation values. Also as an objective is to identify, preserve, protect, restore
significant historical and cultural sites. Requires development projects to identify all
cultural resources located within or adjacent to the project area prior, prior to
application as part of the County development review process. And that further
require that all proposed activity include recommendations to mitigate potential
adverse impacts on cultural resources including site avoidance, adequate buffer
areas and interpretation.
Under transportation objectives, undertake transportation system improvements
concurrent with planned growth of the Kihei-Makena region. Require adequate interregional highway capacity including of the widening of Piilani and Mokulele Highways
to four lanes prior to the construction of major projects south of Kilohana Road.
I would like to begin to testify on the second part bill.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Please proceed.
MR. KANAHELE: Our state motto, "Ua mau ke ea o ka aina i ka pono" translated means
that, "The life of the land is preserved or perpetuated in righteousness".
I am opposed to the approval of this proposed development Wailea 670 because I do
not feel that it is a pono project. If it was a pono project the developer would have
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completed the archeological inventory survey a long time ago. He had six years to
do that. Why hasn't it been done?
An archeological inventory survey is essential in order to identify significant cultural
areas of historic value on the 670 acres of land that we're talking about and should
have been submitted with the application. And to this date the developer has failed
to submit this important document. Why has he failed to do that for lack of money,
for lack of time? I don't think so. All of us here stand on the shoulders of our kupuna.
I do, our ancestors who have come before us.
How do we know what significant sites are on that project unless you have the
archeological inventory survey to review. There have been kupunas living who have
gone on the project, but I'm talking about kupunas who are no longing, no longer
living. Perhaps they have a story to tell to us the, keiki o ka aina, their descendants
that's on that land and will be lost unless this important survey is completed.
So because of that, I feel that this Wailea 670 project is not pono because it
disrespects the application law, it disrespects our cultural, our culture, our history. I
also feel that the application and approval process as it pertains to Wailea 670 is also
not pono. It is broken and it needs to be fixed. The application is incomplete.
This environmental impact statement should never have been passed out of the
public, I mean the Planning Commission. They should have requested a
supplemental impact inventory statement, supplemental environmental impact
statement for all the reasons that have already been stated.
And finally I also feel that it is not pono because it does not comport with the KiheiMakena Plan. It does not comport with that plan.
Chair Hokama there are other remarks that I would like to give, I would like to
exercise my right to come back to give them after all those who have already signed
up had an opportunity to give their testimonies.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we'll provide you with that opportunity, Mr. Kanahele.
MR. KANAHELE: Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Can I ask a quick question.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Daniel, thank you very much for
reading those sections of our Kihei-Makena Community Plan that this project does
not comport with.
So do you feel that as part of the Council's due diligence and responsibility in
approving any projects, that they need to make sure that the projects are consistent
with the policies in our community plan?
MR. KANAHELE: Is the Kihei-Makena Plan a law?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Ifs a law.
MR. KANAHELE: Is it an ordinance? Are you legislators?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: It's an ordinance.
MR. KANAHELE: Are you, do you swear an oath to uphold the law of the land?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, and in our criteria for approval of any change in
zoning we're required to find that the project is consistent with our community plan.
MR. KANAHELE: Then as, I'm saying as legislators, as the examples, you set the standard
for our community. You must abide by the law or how do you expect us, we the
people to abide by that law. So yes, the Kihei-Makena Plan should be, the applicant
should, the application should comport with the requirements of the Kihei-Makena
Plan as far as concurrency in infrastructure, as far as providing public services and
public facilities which are concurrent.
Unfortunately we're falling further and further behind. I live in South Maui, I'm
impacted by this. I drive Piilani all the time, it's not a safe road, it's a dangerous road,
substandard road. We don't have enough police in the area. I think we're budgeted
for like fifty police officers and all those positions are not filled. We don't have
enough parks. We're falling further, further behind on the, the acres of park that we
should have. So you know the list goes on and on.
We're falling behind instead of catching up. And by approving this project you're not
doing us a server, a, a favor. I mean you know it's going to affect quality of life not
only, I mean for everybody, construction workers, union members, everybody. It's
going to affect us, it's going to impact us. So we need to know what those impacts
are,
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Kanahele.
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MR. KANAHELE: Thank you.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. We will recall Mr. Kanahele at the appropriate
time.
Next, Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Nancy Lee Potter, followed by Joyclynn Costa and Colin
McCormick.
MS. NANCY POTTER [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
I'm Nancy Lee Potter representing only myself. Aloha my friends. I haven't seen
many of you in a long time, it's nice to see you. I come to you as a friend with all the
respect and love that a friend has to tell you that I have great concern that you are
walking down the wrong path. And that I believe you might have walked so far that
you've fallen into a pit of vipers.
I think what started the walk down this path was a promise of infrastructure by
developers and I think that you've seen too many times that you don't get the
standard quality of quality the you expect when those developers come through with
the promise of infrastructure. I think you've seen that enough times to know that
that's why you are tasked with providing things like wells, and wastewater treatment
plants, and streets, and stop lights, not developers.
I've listened today as people have given you scores of reasons not to approve this
project, scores of reasons. But the only reason I've heard to approve it is about kala,
about money. Now I really appreciate that local people need jobs. I'm a local girl, I
know how it feels to not have a job. But I want to talk to you really about economics.
As ... would say, okay let's talk economics here.
Boom and bust economies are created by development. You're seeing that on the
Mainland now, you're seeing what the bust is and how bad it is. The thing that
creates sustained economic development is people building their own homes.
People buying their own lots and one at a time, two at a time, five at a time, building
their houses. That's what keeps the local boys and women in work.
Booming, this boom thing of bringing in hundreds of people that many of them can't
make it on the Mainland and so that's why they're here, they, that's, all of a sudden
much of that money leaves this state and it doesn't help our culture. It's all of a
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sudden and then it's gone. You guys know that, you work in the trade, you've seen it
come and you've seen it go, But if we do this slowly, house by house by house, if we
let people build the house they want rather than the one that maximizes profits for the
developer, the one that where the developer controls the CC & R's not the people
that live in that neighborhood. And the CC & R's maximize profit don't they Charlie?
You've got choices here.
Oh, God I'm on the yellow, okay. I'm begging you, stand up, say no more
development, that's it. Sell the land you developers, go back to wherever you came
from, that's it. You guys have the guts to do this I know everyone of you, you have
the guts to do this. Please do it before it's too late. You love these islands.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your testimony. Any questions for the testifier? Okay,
thank you very much.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Joyclynn Costa and in addition to Wailea 670,
Ms. Costa will also be testifying on Bill Nos. 34, 35 and 36 and on County
Communication No. 08-82, followed by Colin McCormick and Ivan Lay.

MS. JOYCLYNN COSTA [testifying on County Communication No. 08-82 and Bill
Nos. 21 (2008), 22 (2008), 34 (2008), 35 (2008) and 36 (2008)1:
Aloha, Chairman Hokama and Members of this Council. Standing before you is three
generations; my daughter and my grandson. The book that I hold before you is the
anti-annexation book. This book represents how you actually do not exist. They said
no, we were never annexed and we are not the State of Hawaii.
So I going to that Sunshine Law. I'm not sure of the logistics, that's why I rely on you
people to know your job description. When I made up my mind to drive a vehicle, I
was put to a written and driver's test. If I did not know the rules, I was not allowed to
drive a car. If I did not follow the rules, I was held accountable. Mr. Nishiki pointed
out you are paid by the people $60,000 to do a job. Moreover it should be also that
you should know your job.
It is amazing, I sit here and you ask questions of a private attorney about things in
your job description when provided to you is a legal counsel, a Corporation Counsel.
The counsel of a corporation is that you? That word corporation screams out special
interest to me. So would I view this as a conflict of interest that you a corporation,
now representing the people, are speaking on behalf of another corporation. I'm not
sure who you people are. I'm done with the Sunshine Law.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, proceed on the next item.
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MS. COSTA: I speak to you on No. 21 and this is to do with Wailea 670. The reason why I
open this book is because of the name that is written in here. His name is Kuhelepo.
The young man that's standing next to me now holds that name Kuhelepo. So now
what I have in front of you is seven generations.
Kuhelepo had a son named Aka. Aka had a daughter named Malia. Malia had a
daugh--had a son named James. James had a daughter named Joyclynn. Joyclynn
had a daughter named Amanda and Amanda had a son named Kuhelepo. And so
today I stand in front of you in a position to your representation to our aina or any
kind of decision that you want, would deem yourself authorized to do in accordance
to the law.
The law of nature, God's law, common law which is in your HRS today, Chapter 1-1
is based on common law, Kingdom Law of 1892. And I humble myself with my
children and grandchildren, and the kupuna that Ms. Baisa say that she respects.
Almost forty thousand signatures here I stand in front of and they represent the
voices saying, "A'ole to Makena", for whatever you want to decide to do.
Almost forty thousand of them are standing in front of you today to tell you, you have
no authority upon their aina and this has to weigh heavily on your decision. They will
not stand for it, they will not stand for it because now they need to consider the
children. Not you, they will consider our children.
Before I go to 22 can I go to 34, 34, 35 the Kaeo project?
CHAIR HOKAMA: If you wish.
MS. COSTA: The Kaeo project out in Makena and I had been, I stood in front of you many
a times and asked you to do your due diligence. Last night I went to the Makawao
Library and I took a look at the Indices book, and within the Indices book there is a
list of crown lands and in that list and, and inventory of crown lands is the Kaeo pro-property.
On January 31, 2008 Judge Moon came out with a decision to order a permanent
injunction "Based on the foregoing, we hold that: the Apology Resolution and related
state legislation, give rise to the State's fiduciary duty to preserve the corpus of the
public land trust, specifically, the ceded lands, until such time as the unrelinquished
claims of the native small 'n' Hawaiians capital 'H' have been resolved; the plaintiffs'
claims with regards to the sale or the transfer of the ceded lands are in general are
not barred by sovereign immunity; any other ceded lands from the public trust until
the claims of the native Hawaiians small 'n' capital 'H' to the ceded lands have been
resolved is now barred".
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You sit here today with your agenda on such lands. You have a counsel there, you
may need to ask him. I had given you this document before Civil No. 94-4207. 1 ask
you again to do your due diligence and not put yourself into liability or harms way.
I've given you all the tools and all the information necessary to do that. If you require
more information you can get in touch with me and I'd be more than happy to forward
it to you

My children, my grandchildren cannot afford for you to make a mistake. Cannot
afford to make, for you to make a mistake.

I'll go to No. 22.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Ms. Costa when you're ready.
MS. COSTA: In light of all the frivolous rhetoric that has gone on in this room known to you
so called Councilmembers of, as the chambers under the guidance of the
Corporation Counsel of whom should declare it's bona fide authority for the third and
final time is hereby on notice to Cease and Desist. In pursuant to Civil No. 94-4207
the recent Supreme Court findings of which I would like to make mention does not
necessarily affect my status and or authority as a native Hawaiian small "n" capital
"H" but merely confirms in the world you conduct your business in as the State of
Hawaii, County of Maui and Corporation departments can now clarify.
In the matter you have before you, agenda 21 and 22 clearly does not protect itself
by a frivolous overlay of a land system, but on the contrary surfaces a bona fide
system of land tenure unique and bound only to the originators. That would be the
sovereign to the portion ko Hawaii pae aina. Be it known to all present in the flesh
Mr. Riki Hokama, Mr. Danny Mateo, Mr. Joseph Pontanilla, Mr. Michael Victorino,
Mr. Michael Molina, Mr. Bill Medeiros, Mrs. Gladys Baisa, Mrs. Jo Anne Johnson,
Ms. Michelle Anderson, and Mr. Brian Moto, but not limited to, whether acting in a
corporate capacity for the County of Maui or State of Hawaii I accept your admission
against interest for Land Commission Award 11216, Land Grant 548, and Land
Grant, Land Commission Award 6715 awarded to the living beings with name
attached J. Y. Kanekoa Hoomanawanui, and M. Kekauonohi of which all
aforementioned Councilmembers lack authority and has caused jurisdictional
trespass. Violation to the treaty of the friendship, commerce, and navigation which
you are bound to by your oath is also accepted.
Necessary information will be forwarded to the proper authorities for all that continues
such action of conspiracy. Conversion of the bona fide titles herein listed purported
to be reduced to an identification known as a Warranty Deed document
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No. 2007 - 132607 recognized to you the Members also as TMK: 2-1-008:056 and 071

is a violation identified by law as spoliation.
Can I just stop here and continue and finish three minutes for just this, this last part?
CHAIR HOKAMA: You want to return, Ms. Costa?
MS. COSTA: Yes, please.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We will be happy to provide you that opportunity. Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Colin McCormick followed by Ivan Lay and Bill Kamai.
MR. COLIN MCCORMICK [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:

Aloha, Councilmembers. I'm here to testify on Bills 21 and 22 and
know when I'm ready to move on to a different one.

let you guys

So I'm, I'm here today really because I care about my home South Maui. I've seen it
change for the worse in the last twenty years and it just seems common sense to me
that we should have a supplemental EIS.
This last EIS was done in 1988 and to me that's out of date. Since then many things
have been brought to the table. I think you guys are well aware of it, but I'm going to
still remind you guys because I feel like you're rushing, you're going to try to rush this
through today. But you have to consider these things because this, these are all
going to be legal concerns down the road. So I'm trying to help you guys.
First of all the EIS, I've hiked Wailea 670 many times and it's really an amazing place.
I've, being a botanist growing up here in Hawaii, I've been to many places on the
south side and this place is really, it's a very signify--significant place, it's very
significant, is what I'm trying to say.
The Palauea ahupua'a is really, it's an ancient, it's an ancient fishing village. If you
guys see the, just the heiau just right on the ocean going all the way up there's just
sites, walls, graves. You can see mounds, you know, Wiliwili trees, Maiapilo
shrublands, I mean this is all, this is the last bit that we have on that side, okay.
Why, why SHPD advice when they came up here they were just basically brushed
aside. What is that saying to the community? State, State Historic Preservation said
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that the archeological inventory is incomplete so what's the problem. And also the
developer, now I understand he wants to, he's, he's planning to put in a sewage
treatment plant. Isn't that also going to, is that also, like a signal that we need
another EA, environmental assessment.
So by having this supplemental EIS can really solve a lot of these problems because
we are going to address a lot of these concerns before it's too late. It's always better
to, to look at the problems before, you know, rather than afterwards and deal with
much more financial burden in the end and time lost. You guys spent a lot of time on
this so far but we're so close now we can still, still do what's right for the community,
can still do what's right for the community.
Okay, can I move on to the next bill? So, okay again having a botanical background,
I've spent countless hours hiking the 670 lava flow, GPS'ing native plants and I really
think it's, this place is like irreplaceable really. I've been a native plant propagator
over the years and the thing that's, that strikes me about Wailea 670 is the Maiapilo
shrublands and the Wiliwili forest. And you can ask any native landscaper, those are
irreplaceable. You cannot out plant Maiapilo. You cannot grow mature Wiliwili trees
anymore. Those days are done, so as soon as we turn that into golf course that's
gone forever.
And you know recently we just discovered that the endangered Sphinx Moth, the
Manduca blackburni, is been discovered on the property. I knew it was right around
the vicinity because, you know, Ulupalakua is right above and there's plenty down
there and there's some down bat Keoneoio but they just, they need to look harder,
you know. They're there, they're there and the Maiapilo is also known to be a food
source for the ... Maiapilo produces a lot of nectar not, if you guys know this moth
it's quite a big moth and it needs a lot of food, food source, so, so this is an important
habitat I believe this, this Manduca.
There's other, there's other things in there too, a plant that only found within the, that
lava flow, there's sixty left. I've only GPS'ed about thirty, but I'm, I'm estimating
there's maybe sixty and I remember there was, there was three or four of these down
at the Palauea oceanfront properties but since then all those, I think there's one last
one down there. The other ones have been already cleared, so this is a plant that's
really unique to South Maui, it's what represents South Maui. I think that's something
that should really be somehow addressed to make that every single last remaining
individual is definitely, definitely preserved.
I reviewed, you know, the, the map and a lot of these Nehes were actually outside of
the proposed preserve area. So that's why I think everywhere of . . report,
everything south of the latitude points significant.
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We need to conserve that a'a habitat. A'a really is irreplaceable. It keeps out the
weeds, keeps out a lot of the ungulates. That's why these plants are still coming up.
That's why all the keiki's are still coming through the rocks is because the weeds
aren't choking out the seedlings.
So please, all I, again 1 just want to ask you guys request a supplemental EIS, it's
what the right thing to do. I'm a strong proponent of things that are Hawaiian. I spent
the last ten years of my life protecting things that are Hawaiian. I'm 25 years old
now, and I spend, plan to spend many more years protecting the things that are truly
Hawaiian. So-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, for your testimony.
MR. MCCORMICK: --please request a supplemental EIS.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, questions for the testifier?
MR. MCCORMICK: Aloha.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, because you have a botanical background, the plant
that you're speaking about is that like a relative of the Nicotinia [sic] plant? Is that the
same family?
MR. MCCORMICK: Okay, you're, you're thinking of the one that the Manduca blackburni
feeds off or?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I'm not familiar with the Latin name.
MR. MCCORMICK: Because if you're thinking the Nico, yeah, the Nico, Nicotiana glauca is
a alien plant that's actually one of the few alien plants that's actually providing a
benefit to native, this native species because the Manduca feeds on tomato, tomato
family members such as aiea. And all the aiea now, which were once in the low
lands too have all died because of wood bores that have been introduced over the
years. So this guys, the Nicotiana has actually filled in, see, see it all over and it's
filled in at Wailea 670, so the caterpillar feeds off the leaves and the, the mature
adults are eating the Maiapilo, you know, and other flowers that produce a lot of
nectar.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So do you think that with the analysis or at least the
opportunity to get into the area, develop a preservation plan, that there's an
opportunity to save yet one more endangered species?
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MR. MCCORMICK: Definitely, definitely, yeah. I think the more that's, the more time and
the more resources that are actually put into it, the more that's going to be saved.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, I, I really appreciate your testimony. Thanks very
much.
MR. MCCORMICK: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Anyone else? Ms. Anderson, question.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, thank you, Mr. Chair. Colin, thank you very much
for being here. It's pretty obvious this is difficult for you because of your knowledge
of the area botanically speaking. You understand how unique and rare a habitat we
have here that could be bulldozed into extinction. So I appreciate your willingness to
put yourself through this over and over again.
The sixteen native plants that are left, were you referring to the, the nehe or?
MR. MCCORMICK: Yeah, the Lipochaeta rockii, yeah. It's a variety of nehe that's found
nowhere else only on this lava flow and-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Only on this lava flow?
MR. MCCORMICK: Only on the Palauea ahupua'a lava flow.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: In the whole world?
MR. MCCORMICK: In the whole world. That's why I'm really concerned for, that's the only
place I've seen this particular nehe.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And there's probably never been any scientific study of
this plant to see what kind of .
properties it might have.
MR. MCCORMICK: And I'm sure if like genetic studies were done, you know . .. who
knows what, what else that would lead to probably, you know, whole other, you know
classification or, or ranking. Cause certain things too, like the wikiwiki too, haven't
even been classified and technically, you know, to see one kind to be on the
Endangered Species Act, there's only 120 of those left and I think it's only on three
islands or four islands left.
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MS. ANDERSON: And so then you also said that you cannot out plant Maiapilo, Maiapilo.
Does that mean that you couldn't take one of these plants and propagate it
somewhere else and continue the species?
MR. MCCORMICK: It's easy to propagate but as soon as you out plant it, most of them, I
mean, say like 85 percent usually die in the wild and that's not just me saying, I talk
to any landscaper, native landscaper. And really that's what Wailea 670 to me is
special about is the really, the, the nice, the Maiapilo shrub lands, the nehe, the
wikiwiki ,and the Wiliwili.
MS. ANDERSON: And you also said that we will never get mature Wiliwili trees like this to
grow again?
MR. MCCORMICK: Yeah, yeah.
MS. ANDERSON: Could you explain that?
MR. MCCORMICK: You guys all probably heard of the, the Gall Wasp spread. It's having a
significant effect on growth, especially on the juveniles. So I have a lot of keikis in my
house growing and they're just, they flush out every time it rains and then by the
summer time all the leaves are gone. The wasp come by and just demolished them
so they can't grow like the used to. So they're growing, you know, like one tenth of
the rate as they used to and who knows they might not never reach full maturity.
Probably never.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so, and so for these reasons and others, and I'm
glad you explained why the a'a flow is such a unique habitat that provides the
environment for these native plants to successfully endure modern man and the
ungulates and, and, you know the over growth of weeds. So in the bigger picture and
the bigger scheme of things, this dry land habitat, can you explain why it's critical to
save this in the bigger scheme of things statewide.
MR. MCCORMICK: Well this, it's the most highly endangered ecosystem left. There's less
than like three percent, the lowland dry forest has really been destroyed over time
because of fire, agriculture. That's why you don't see it really any where and this is a
really typical low, low land one that goes all the way down to the ocean.
You know, it's very special and I believe the dry forest has the most endangered
species because of the, you know, just the same reasons I just mentioned, fire. But
this a'a habitat is why, that's why the last remaining low land dry forest or dry forest
or typically on really rough a'a habitat where the fires they couldn't really move
through so this thing has been perpetuating itself for hundreds of years, thousands of
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years, you know, almost I think the lava flow was 15,000 years old. So just let it, let it
survive, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so you're saying that we're now down to three
percent of this habitat left?
MR. MCCORMICK: Less than three percent and, and what's remaining is just, it's just bits
and pieces. That's why, you know, people don't understand how rare these
ecosystems are, you know. They're, it's really hard to explain, you know, unless
you've studied Hawaiian, you know, natural history because of all the reasons like
you know, there was no, there was no herbivores here before so all these plants
were just caviar to like the deer and everything that came through. So it's just like
whatever's left is, you know, just, just like the real warriors, they're still standing tall,
strong.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you for standing up for them, Colin.
MR. MCCORMICK: Any time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for Mr. McCormick, Members?
Mr. McCormick, we thank you for your testimony this afternoon.

If not,

Mr. Clerk, next.
COUNTY CLERK: The last two speakers from the first group are Ivan Lay and Bill Kamai.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
MR. IVAN LAY 'testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:

Chairman Hokama, Councilmembers,
My name is Ivan Lay and I am a
representative of the carpenter's union, I'm a field rep. Councilmembers who have
supported this project will take pride in knowing 700 affordable homes will, will be
built if this project is approved. This is a step in the right direction to keep our
kamaainas here on Maui.
This community which incorporates smart growth is another step in enriching Maui's
lifestyle. Much needed money towards schools, parks, and roads become available
through Honolua, Honuaula. Hopefully this will set standards for all future projects.
You guys saw all our members out here today this morning. Other unions were all
here trying to keep our lifestyles going. Trying to make sure our children have
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medical, able to get food, housing, all that sort of things that are nec--necessity for us
staying here on the islands. That's all I've got to say.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Lay. Any questions for Mr. Lay, Members? Okay with
none, Mr. Lay, thank you for your testimony.
COUNTY CLERK: The last individual who signed up prior to the convening of the meeting
is Bill Kamai, but he'll be followed by Daniel Kanahele and Joyclynn Costa returning
to complete their testimony.
MR. BILL KAMAI [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:

Aloha and good afternoon, Chairman Hokama, Councilmembers. My name is Bill
Kamai, I am a service representative for the Hawaii Carpenters Union. Would like to
ask for your support of Honuaula, Wailea 670. For us it's all about the jobs that it, it
creates. About the work, this is how we pay our bills. This is how we send our kids
to school. This is how we pay for the vehicles we drive. This is how we pay for our
kids' graduation parties, our grandkids class pictures. This is it for us, you know,
that's, that's how important it is to us. A project of this size is, is what sustains us in
the slow times, yeah, because it's projected build out is over a twenty year period.
There's some talk about infrastructure. I don't know if they know, but this developer
is to give $23 million for a park in South Maui, $7 million to improve Hono--Piilani
Highway, $5 million to improve the little league field in Kihei, and $4 million to schools
in South Maui.
Any of these monies for the life of me I, I, I don't understand why they give extra, you
know. This County is what sets the base standards for what's called impact fees for
school, parks, traffic. And it, it seems to be held to a higher standard where any
developer comes before this body and they give the minimum they, they're being
looked at as a cheapskate, like that's all you giving, just, just the basic minimum for
your development. But this developer is going extra.
Not only that, this is the first project that's coming before this body that's following you
guys' affordable housing policy, Workforce Housing Policy. This County is owed
3,000 homes from developers in the past who wasn't mandated to build the
affordable components of their projects first. But this one is and he's building 250 of
urn. So I'd like to ask for your support and thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
Thank you, Mr. Kamai.. Any questions for the gentleman?
Ms. Anderson.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 89

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Kamai, for being here. You know all
those impacts fees that you named off, those are impact fees that the developer is
required to give. There isn't anything extra there. So what are you referring to as
being extra?
MR. KAMAI: I have to take a look at my notes, but I know that he didn't follow just the
minimum standard that this body has set or the County has set.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well no he has the, the 23 million that you're referencing
for park assessment fees that is in, that's by ordinance and mind you that is paid out
by unit so it will be paid out over a 20 year period. Same thing with the school fees,
he's paying what the school fees are.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Do you have a question for Mr. Kamai, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, I just want to clarify that because there isn't
anything extra here. We too want to see the carpenter's union flourish and I am
intending to propose an amendment that would require as a condition of zoning that
the developer hire Hawaii union laborers. Would you be in support of that?
MR. KAMAI: No, not if you placing these conditions whereby it'll take away the unilateral
agreement that's been already approved in first reading. And if you were to put on
these conditions, you know it's like you, you telling one owner of one jeep I like drive
your jeep. You take urn you go four wheeling with urn, you go through the rivers, you
go up the mountains, you come back on the sand, you return urn the keys and you
tell urn, "I never like your jeep anyway".
So if you're going to propose these conditions then support what your, what you, your
condition and support the project. Don't keep putting on these conditions and vote no
anyway.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You don't support the condition then.
MR. KAMAI: No.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You'd rather expedite the project then get a guarantee
for your union laborers that they will be hired.
MR. KAMAI: His word is good enough for me.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for Mr. Kamai? Okay, if not, Mr. Kamai, thank you
very much for your testimony.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Returning to complete their testimony from the first group is Daniel
Kanahele, followed by Joyclynn Costa.
MR. DANIEL KANAHELE [completing testimony on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:

I don't know if you can see this. I'm holding in my hand a kupuna, for me Ws a

kupuna. It is the seed of a Wiliwili tree. There are hundreds and hundreds of Wiliwili
trees growing on the 670 project, on those lands. Struggling to survive just like
Hawaiians, struggling to survive, but surviving.

Long before the first man stepped forth upon this land there were other Hawaiians
here. There was plant and animal life. These are the first and true Hawaiians.
Wiliwili trees were here long before anybody else was. Wiliwili trees are endemic to
Hawaii, that means they were found here and nowhere else in the world, it makes
them very, very special.
Now when the first Hawaiians came to Hawaii it was plants like the Wiliwili tree, other
native plants, native animals, which provided their special gifts and talents which
enabled the Hawaiians to survive on this land. They provided the food, the clothing,
the material to build their homes, to make their fishing nets, to make their surfboards.
We as Hawaiians owe a deep debt of gratitude to our native plants and native
animals. These are our brothers and sisters and they are struggling to survive in a
very harsh environment here in Maui.
Who among us, what kanaka maoli would take a bulldozer and knock down his
brother who is struggling like him to survive in his homeland. Like Colin said, we
have very special, have a very special area in Wailea 670. A very special a'a flow
with very special plants, native plants growing there. They need to be given a
chance to survive in Maui just like everybody else. Just like our carpenters and
masons you know all you guys deserve jobs, we all deserve jobs, you know.
For me I would just as soon see our carpenters working on a project that was
100 percent affordable and not building more luxury estate homes. We don't need
those kind homes anymore, we got enough of those homes. Build homes for the
people, our workforce. Mahalo for allowing me to come back and finish my
testimony.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Kanahele.

MR. KANAHELE: I'd also like to leave some material for the County Councilmembers.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, staff will be able to assist you.
COUNTY CLERK: Our last speaker from the first group is Joyclynn Costa returning to
complete her testimony. The speaker from the, the first speaker from the second
group will be Patrick Raymond, followed by Lisa Buchanan.
MS. JOYCLYNN COSTA [completing testimony on Bill Nos. 21 (2008), 22 (2008),
34 (2008), 35 (2008) and 36 (2008)1:

Before I continue where I left off I wanted to, in this, for Bill No. 22, it was said just
previously that this developer is giving millions, upon millions, upon millions, upon
millions.
The name in this book akakuihou gave up his life. This was the story I told you, when
he was not going to give up his aina he was taken and put into Kalaupapa. And upon
his death, they did his autopsy and he was clean. He had no leprosy and this story is
repeated time and time again.
There is no price you can put on the life. This is the son of Kuhelepou, and today
you have Kuhelepou standing in front of you. So the millions and millions and
millions to me is worth kindling. I can start my hibachi with that.
I also want to correct the idea that everyone that came here was in support of this
project that work in construction. If you stood in the lobby and spoke to some of
those people, they were loaded into vehicles, brought here to show numbers and
really didn't want to be here. I'm not going to reveal who they were cause they
already told me they would be in jeopardizing their jobs. They would jeopardize their
jobs. So, I thank you, Members of all of these unions that you, you know, what you
have to go through, the sufferings you have to go through too.
In accordance to the law of which have been revised, known as HRS, is revised from
Kingdom Law of 1892 Chapter 1-1 also known as common law (Gods law), law of
nature, states "Thou Shall Not Steal; Thou Shall Not Bear False Witness; Thou Shall
Not Cover Thy Neighbor and Thou Shall Not Cover Thy Neighbors Property." I also,
I, I also have an attachment in here, a notice that was filed in the Bureau of
Conveyance.
And I'd like to close with a high pule cause I really feel I need to pray for you.
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E ko makou Makua i loko o kalani E hoano is kou inoa E hiki mai kou aupuni E
malama is kou makemake ma ka honua nei E like me is i malama is ma ka lani la E
haawe mai is makou i keia Is i ai na makou no keia la E kala mai hoi is makou I ka
makou lawe hala ana Me makou e kala nei I ka poe i lawe ha la i ka makou Mai
hookuu oe is makou i ka hoowalewale is mai E hoopakele no nae is makou i ka ino
No ka mea Nou ke aupuni A me ka mana A me ka hoonani is a ma loa aku, Amene.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mahalo, Ms. Costa. Any questions for Ms. Costa, this afternoon?
Ms. Anderson, on her testimony.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, thank you, Chairman.
Ms. Costa, thank you for coming. Are you telling us that the land of Wailea 670, the
names that you read off, that they have heirs today who have rights to this land
through the Royal Patent.
MS. COSTA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so are you saying then that the, the, the title of the
land that there is obvious defects or, or doubt concerning the validity of the title.
MS. COSTA: I am not an expert as far as being able to make a legal determination. What I
can tell you is that the Supreme Court has stated that the lands, the land claims are
within the Native Hawaiians and it will be claimed through their government.
And this case was based on the Apology Bill. And within the Apology Bill it states the
ceded, the lands that were ceded, and this is a, this is not a noun, ceded land, it is
not a noun, it is a verb, it is a transaction of transferring lands which never happened.
So we call it what it is. It is Crown lands, government lands, and public lands. And I
will beseech the two that have kanaka maoli koko running through their veins right
now on this, on this Council.
When you hear Crown lands, government lands, and public lands, it has now
encompassed the entire archipelago. If you ask any State agency, they will tell you
they have no completed inventory of what they consider that has been ceded to
them. I find that almost ludicrous.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But on, specifically on this, urn, item in front of us. Are
you saying that the warranty deed does not provide clear title.
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MS. COSTA: I have not yet seen a title all the way cleared from Kanekoa, from
Hoomanawanui, nor Kekauonohi. It has been transferred, it, it has been converted
into a warranty deed. His warranty deed states he owns a portion of their Royal
Patent. He doesn't own a Royal Patent, he doesn't own a land grant, he doesn't own
a Land Commission Award. You cannot change a title that has already been
adjudicated into a totally different governmental document. That is by the law called
spoliation.
So I'd like to see where it transferred from this legal document, Royal Patent Land
Commission Award, Land Grant from our aliis to become what you call now a
warranty deed. This is a totally different governmental document. You have now
overlaid some kind of a system on an already existing system. A legal, justifiable,
bona fide, adjudicated system and title, exclusive to those aliis.
And if you look into your HRS, which I also handed to you, HRS 172-11, it states that
the only beneficiaries to these awards are the heirs, and then their assigns, which are
these people here, their moopunas. Their assigns move up when they pass away.
Until then, they wait in the lurches until the heir passes away.
These are two different things you're looking at. His warranty, I would not be here if
his warranty deed did not state that he owns a Royal Patent. And that's all I'm asking
you is to do your due diligence. I, I feel offended when I had given you the original
Cease and Desist and your Corp. Counsel took it all out of context, said that it had
nothing to do with anything and you can do whatever you want. I feel offended.
Now you stand, you sit here and you question and, and ask questions of an outside
attorney to get answers. You have all of the resources available to you. If that is not
adequate, find adequate resources.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Ms. Costa.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for Ms. Costa, this afternoon, Members. With none,
Ms. Costa, thank you for your presence.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Continuing with, with the group that signed up after the convening of the
meeting, the first speaker is Patrick Raymond, followed by Lisa Buchanan and Daniel
Butrica.
Patrick Raymond?
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If not, Lisa Buchanan. If not, Daniel Butrica. And following Daniel Butrica is Terry
Sakevitz.
MS. LISA BUCHANAN ftestifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:

Aloha, Council Chair Hokama and Councilmembers. My name is Lisa Buchanan, a
resident of Kihei.
You know Maui isn't as tight a community as it was when I was growing up here. But
still you find yourself talking to all kinds of folks and finding out all kinds of things.
One of the things I found out recently is that some of our young construction workers
are being promised houses in Wailea 670 if they come and support the project.
We already know from talking to some of the construction union folks that come here
to testify that they were paid for the day if they came. It's just a small step from
paying to have people testify in support of the project to offering them bigger perks if
they appear in ads and stuff.
What I wonder is this? Wailea 670 already lied to us so many times. They've lied
about the native plants, about the Hawaiian sites, about the water, about no need to
do more environmental review. Are they lying to the people who think they will be
getting houses too?
As a, as a mother of a son in his twenties who is just starting his own family, oh, my
son's in the back, okay, I can sympathize with the young workers who see this as
their only chance to have a home of their own. I raised my son to be honest and play
by the rules. It seems to me that this project is determined to break all the rules to
get what they want at any cost. And it looks like they are hoping the County Council
will also break the laws and not send this thing back to the Planning Commission like
the County Charter says has to happen if there's lots of changes in the project.
Mr. Mateo, I know you support this project because you've worked so hard to pass
the Workforce Housing bill two years ago. I heard the developer tell the Council over
and over, this is the first time that we can really see the Workforce Housing bill work.
Given this projects track record of saying anything to get anything they want, do you,
and the Councilmembers really think that Wailea 670 is all about affordable housing.
Is it possible that Wailea 670 is lying to you also? I just want you and the other
Councilmembers to consider if you are being given a big snow job by the person who
knows the County rules and how to bend them.
I'm almost done. What if it turns out that many of these affordable houses are
already spoken for, promised to construction worker, realtors, and others that have
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been down here faithfully supporting the project. Is that how the Workforce Housing
bill is supposed to help Maui's people, by deciding the chosen ones in advance? And
what about the jobs? We-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your testimony, Ms. Buchanan.
MS. BUCHANAN: I'm almost done.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You're done. Any questions for the testifier?
Proceed, Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, I missed the form so the next speaker is actually
Lucienne deNaie and in addition to testifying on Wailea 670; she will also be
testifying on Bill Nos. 34, 35 and 36; and on County Communication 08-79. Followed
by Daniel Butrica and Terry Sakevitz.

MS. LUCIENNE deNAIE
[testifying on County Communication No. 08-79; Bill
Nos. 34 (2008), 35 (2008) and 36 (2008); and Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Thank you. Good afternoon everyone. I'm testifying on item No, 08-79, Planning
Commission appointees as a private individual.
As you may know, I attend a number of Planning Commission meetings, sitting
through seven, eight hour days. I also talk to a lot of people about our oceans. I
hear about our reefs dying, I hear about the fish, I hear about the water having
pollution. I hear about more people being squeezed on fewer beaches with less
places to park.
And all of these are the things that our Planning Commission is supposed to be
mitigating. This is the chief responsibility of those who serve on the Planning
Commission.
I ask this body, is business as usual having folks appointed to the Planning
Commission because they represent powerful and well placed interests in our
community. Is business as usual getting us the results we need? If not, we should
be honest and we should change business as usual because it's my belief that it
does not improve those conditions we now face and will be talking about the same
problems ten years from now because we're not appointing people to the Planning
Commission who want to ask questions.
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When I sit there and listen to folks, Mr. Hiranaga, very nice man. Doesn't ask the
hard questions. Maybe they don't occur to him, maybe he's not interested in them. I
cannot comment on his motivation, but I can tell you from sitting there many hours,
that those who do ask the hard questions, he kind of nay-says, oh we don't really
need to do that or that would be a burden, oh, you know, that isn't reasonable to ask.
This is not why a person is appointed to the Planning Commission.
I know you're not supposed to speak about a person by name, but, you know, what
are you supposed to do. I'm down there witnessing it. It's like a Planning
Commissioner is supposed to ask the hard questions, they're supposed to ask about
drainage. They're supposed to speak up for parking, for, for local people to use the
beaches. They're supposed to make sure that we aren't having septic systems
installed on beachfront lots. They're supposed to make sure that we're not putting
too much drainage through a place that can't handle it where it's going to flood, dirty
water into the ocean.
I don't see this happening with the majority of people that get appointed who are not
independents, true independents. And we get very few independents appointed to
this Commission. Please defer the matter of Planning Commission appointees until
you can get a better lot to chose from.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
MS. deNAIE: The second item I would like to address is, I believe it's Bills 34, 35 and 36,
the condominiums in Makena. This land has a story, I, I've been here to testify a
number of times on it. It was fought over by two families, this, this whole parcel, it
was the land of Kaeo, it was a, a whole ahupuaa that was fought over by two families
in the 1840's.
The coastal lands like this parcel was, were prized lands, they weren't the forgotten
lands. They were only forgotten by the times of the, you know, twentieth century.
But, in the ancient times that we're interested in, the history of this area, these lands
were prized. This is right across the street from a prime canoe landing. To say that
there would be no archaeological sites that should be investigated or preserved on
this sites, is a great disservice.
This land was reviewed when our State Historic Preservation Office was in great
disarray and where people really, virtually every project that came through got the
same form letter back, we've re--we've read your review, it's fine, you don't need to
do anything else. That was just the standard, let's stamp them, let's get 'em out of
here because my desk is this high. And I stopped by the office a number of times
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during that era, this is like the 2002, 2003, 2004 and that's just what it was. It was
overwhelm.
The fact that the State Historic Preservation Office has not deemed to ask for more
review of this land at that time, doesn't mean that it doesn't deserve it, it really
deserves it. I don't know what power the Council has, but it is a shame to have a
place that's adjacent to a royal compound, adjacent to the major heiau in the area,
just dismissed as having a few cattle ranching walls.
It's not the truth and to replace those with four swimming pools, this is adding insult to
injury. So if you can do nothing else, consolidate the swimming pools and, I
appreciate any effort you could make on this project because it has definitely slipped
through the cracks.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
MS. deNAIE: Now, onto the matter of Bill 21 and 22. I am now testifying on behalf of Sierra
Club Maui, as Chair of the State Chapter and also in honor of Dr. Glenn Shepherd
who left us this week. I promised Shep a few days before he died, he wanted to get
better so he could come down here to testify and I promised him that I would try to do
a good enough job for both of us.
You know, we've talked a lot about the ins and outs of this project and I know
everybody's tired and I know everybody just wants to get it off their plate and go
home and so forth and so on.
Well there's two ways to do this. You can either vote and send it with all it's flaws
forward and just say well we did the best we can, we tried to patch up something and
that's as good as it goes. Or you can send it back to the Planning Commission,
which is an option that this body has and give them a chance to really look at the real
project that's really being proposed, which, I, I, you know, I have the document that
they reviewed in 2001. They actually sent it back when they first got it in 2000
because they had questions including, but not limited to transportation and water.
Well both transportation and water since 2001, when they approved it and sent it
forth in October 2001, both those conditions in this property have changed. And if
there's any respect for what the Planning Commission does try to do, I would suggest
that they have a chance to look at it again and ask for the kind of environmental
review that a place this special deserves.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 98

You know, I heard Mr. Jencks talk about this costing him $32,000 a day. I have
sympathy, but you know Sierra Club met with Mr. Jencks in 2001 and we brought up
this very same point. I mean this is like the Superferry, yeah, you know, can't do it,
can't do it, it's going to cost us so much money, can't do environmental review. Well,
you know he's had a chance, he's had six years. It's not the first time it's been
brought up. It would have been a real good thing to do so that this body had the
information they need. How can you make good decisions with bad outdated
information.
I really would urge this body to protect the public's interest because we have a lot of
tough questions that have come up here. You know, are we going to see our
affordable housing requirement wiggled out of about five years from now when
someone else owns the individual lots. It's like who's going to be accountable for
what? Is it just going to be like, an endless series of oh yeah, it's their responsibility?
We get that on a lot of things. It would be a shame to have land this worthy have that
kind of treatment.
Please send it back to the Planning Commission and let due diligence be done.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. deNaie. Any questions for the testifier on her comments
to you? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
Ms. deNaie, thank you for being here. Back to the Makena condos. You said that
urn they're not saving any sites?
MS. deNAIE: My understanding is there is a-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Except a couple of cattle walls.
MS. deNAIE: --a wall in the back that's, that's believed to be connected to the heiau that
may be incorporated into their landscape plan. But if you look at the site plan for this,
four condos are being crammed onto, and four swimming pools and a drainage basin
in the front are being crammed onto an acre and a half.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, you know, I respect your opinion because you and
Maile Luuwai and Theresa Donham just finished, you know, a seminal study, I think
on the historic significance of Makena. And, so it, it's your understanding that
because the survey was inadequate, that there are still sites there left unrevealed.
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MS. deNAIE: I spoke to the person who did the survey, you know the company did a survey
and then they hire, you know, their field workers to do it.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
MS. deNAIE: I spoke to the person who did this survey. One of the most fascinating areas
there is this series of several enclosures. She said oh no, we never looked in these
enclosures to see if there were any artifacts because they had a lot of broken bottles
in them so we never removed the broken bottles and looked for anything. So that
tells me that we don't know much about this.
That tells me that a place that had the potential to yield information about our past is
going to be bulldozed and maybe it'll be like Dowling's project in Maluaka. We'll find
the burials when the bulldozers are going in and we'll have little pieces of bone on the
gravel heaps and we'll have workers calling the Sierra Club office because they're so
upset about it. Maybe it'll be like that. But is that the best we can do, really?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So when you said it's adjacent to a Royal compound,
are you referring to the heiau and additional site on the Garcia's property next door?
MS. deNAIE: Yes, the Garcia's property has not only a heiau, but a hale papa, a, a
woman's heiau as well. Now you don't have these two features unless you have
someone using them. A, a chiefly person would cause this to be built. And across
the street where Keawalai Church is located was also part of that compound. It is
believed by Theresa Donham, my coauthor, and other researchers are also very
interested in exploring that theory.
You know, our, our knowledge in this area is just scratching the surface. But if we
destroy, destroy it and cover it with swimming pools and condos before we even do
any excavation, you know. I'm not saying tear these condos down, I'm not saying
don't build any condos. I'm saying get, get an adequate archaeological survey so at
least the knowledge is preserved. That's what our State law says, it's preserve the
knowledge, even if you replace the, the structure is get some knowledge out of it.
So, it's just like the Planning Commission, if you don't ask hard questions, you don't
get any answers and that's satisfactory for some people, but it's not helping our
history.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. deNaie.
Mr. Clerk, next.
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COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Daniel Butrica, followed by Terry Sakevitz and Pastora
Monces.
Daniel B-U-T-R-I-C-A.
If not, Terry Sakevitz.
If not, Pastora Monces, M-O-N-C-E-S.
If not, Lisa Kasprzycki, followed by Kenneth Hoopai and David Hoopai.
MS. LISA KASPRZYCKI [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Good afternoon, Councilmembers and Chair.
This is my second time coming up here. And I was, 'urn driving to Lahaina the other
day, hadn't been there in quite a few months and I was shocked. And I am wanting
to speak on my feelings about Wailea 670, but this is what led into it.
And part of that was, you know, I'm, okay, Launiupoko, that's happening, it's real,
more close to town than the other valley that's even closer to town. And I've seen the
sign by Ukumehame before and, but this time I saw some people had put, placed a
Hawaiian flag at the entrance there. And seemed to have a tent inside there and I
really, I don't know who they are, what they're doing, but I wish them the best.
And, it just, then when I got into Lahaina Town, I kind of went into the old
neighborhood and usually I go in there and I turn around and go home. But I thought
why don't I just go visit my old, where I used to be as a kid, So I went over to Mala
and when I drove down there, and it was just so busy, you couldn't even concentrate
on anything. But I, I left and turned around and when I turned around, I saw the
whole new, urn, shopping mall, it looks really cute and everything, but there it is
between me and the mountains.
It's, it just brought to very startling attention how the human built environment can
actually, from our perspective, being human beings, can make the mountains and the
things that are really important, the, the like, when I, when I'm able to get a clear view
of the mountains there and the valleys, what I see there is what makes me feel that
I'm, I have, as a human being have some of that inside myself. And, that's what you
call quality of life because you have a chance to see good in yourself because it's
reflected in the environment.
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Sorry. So anyway, that brings me to Wailea 670, which right after that experience,
urn, I heard two different advertisements on the radio that I would have another
chance to come down here and say something. And, I thank you for that second
chance.
I personally wish that none of it would ever happen and I don't understand why when
there's plenty of land that's already been disturbed, why, why do we need to place
into oblivion some special place.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your testimony, Ms. Kasprzycki. Questions for the lady
this afternoon?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Quick,
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson, on her testimony.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, um, you seem to be very sensitive to the effect the
environment has on you as a human being and I guess on all of us and our quality of
life. Do you happen to be related to Maui's famous artist? Is he your dad.
MS. KASPRZYCKI: Uh hum.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you for being here.
MS. KASPRZYCKI: Uh hum.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for the young lady, Members. Thank you very much
for your testimony.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Kenneth Hoopai. If not, David Hoopai. If not, John
Aquino, followed by Vernon Ta'a and Santos Sajolan,
Oh, John Aquino, I guess not.
Vernon Ta'a.
Santos Sajolan, S-A-J-O-L-A-N.
Cranston Kapoi.
Claudia Carrizosa, followed by Kyle Knight and Kai Nishiki.
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MS. CLAUDIA CARRIZOSA [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Hello, thank you for having me here. Since I was first aware of the 670 project, I felt
that once again the needs of the working class have been put in the backburner so
that the only people that can afford the view can enjoy the view without any time or
gate restrictions like the rest of us.
My parents left Mexico City about 20 years ago and they risked their lives to come
here to raise me in a place that didn't have any poverty or overpopulation. And so
when, urn, I see numbers like three, three thousand, three hundred fifty thousand
dollars and up, and have it be called affordable I feel, I feel deceived and cheated.
When I go to Wailea, heaven forbid that I have to pull over, that I get a patrol car
telling me to get out of there. I feel like a criminal, you know. And, ah, I have two
jobs so I can enjoy this island. And, this proposed affordable housing will as you
know be located in the industrial part of North Kihei, not even in Wailea. And it
seems almost like a reservation. Why not have the homestead be built there if it is
going to be, if we are going to have buildings there.
I feel if this plan goes on, we will be left with no where to go except work and home,
and not even a good home at that. I was hitchhiking and I got picked up by a union
worker and he told me basically that if I oppose all the buildings, that I'm taking food
from his mouth. I personally, I told him that I don't think that we're utilizing this island
to it's full potential as a self-sustaining ecosystem that it is.
Sorry, I'm so nervous. Anyways, I really, I'm not here to slave away to tourist so that
they can take advantage of my aloha. And cause I don't own this land, but I do own
my actions, and I'm just happy that I'm here and I'm able to talk to you about this
situation.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Any questions for the young lady, this afternoon?
Ms. Johnson, on her testimony?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes and, and where was it that you came from?
MS. CARRIZOSA: Mexico City.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you very much.
MS. CARRIZOSA: No problem.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for the young lady? Thank you very much for your
testimony.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Kyle Knight, followed by Kai Nishiki and Maury King.
MR. KYLE KNIGHT [testifying on Bill Nos, 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Hello. Urn, a lot of people up here. I want to thank everyone that made it possible for
me to be standing up here today to exercise my rights, to voice my opinion, you
know. It's really great.
I wasn't planning on talking when I came here today, but while I was sitting over there
I realized that if I didn't voice my opinion, then it truly wouldn't matter how I felt about
this project. I'm concerned on the way that this direction that the island is going.
I've lived here for 15 years, a little more than half my life and seen a big change
going on. Living primarily in Lahaina side I've seen it hit hard. And I remember
thinking when I was about 13 or 14 that development happens everywhere and Maui
isn't the only place getting eaten up by concrete jungle.
But like I would tell the people, it's really disgusting to see the side of people that
would rather come here and take all it's beauty and change it into dollars in their
pockets. Only on a small island can you really see it like that.
When I first moved here there was half the amount of street lights and twice the
amount of aloha. People came to Hawaii to get away from their mainland lifestyle
and live a little aloha, but instead they're ending up leaving their mainland mentality
over here.
I was surprised to see half the room standup when asked who supported the project.
The reason it surprised me so much is I'm sitting here listening to all the people who
oppose the project and only a small few talking about how they support it. So I
assume most people here in the room were against it. If half the room is supporters,
then why is most of it, why aren't most of them up here speaking against or for it, you
know. Do the supporters have nothing to say on behalf, on their behalf on why this is
a good idea. Do they not know? Are they just going to say the same thing that's
been told to them by the developers?
I listened to a few developers and workers and I listened to the people against this
project and I can't help feel but, can't help but feel that the only, one side there has
their heart in this situation.
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A year or two, I decided to, to leave the construction and tourist industry to go into
something like landscaping, you know, where I can beautify the island instead of
adding to what's already there. And, you know, maybe you guys aren't into
landscaping but I ask you to do the same thing, you know, instead of adding, let's try
and beautify what we got.
By adding all these houses basically, you know, it's going to add more cars, it's going
to add more electricity. I work on a house that's $15.5 million on the market right now
that only gets lived in two months out of the year. In the whole year, they, they run
their AC, they run their pools. You know that's all fossil fuels, that's supply and
demand.
Basically, the rich people can pay for the extra gas prices. The rich people, the
hotels can pay for the extra electrics costs, you know. It gets passed down to us.
Just all in all, it's a wrong thing.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Knight. Any questions for Mr. Knight on his testimony?
With none, thank you very much, Mr. Knight.
MR. KNIGHT: Could I just add one thing? Why is there only one person asking questions
here? You know.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Kai Nishiki, followed by Maury King and Doug Corbin.
MS. KAI NISHIKI ftestifvinq on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)j:
Hi, there are so many community concerns regarding this project that it is wise to
question every aspect of Wailea 670, so I thank you all for wading through
everyone's testimony and hearing everyone's opinion. It's really valuable.
Our people, our water, our plants and our cultural sites need protection. These items
were never discussed in the project's 20 year, year old EIS. Wailea 670 needs a new
EIS before the Cou—Council or Planning Commission make any final decisions. We
want to support our construction workers and our economy. Our County needs
schools, affordable houses, and medical facilities. Let's build projects that benefit our
community.
The decisions that we make now will have a lasting effect on our future generations.
Our kids deserve to know that we have their best interests in mind when we make
decisions like this development for Wailea 670.
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I just ask that you take a moment to think about how our decisions affect our kids and
not just think about a short-term development project.
Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Nishiki. Questions for Kai this afternoon, Members?
Okay, with none, Ms. Nishiki, thank you very much.
MS. NISHIKI: Thank you.
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Maury King, followed by Doug Corbin and Gabe Audant.

MR. MAURY KING ftestifyinq on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Chair Hokama, Councilmembers. My name is Maury King, I thank you for providing
me the opportunity to speak today.
I've been watching the proceedings all morning on Akaku and this afternoon here, I
feel compelled to make an observation. I notice a big difference in the testimony of
those for and against this project.
Those that are opposed, or at least insist that a more thorough and legally bulletproof
process be followed have all spoken with great passion. They have to a person,
been well prepared, well informed. They've cited details of the project, mentioned
specific laws that are being broken, spoken about the caring for the land. Most speak
with great passion and most all ran out of time before being finished.
With the exception of Mr. Jencks and maybe one or two others, I notice that those
speaking for the project said little more than they were in favor, maybe mentioning
jobs or affordable housing briefly. At least one or two people said hardly more than I
support the project and were finished.
One or two didn't seem to be able to properly pronounce the name of the project. It
makes me wonder where those in favor have gotten their information. What have
they done to prepare for their testimony and what promises were made to them in
exchange. How deeply are they schooled in the affordable homes issue and the
actually prices of the homes.
I've heard it said that the developer bused people in to testify, paid them for their
work and fed them lunch. I haven't really wanted to believe that, but based on the
quality of the testimony, I'm starting to wonder.
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In talking about the energy sustainability of Maui, every new home needing power
means we have to build that much more renewable power. We're so far behind the
curve on renewable energy, why not put the construction people to work building out
our renewable power infrastructure and hurry.
As an aside, please come to hear A. Murray Levin speak tonight at MACC, he's the
godfather of the green movement and be sure to have some great insights. I hope
its okay if more than two of you show up there.
I want to make one other point that Jo Anne touched on this morning. I've thought
that as the price of oil rises and at the same time out country's financial markets are
in total disarray, what is the financial viability of a project such as this and other large
projects planned for Maui.
Wailea 670 homes won't be started for years to come. Will airplane travel be as easy
and frequent by then? Will there be as many rich people left to buy the multi-million
dollar homes? I've spoken to some economic forecasting people and mainly want to
mention a brief conversation with a U.H. Professor named Carl Bonham, who does
such forecasting and he told me that many luxury developers are already starting to
reconsider these sorts of projects for a variety of reasons.
Please let's not have another Superferry fiasco where the process was questionably
skirted and now the darn thing ain't even sailing. We'd sure look foolish if these
homes were built and didn't sell. There's plenty of standing inventory right now that
isn't selling.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. King. Any questions for the gentleman, Members.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
Maury, you're a realtor right.
MR. KING: Uh, hum.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So you know what you're talking about. You said there's
plenty of standing inventory that isn't selling.
MR. KING: I don't have any figures with me, I should have done that.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But, urn--
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MR. KING: Long market times on lots of expensive homes.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And what price range are you talking.
MR. KING: Well, I've seen, I live in Maui Meadows and I've seen the same signs there for a
year or longer and those are in the eight, nine, up to two million dollars in there.
Seen signs driving along Makena that I've seen for a year or more.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you very much.
MR. KING: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Are there any other-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --questions for the gentleman.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, Mr. King.
MR. KING: Uh, hum.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you for being here.
MR. KING: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And since you brought that subject up, just connecting
with this whole idea of building inventory and not having buyers, or, or rich buyers, or
whatever. What happens then? You're a realtor, what happens to these houses as
they sit there, don't sell, what happens to them?
MR. KING: You know, I've never seen it happen before. I've been a realtor for 20 years on
the mainland and I've really never seen a situation like we might be facing with the
rising oil prices, and recession. And with the China and India emerging as, as bigger
powers, there's no end to the recession, I mean I don't see where all of sudden we're
going to get our day in the sun back. We've already had it.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So do you think that maybe out of my wildest
imagination, that they may come down to being what we call affordable?
MR. KING: Well, not if they're built as, you know, 6,000 square feet monsters with lots of
land and tropical landscaping and their own swimming pools. But if, by the time it's,
they're actually time to plant the foundations, we have a different situation in the
world, maybe the developer or the backers would seriously consider doing something
different. But I, I don't think we want to let the process unfold and take that chance.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you, Mr. King. Appreciate your knowledge.
MR. KING: Sure thing, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chairman.
MR. KING: Wow, I'm popular.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It's because you touched a nerve, Maury, thanks for coming.
MR. KING: Oh, good.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm really interested in this idea of inventory standing. I know
we have a lot of high or, high end homes standing. What about the low end? I've
been told by realtors that there is really nothing on the end, on the low end.
MR. KING: Well on the low end, tends to sell quicker all the time in every market. But I do
think what you're saying is true that more affordable homes generally tend to sell
quicker. There's way more people that can buy lower priced homes than can buy
higher priced homes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Could you just kind of give a stab at what would be your idea
of what people might be able to buy, a number, I mean in cost.
MR. KING: As affordable?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
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MR. KING: You know I haven't been on Maui a long time, so where I come from two fifty,
three hundred thousand is affordable. And I know that people are struggling with
multiple jobs and I don't really imagine that, when you start to get much above
300,000 1 don't think it's going to be easily accessible with people needing a twenty
percent down payment and things like that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. You know this whole idea of
affordability and what is affordable is very debatable and we hear all kinds of, you
know, ideas and amounts so I was just wanting to have your input too.
Thank you very much.
MR. KING: Okay. The rest of you want to have a go at me?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thanks, Maury.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much for your testimony.
Mr. Clerk,
COUNTY CLERK: Next speaker is Doug Corbin, Doug Corbin. If not, Gabe Audant,
followed by Olive Silva and Mimmie Hofmann,
MR, GABE AUDANT ftestifyind on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:

Hello, Mr. Chair, Councilmembers. My name is Gabriel Audant, you can call me
Gabe, speaking on behalf of Wailea 670. Very happy to be here. This is my first
County Council meeting, first real involvement in the political process and I'm sort of
excited to see how it works.
There's a lot of youths starting to get involved in the political process now, largely
spurred by the inspiration that we feel from Barack Obama spreading across the
nation. Not saying that we all support him, but just a lot of people have gotten
interested in the idea of politics as a way of solving our problems.
Um, so the youth are starting to get interested. Myself, I just went to college in
California, I'm coming back home and I'm just starting to pay attention. I'm starting to
get interested. How are my views being represented? How are the union members,
views being represented? What percentage of the population is a union? What
percentage of the population is everyone else who can't afford to take time off work
to be here?
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What happens when the public's views aren't represented by the Councilmembers'
votes. And I, I studied a little bit of politics and I understand how it works in terms of
special interest being able to collect votes and making that the reason why you would
vote for something because they can bus a whole bunch of people in to cars and
they can bring them to the polling stations. So what are we going to do?
You know, my politics professor told me he didn't never like . . cause he killed
people and that makes a lot of sense. We don't want to go riot in the streets, but we
do want to take action.
And I'm letting you know as a member of Maui's youth who wants to be here, that I
want to be here. I want to get involved in the political process. And if this vote
doesn't go for the way I want, I mean I was born and raised in Maui Meadows and
this is going to affect everything down there. And, if this doesn't go the way I want,
I'm going to take my rights to come and speak, to petition my policy-makers and to try
and get people to the polls.
So we're going to bring people to the polls, we're going to take stock of who's voting
for what and we're going to mark 'urn down and we're going to give people lists of
who to vote for, if you don't like to vote.
So, you know, your vote is now, you get the choice, if you want to pass it on or send
it back to the commission, which I think by now you know that's what I think you
should do.
But if you don't, like Mr, Collins said, there's liability opened up and besides the legal
liability, there's public liability. And the youth are going to start acting and we're going
to the polls to vote for Obama anyway, and that's a really good opportunity to vote for
you guys too.
So thank you very much, for considering my testimony and any questions?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your testimony. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Urn, I just wanted to clarify, cause when you first came up
you said I'm testifying on behalf of Wailea 670.
MR. AUDANT: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And I wanted to, based on what you said, it's kind of
contradictory to what your first statement was, so are you for this or against it.
MR. AUDANT: No, I'm, I'm against Wailea 670.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, I just wanted to be clear.
MR. AUDANT: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thanks very much for being here.
MR. AUDANT: Oh, thank you Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And availing yourself of the political process and the
legislative process. Thank you.
MR. AUDANT: My pleasure.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Questions for the gentleman. Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
Yeah, first of all, can I get your last name again?
MR. AUDANT:
Sure, it's Audant, A-U-D-A-N-T.
GabrielAudant©gmail.com .

You can address mail to

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, and, you, you, I applaud you for coming here to
testify as a young college graduate and for being involved in the process. And you
did mention that part of your discipline was in politics. What's the other part of your
college discipline or degree?
MR. AUDANT: Well my degree was in policy analysis, which was an interdisciplinary
degree studying politics, economics and focus and psychology.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, and, and how do you think you can apply that to,
you know, your review of develops such as Wailea 670.
MR. AUDANT: There's obviously a lot of interest involved in determining whether or not
Wailea 670 is a good thing for Maui County. That's your, we elect you guys, I guess
to decide what's the best interest for us because you have the resources and the
salaries available to decide. And, from my perspective, I need to learn more about
the law. I'm taking a law course now at MCC to figure out what our rights are as
citizens when we don't feel that we're being represented in the Council, so that's my
analysis of what I can do.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, mahalo, Mr. Audant.
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MR. AUDANT: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any other questions for the testifier this afternoon? If not,
thank you very much for your presence.
MR. AUDANT: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
COUNTY CLERK: Our final three speakers, who signed up today is Olive Silva, Mimmie
Hofmann, and Vernon Carroll.

MS. OLIVE SILVA [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
To Councilman Hokama, and our Councilmen and our Councilwomen, 'auinala,
'auinala.
I represent Na Kupuna 0 Maui. Na Kupuna 0 Maui supports this project, the
development because it hopes, it helps to give our Hawaiian people who is not
eligible for Hawaiian Home because of their blood quantum, which is fifty to a
hundred percent Hawaiian. So therefore, this Hawaiian out there can afford these
homes for the family. We cannot deny them for sheltering their ohana.
Na Kupuna has given, has gone on the land to help preserve all the cultural
presentation. Na Kupuna 0 Maui will walk again with OHA, State representation and
developers to make sure everything is pono, pono, pono. Na Kupuna 0 Maui has
been working very hard to make sure it's pono.
Also there will be home for our children who can afford to buy or rent a reasonable
rate, affordable housing. Na Kupuna 0 Maui is dedicated to malama our culture and
our people. We are here because we care for the culture and all the Hawaiian
people. So please support this project. Mahalo nui loa. Aloha mai.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Aunty 011ie. Any questions for Mrs. Silva, Members? Okay,
with none, thank you for being here this afternoon.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Our last two speakers are Mimmie Hofmann, followed by Vernon Carroll.
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MS. MIMMIE HOFMANN [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:
Aloha, to all of you. My name is Mimmie Mele Hofmann and I've come, I've lived
here over two, two decades and that's North Kihei. And it's a very hard place now to
live. I love to go to the ocean and swim, or I'll take my grandson and my children
when they were growing up.
And now it's very, very difficult from North Kihei to go down to the, where the, the,
the, Piilani Highway that's been developed into two, two, four lanes and it's going to
go on to more lanes, I'm sure. It's going to be what, six to eight lanes.
It's going to be overwhelming and I'm at the age that I, you know, I look back and
how pleasant it was for us to, to be, and we were very, very fortunate to come here,
on Maui to live here, two, over two decades ago. And my child--my kids have grown
up and they have learned to stand up for themselves and to speak up.
And I'm very, how, I, I, I think Maui does, development is, it's going to be
overwhelming because it's so many people need job and yet we, we, we still need
affordable housing. I agree with that affordable housing. If there are more housing,
affordable housing then people who are not able to, you know, be able to have the
job and, they, they can, they have, they have to go for three, four jobs and so on.
And a lot of people, a lot of the speakers who have been able to come up here and
speak, speak out, they, they have expressed my feelings against the Wailea 670 and
I'm here to support the people who are here who, who have spoken so well and,
they, they did much better job. But I'm also would like to add my two pence or
whatever you call it, yeah, and so if you can delay and have, and think about what is
in front of you and to really take time to make your decisions it would be very much
appreciated.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Hofmann. Questions for the lady this afternoon,
Members? With none, thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: The last individual who signed up to offer testimony today is Vernon
Carroll.
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MR. VERNON CARROLL [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)1:

Hello, my name is Vernon Carroll, born and raised in Hana and like 'urn, many of my
friends and family after we graduate, there's not much going on so I got to move on
this side to support my family and get, you know, a job to save up and buy a
affordable home.
And I think this is a very good project because it involves high-end development and
both, and affordable housing. And without the high-end development, I think that is
what kind of helps out the developer to make the affordable housing affordable.
Because if you was just going on with the prices of materials and stuff, I no think he
could really make a truly affordable subdivision and housing. So it's these high-end
development is what supports the affordable housing.
And for myself I'm saving up, trying to, you know, get my affordable home and I need
a job too. It'll create a lot of job for me out there in 670. And also their affordable
home section on that, so to me it's a win/win situation and you looking at the high-end
development.
You know, they not going be out there pushing lawn mowers, so, you going have one
other person out there too, creating jobs. And, every, you know, you might be a
couple jobs but every little job on this island helps. And, I ask for your support to
pass this thing and hopefully I can get my job, save my money and be one of those
first to purchase my affordable home.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any questions for Mr. Carroll?
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good afternoon, Mr. Carroll.
And, urn, just, I'm just curious, how long have you been in construction and how
many years has it, has it taken you to save up for a home?
MR. CARROLL: Man, I still struggling. I got two kids, three, three, I get one in high school
right now, so I still saving, but you know, every little bit counts. It's not easy and I
could go back to Hana but then the price of gasoline is so high too. So, even though
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I hear people saying that oh, it's going to be in the industrial area, but it's still
centralized the affordable home.
It's still going be better than driving to Hana and, you know, I get more time to spend
with my family. If not, I going be reaching home, my kids sleeping. You know, to me,
it's a real good project. Like I say I support anything with affordable homes and we
do need that high-end development to subsidize these affordable homes too and
jobs.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much.
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Carroll, urn, you're with, with any of the
unions?
MR. CARROLL: I work in the construction industry, Local-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: With the unions or you're-MR. CARROLL: Yes, I-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Which union?
MR. CARROLL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Which union?
MR. CARROLL: Local 3, Operators Engineers.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Local, okay. And, I, I guess the question I have for you,
Mr. Carroll, were you ever promised any of these units that you were referring to up
at Hookai or down the other side?
MR. CARROLL: No.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, so, your feeling is you hope that this will be built
so that you would have an opportunity to buy.
MR. CARROLL: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And living next to the industrial area like lao Parkside
and some other areas that we have for us locals wouldn't bother you too much
because you'd have more time instead of being on the road going back and forth to
your job.
MR. CARROLL: Yeah, man, it's better to stay in there, at least you can enjoy your family,
you can take em down to the beach before dark. If I gotta drive all the way to Hana,
it's two hours. By the time I reach home going be dark.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you, Mr. Carroll, I really appreciate that.
MR. CARROLL: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, any other questions for Mr. Carroll on his testimony.
MR. CARROLL: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: If not, Mr. Carroll, thank you very much for your presence.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, an individual has just signed up to offer testimony and he is
Paz Padilla, Padilla.
MR. PAZ PADILLA [testifying on Bill Nos. 21 (2008) and 22 (2008)j:
Aloha, thanks for allowing me this chance to express myself. I'm here on behalf of
myself and the future generations of Hawaii. I was born and raised here, I'm 23 and
I've been an active fisherman and diver all my life pretty much. And, I've seen so
much and just brings tears to my eyes what's going on. It's terrible.
Like all the way from Maalaea out to Makena, the Black Sands, the reef is either
dead or dying and it's because of the development, the golf courses, all the runoff
and this project is just going to make things worse. It's going to extend the
destruction out past Makena, which is like pristine. It's one of the most beautiful
places on the island that's still beautiful.
And, if this, if you guys say yes to this, it's just, it's a disgrace. It's a disgrace to you,
it's a disgrace to us, it's a disgrace to the land. Yeah, sure like, a few of us might get
a house, maybe. At what cost though? I'll tell you at what cost. At the cost of our
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true home, the land, Maui. We'd be destroying that so we could have a little, little
place. It's not right.
I ask you to open your ears, open your eyes, open your hearts. Feel what's right, see
what's happening because one day, one day, you're going to be, we're all going to be
drawing our last breaths, thinking about our lives and decisions we made and the
repercussions and we're not going to be able to go back and change anything. It's all
now, it's all on our shoulders. We got to think about the future, not just the now, not
just tomorrow.
So, yeah, I oppose this project and I hope you'll do the same. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Padilla. Any questions for the gentleman? Okay, if not,
Mr. Padilla, thank you for your presence.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, Mr. Padilla was the last individual who signed up to offer
testimony at today's meeting.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Prior to closing testimony, Members, we have received written testimony
for items agendized for today's regular meeting of the Council. With no objections
the Council shall accept those written testimonies.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
THERE BEING NO OBJECTION, THE WRITTEN TESTIMONIES
WERE MADE A PART OF THE RECORD OF THIS MEETING.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered. Mr. Clerk, any further business prior to, regarding
testimony.
COUNTY CLERK: No, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, testimony for today's meeting, with no objections, shall be
closed.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered. Council shall be in res--recess till 4:30.
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(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 4:07 RM., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 4:33 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT EXCEPT
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON, EXCUSED.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Council meeting of eighteenth March 2008, shall return to order.
Mr. Clerk, let us proceed with the agenda.

MINUTES
The minutes of the Council of the County of Maui's regular meeting of January 25, 2008,
was presented at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Mateo.
(Councilmember Anderson returned to the meeting at 4:33 p.m.)
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you.
I MOVE THAT THE REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING OF
JANUARY 25, 2008 BE APPROVED.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We're all rush, we do have a motion made by Mr. Mateo, seconded by
Mr. Victorino to adopt the minutes of the regular Council meeting of January 25,
2008. Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, no additional comments.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, having none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 119

CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.

The following County Communications were presented.

COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS
NO. 08-77 - THOMAS PHILLIPS, CHIEF OF POLICE,
(dated March 3, 2008)
Informing the Council of the Police Department's intent to expend $25,000 in State
Forfeiture Funds for its Employee Development Program to be used to fund training
and related expenses.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 08-77.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to
file County Communication 08-77. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman.
This communication from the Chief of Police informing the Council of the
Department's intent to expend $25,000 in State Forfeiture Funds for its Employee
Development Program.
My request is to file County Communication No. 08-77.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
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Further discussion, Members? With none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 08-78 - KALBERT K. YOUNG, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE,
(dated February 29, 2008)
Transmitting seventeen contracts for January 2008 for filing with the County Clerk.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 08-78.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to
file County Communication 08-78. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman, this communication from the Finance
Director transmits seventeen issued contracts for the month of January 2008. I sent
a memo dated March 6, 2008, to all of the Members, requesting that they notify me if
they would like to refer a contract to the appropriate standing committee for
discussion.
Having not received any requests from the Members, my request is to file County
Communication 08-78.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.

Members, you've heard the comments from Mr. Pontanilla, our Chairman of the
Budget and Finance Committee. Are there any requests to the Chair regarding one
of the, any of the contracts noted on the agenda?
Okay, with none, all in favor of the motion to file please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 08-79

- DANNY A. MATEO, CHAIR, POLICY COMMITTEE,
(dated March 11, 2008)

Relating to two correspondences dated January 31, 2008, and a correspondence
dated February 15, 2008, all from the Mayor, requesting consideration of the
nominees to boards, committees, and commissions; and informing of his intention to
offer the following motions:
1.

A motion that the Policy Committee be DISCHARGED from further
consideration of the correspondences;

2.

A motion that the requirement of committee referral and recommendation as
provided for in Section 5(H) of the Rules of the Council be WAIVED;

3.

A motion that the following nominations be APPROVED:
A.

Nominees to boards, committees, and commissions, requiring Council
approval or disapproval within 60 days (for terms expiring on March 31,
2013, unless otherwise indicated):
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1

AFFIRMATIVE ACTION ADVISORY COUNCIL
a.
Karleen Hultquist (replacing Rudolph° "Rudy" Esquer), for
a term expiring on March 31, 2010;
b.
Jon Herman Schlobohm;

2.

BOARD OF CODE APPEALS
a.
Herman Freitas Nascimento;

3.

BOARD OF ETHICS
a.
C. Gretchen Guy (Reappointment);
b.
Michael R. Westfall (replacing Peter Soman), for a term
expiring on March 31, 2010;
c.
Marti Anne Wukelic;

4.

BOARD OF VARIANCES AND APPEALS
a.
Sandra Lee Duvauchelle;
b.
Kevin Takeshi Tanaka;

5.

BOARD OF WATER SUPPLY
a
Scott Luck (Reappointment)
b.
Ted Kiyoshi Yamamura;

6.

CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION
a.
Paula Ann Heiskell;
b.
Ellen Joy Pelissero (replacing Abe Kaahui), for a term
expiring on March 31, 2011;

7

COMMISSION ON CHILDREN AND YOUTH
a.
Edward Baldonado Garcia;
b,
Ailina Hakeleleponi Laborte;
c.
Lis Christina Richardson;

8.

COMMISSION ON CULTURE AND THE ARTS
a.
Craig Lang Gardner;
b.
Randi Glaser Pack;
COMMISSION ON NAMING STREETS, PARKS, AND
FACILITIES
a.
Keoni Kaniela Kali (replacing Karen Arakawa), for a term
expiring on March 31, 2010;
b.
Robert Vafaie (replacing Verna Nahulu), for a term
expiring on March 31, 2010;
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10. COST OF GOVERNMENT COMMISSION

a.
b.
c
d.
e.
f.

Craig Conway Anderson, for a term expiring on March 31,
2010;
Leo Kaniela Caires (replacing Frederic Schwettmann), for
a term expiring on March 31, 2008;
Malcolm Hearne Findley (replacing Keith Moniz), for a
term expiring on March 31, 2008;
Gina Marie Flammer (replacing Stephen Goldsmith), for a
term expiring on March 31, 2008;
Robert George Hill III, for a term expiring on March 31,
2010;
Ronald Vaught (replacing Sharron Courter), for a term
expiring on March 31, 2009;

11. COUNCIL ON AGING
a.
Douglas Scott Harr;
b.
Deldrine Kauinohea Manera (replacing Karen Holt), for a
term expiring on March 31, 2009);
c.
Marlene Young (Reappointment);
12.

FIRE AND PUBLIC SAFETY COMMISSION
a.
Kevyn Fujio Correa;

13.

HANA ADVISORY COMMITTEE
a.
Tina-Marie Leimomi Kahula;

14. LIQUOR CONTROL ADJUDICATION BOARD
a.
Ralph Norio Masuda;
b.
Jason Harvey Medeiros;
15. LIQUOR CONTROL COMMISSION
a.
Henry Ahyau Kauka Jr. (Reappointment);
b.
James Takeshi Viela;
16. MAUI COUNTY COMMISSION ON PERSONS WITH
DISABILITIES
a.
John Briley (replacing Don Reaser), for a term expiring on
March 31, 2011;
b.
Charlotte Seales (replacing Kealoha Laemoa), for a term
expiring on March 31, 2012;
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17, MAUI COUNTY CULTURAL RESOURCES COMMISSION

a.

Raymond James Hutaff;

18. MAUI COUNTY GRANTS REVIEW COMMITTEE
R. Susan Rubenstein (replacing Cynthia Arruiza), for a
a.
term expiring on March 31, 2008;
Phyllis Mie Sato;
b.
19. MAUI COUNTY OUTDOOR LIGHTING STANDARDS
COMMITTEE
a.
Joseph Michael Ritter, for a term expiring on March 31,
2010;
Delilah Dela Rosa Salcedo, for a term expiring March 31,
b.
2009;
c.
Sye Vasquez, for a term expiring March 31, 2010;
20. MAUI PLANNING COMMISSION
a.
Donna Lee Domingo;
b.
Kent M. Hiranaga (Reappointment);
21. MOLOKAI PLANNING COMMISSION
a.
Lori Leimamo Buchanan;
b.
Donald Wayne Williams;
22. POLICE COMMISSION
a.
David Marshall Jorgensen;
b.
Kirk Tadao Tanaka;
23. REAL PROPERTY TAX REVIEW BOARD
a.
Susanna Sato;
24.

SALARY COMMISSION
a.
Monica Ann Revells;

25.

SUBDIVISION ENGINEERING STANDARDS COMMITTEE
a.
Chadwick Ken Fukunaga; and
b.
Edward Thomas Lewicke.
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B.

Nominees to boards, committees, and commissions, requiring Council
approval or disapproval with no time limitation (for terms expiring on
March 31, 2013):

1.

KULA AGRICULTURAL PARK COMMITTEE
a.
Norman Masato Nagata;

2.

MAUI REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY
a.
Katharine Olga Popenuk; and

3.

URBAN DESIGN REVIEW BOARD
a.
Linda Jean Berry (Alternate member).

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
CHAIRMAN, I MOVE THAT THE POLICY COMMITTEE BE
DISCHARGED FROM FURTHER CONSIDERATION OF THE
TWO CORRESPONDENCES DATED JANUARY 31, 2008 AND
THE CORRESPONDENCE DATED FEBRUARY 15, 2008 FROM
THE MAYOR REQUESTING CONSIDERATION OF THE
NOMINEES TO BOARDS, COMMITTEES, AND COMMISSIONS.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND,
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair recognizes a motion made by Mr. Mateo, duly seconded by
Ms. Anderson, that the Council's Policy Committee be discharged from further
consideration of correspondence dated January 31, 2008 as well as February 15,
2008, regarding nominees to boards, committees, and commissions. Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, pursuant to Section 13-2, Revised Charter of the County
of Maui (1983), as amended, the Council must approve or disapprove the
nominations within 60 days.
The Policy Committee would be unable to formally transmit any recommendation to
the Council after its March 11, meeting, for consideration at the Council meeting of
March 18, 2008 because of time constraints.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Mateo. Further discussion, Members? With

none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
CHAIRMAN, I MOVE THAT THE REQUIREMENT OF
COMMITTEE REFERRAL AND RECOMMENDATION AS
PROVIDED FOR IN SECTION 5(H) OF THE RULES OF THE
COUNCIL BE WAIVED.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair recognizes the motion by Mr. Mateo, seconded by
Ms. Anderson, to waive the requirement of committee referral and recommendation
as required by Section 5(H), Rules of the Council. Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, the approval of the motion will enable the Council to
consider the nominations on the floor.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Members, any further comment, discussion? With none, all
in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, before making my next motion, could I ask that the Clerk
read the list of nominations that had been provided to us by the Administration.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Clerk, if you would please read the names of the
nominees.
(The list nominees to boards, committees and commissions were read.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Clerk.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much.
I MOVE THAT THE NOMINATIONS AS READ BY THE CLERK TO
EACH OF THE RESPECTIVE BOARDS, COMMITTEES, AND
COMMISSIONS BE APPROVED.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND FOR DISCUSSION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to
approve the nominations as read by the Clerk to the various boards and commissions
and committees of the County of Maui.
Mr. Mateo.
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VICE - CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, at this point I will yield the floor to the Members, in, in

providing them the opportunity to comment because the list is quite extensive.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. The Chair would advise prior to recognizing Members,
on the floor for their comments, that if you wish, if your comment is regarding a
specific nominee, then please state the commission and the nominees names. And,
before you get any further into the discussion, the Chair will hope that you will
consider then a motion to separate so we can take it and make a decision and then
move onto the balance of the motion, main motion, okay.
With that comment from the Chair, the Chair recognizes Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, yes, Mr. Chair.
MOVE TO SEPARATE THE MAUI PLANNING COMMISSION
NOMINEES, AND I WOULD ALSO HAVE THEM SEPARATE:
A) WOULD BE DONNA LEE DOMINGO AND KENT M.
HIRANAGA.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, I have a motion to separate made by Ms. Johnson, seconded by
Ms. Anderson.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr, Chair. I'm, I've moved to separate them
individually because there are other members that I can support and I feel that these
were the two appointments that some of the Members may have some questions on
or possibly have some conflicts on. So I am asking that each one of these be
separated so that we would be able to individually support them, or not support them,
whatever the case may be.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Further discussion on the motion to separate. Okay, if
not, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the motion is adopted. We shall separate the question. By
procedure, we shall take the request of separation first, so we shall bring up the
nominees to the Maui Planning Commission. One second, on procedure.
Thank you, Members. Okay the Chair will inform you that we still need a motion after
the separation of question, to either approve of disapprove the nominee. Okay, so
with that, the Chair recognizes Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
YES, MR. CHAIR, MOVE TO DISAPPROVE MS. DONNA LEE
DOMINGO.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, I have a motion to disapprove the nomination of Donna Domingo
to the Maui Planning Commission made by Ms. Johnson, seconded by
Ms. Anderson.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair, and once again because we did not have
the opportunity to interview because there were not sufficient Members that
requested that during the Committee section of this discussion. In all fairness to
Ms. Domingo, I don't know her, this is not certainly a personal issue. I have nothing
whatsoever in terms of any feedback as to what kind of a person she is. Pm sure she
is certainly a very admirable person and I believe last time, one of our Members did
state that he knew her personally.
One of the reasons why it concerns me personally about the construction of our
commission as a whole is because the role under Coastal Zone Management. I
believe from what I have been able to observe most recently that people who we
have actually had the opportunity to question, are clearly conflicted because they are
looking at the jobs that would be provided to their membership versus their duty and
obligation under Coastal Zone Management and discharging their responsibilities as
best they can in an, in an impartial manner.
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And, I've seen them openly make statements, not these individuals, obviously, or this
individual, but you can see the conflict because you have an individual who's
representing in their job capacity an interest that really they're being compensated
for. It would be highly unlikely that they would remain in that position if they
continuously voted against either development or placing conditions upon a particular
development in a Coastal Zone area or on any area over which the Planning
Commission has purview that didn't support what they're role and responsibility is to
their membership.
Ms. Domingo, from the inception is conflicted. I know that this is placing individuals
who are in really a, a very sticky situation, because truthfully, if I were in her situation,
and being the daughter of a union AFL-CIO teamster, who was with the sheet metal
workers union, if I knew that it meant that my father was going to have a job or other
friends that I knew in the industry, I would have a heck of a time saying no.
So, my philosophy is that don't place people in positions where they are initially being
put in a, in a pre--predicament where they are going to have to either do their job and
discharge their responsibilities to their union, or do their job in an impartial way and
basically put conditions on, speak about laws under coastal zone management and
be completely objective about what it is that they have to do. I don't see that
happening. I don't see that happening at all with other members who are in similar
situations.
And it's unfortunate because those same individuals and there was one, and I won't
name her, but there were many people that were outraged that she made statements
before the Council and then turned around and made pubic statements that were
counter to what she had been asked under questioning by the Council.
So, you know, I think that once she understood her goal and her role, that hopefully
has rectified itself. But then, my question is where is the outrage, because there
were many people, you know, we were even asked personally what we thought of
this and even the Mayor herself expressed disappointment that this was occurring.
And yet, the very individuals who we asked similar questions of, who are making
what I feel are biased, and certainly 'urn contradictory statements to what they said
they would do once they got on the commission. When they're doing this, and it
doesn't square, where's the outrage in that.
I, I don't mean to condemn anyone because they are being placed in a position
where they have two very hard duties. One is to discharge their duty to the public
and take up issues that affect not only their industry, but all of Maui County. And yet
they're being paid on the job, while they're sitting there in that commission to do and
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discharge their responsibilities to the people who they are also representing. And I, I
just think it's very hard for me to continue to sit silently by and allow this to happen.
It is not right, we should try to put individuals on our boards and commissions that are
not in a position of conflict from the beginning just simply by the nature and the role
that they have and when they are union leadership and when they are paid by the
union members regardless of which union it is, that is a conflict. And at the very
least, the individuals who are in a position of conflict, they should declare and they
should recuse themselves. That has not been happening and that is why I'm asking
for a separation. And I would hope that Members of this Council would also think
back about our duty and our responsibility.
I have never accepted endorsement from ILWU. I have never taken PAC money
from ILWU. No ILWU members have ever worked on my campaign committee and I
am not related to anyone who is employed by ILWU. That's me personally. But I
declare that right from the outset, that I do not have a conflict.
And I just ask Members to think about we as leaders, what message is it sending if
we continue to put people in positions where they're making decisions about the
things that affect us and future generations when they clearly are unable, I believe, to
put themselves in a completely unconflicted position.
So I will not be supporting Ms. Domingo, not because she's not a good person, not
because she is a union member or because I don't like unions, it's because I believe
that she would be better suited to another board or commission, and put someone
on, who is not immediately in a position of conflict.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion, Members, on the motion.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
I'm not going to speak directly about the nominee because to me it really doesn't
matter who the nominee is. What matters to me is their affiliations. And, this
nominee works for the ILWU and so she has really a fiduciary responsibility as Vice
President of that ILWU to act on their behalf. And, for that reason, I can't support the
nomination.
Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Is there any further discussion by the Members? If not,

voting in the affirm--

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I will state this upfront, unlike my colleagues, or my colleague. I am a product of the
ILWU, my grandfather, father. I never was a member, but my wife and my son are
members. Most of my family have been members of the working class of this
community.
I've known Ms. Domingo for a long time, actually from my days in McDonalds, now
you talking some 30 years, I've known this lady. I've watched this lady grow up. I've
watched this lady become a very independent, self taught person. A person who
cares about this community and the people around her.
She's very much like a former commissioner who was an ILWU member, and some
of you might remember Ms. Medeiros, Star Medeiros. And she was very
independent and she went against grain at times. Look at the voting record. When
you say affiliation, and that we're only obligated, or we have a fiduciary duty to our
affiliation.
These people have offered themselves out for service, she's not the first time she's
done this. She was on the Liquor Adjudication. And I think this young lady has
always cared about Maui County and the people of Maui County. I speak because I
know the person. I know she will be very independent in her thinking. She doesn't
take her marching orders from the union. But yet her heart still lies there, I won't
deny that, just like mine lies there. And I'm proud of that fact.
I'm proud of the fact that the union today has made this nation, this State and this
County a better place for the working people. Do you think the working laws we
have, the fair labor act, the minimum age were all created by, by the companies out
there. I don't think so.
I won't deny that you have a right to your opinion. I respect that, but I also say my
opinion based upon my knowledge of the person and what that person stands for.
She will be in my mind a good commissioner for our Planning Department because
she brings the real true root of the working people.
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And learning Coastal Management and all the other laws and ordinances, that's all
part of the process because everybody didn't walk in there, and many commissioners
didn't walk in there knowing everything. They had to learn.
But I think this young lady will bring to Maui and South Maui, for which she comes
from, and she's tired of the traffic, she'll tell you that. She wants to see changes, so I
believe this young lady will be a big asset. And I'm not worried about people talking
cause they hear me talking right now and there are those that are saying negative
things right now. But I'm going to say, that I think and I feel this lady will be a big
asset to Maui County in the Planning Commission and I will support her, Mr. Chair.
Like you, your parents are deeply rooted in the unions and I'm proud of that fact. I
back down from nobody in that respect. And I'm thankful for the opportunity.
Thank you, Mr. Chair for allowing me this chance to say my peace.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion? Mr, Molina
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
You know, I've always believed in keep, giving people the benefit of the doubt. We,
also shouldn't judge books by their cover, you know. Currently on the Planning
Commission, you have one, one of the members is a very well to do businessman
and I believe developer. And that person has taken some very anti-development
stances with Planning Commission issues. So if one were to stereotype, or judge
people by their occupations, one would think this person would be more towards
development, but the opposite has occurred.
And I know, maybe a label has been attached to our nominee here because she is
affiliated with a union and therefore there may be perceived conflicts. But we don't
know that at this point, Mr. Chairman. And until that occurs, then so be it, but it
hasn't occurred yet and we, in my opinion we just have to be very careful when we
consider nominees about coming up with perceived conflicts, something that could
occur, but may not.
So, I would like to, you know, just give my support to this person. I mean, yes she's
listed as a Vice President, but I'm sure this person is very well aware that if she's
ever put in a position of conflict that she has the integrity to recuse herself. And, my
office, I have not received any concerns about this person's background and what
she could, or could not do on the Planning Commission.
So for me, Mr. Chairman, we, I supported someone who caused a stir recently as you
will recall. A nominee that I believe Member Johnson had talked about. But, we
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need to give people a chance to serve. Give them a chance, then if there's a screwup, well then, I'm sure there's other measures to take into consideration if, if there's
so much messing up, by any individual on the Planning Commission. Then I think if
there's enough concern expressed by the Council and the public, then, then you can
ask that person to resign, should they choose to do so.
So, you know, let's give our citizens an opportunity to serve and yes there were a lot
of people that wanted to throw their names in, in, in the bag if you will, but the
Administration, I'm sure they did their background on this person and felt that this
person is worthy of consideration.
So, again, Mr. Chairman, I'm going to give, as I always have, I give, I believe in giving
people the benefit of the doubt unless someone can present evidence to me that this
person will be a detriment on the Planning Commission, or there may be multiple
conflicts. Until I see that evidence, so I will support this person, Mr. Chairman.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further discussion on the motion, Members.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, I'd like to speak again on this Mr. Chair because it
has nothing to do with the person. I'm sure Ms. Domingo is a lovely lady and has the
best interest of Maui at heart.
And the ILWU, I support them too. I think unions are fabulous and ensure that
people get a fair wage and, you know, that their rights as an employee are, are
secured. But the issue for me is when you're on a commission that will be approving
land use development and you work for an organization that depends on land use
development, then you inherently are in a conflict of interest.
And I feel we need to have people who don't have their livelihood or the people they
represents, their livelihood dependent on the decisions that are made by the
Planning Commission as far as approving development. And so it's for that reason
alone, that I feel we need to have people who are more impartial serving on this
commission.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion?
Mr. Medeiros.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahal°, Mr. Chairman.
Yeah, most of my same thoughts have been expressed especially by my colleague
Member Molina. All I want to say is I, I think we indeed, I don't know this
Ms. Domingo personally, and looking at my agenda, I don't see any affiliations
attached to the agenda. So, you know, I, I'm not considering that. But I, I don't think
we can be judge and jury before we seen any evidence of wrongdoing. So I will be
supporting Ms. Domingo for the fact that I don't see anything that has been presented
in this discussion that shows that she may not be a good member of the Planning
Commission.
Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I'll be supporting the nomination of Donna Domingo. You know, I've known Donna,
but, you know, not as long as my colleague here.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Let, let me, I'm sorry to interrupt you, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Go ahead.
CHAIR HOKAMA: For the Members, the motion before you is to disapproveCOUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: —and so when the vote is, if you vote in the affirmative you are voting to
disapprove, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm just stating that because if the motion fails, as the Chair understands
the procedures of, of our Charter, of our Maui County Code, of our Rules, we would
then need a motion to approve, we pass motions in the affirmative. So I just state
that so there's no confusion on the time of the vote if, on your position that you are
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stating on the record at this time to be clear on how the motion is currently stated and
how you would be voting.
With that, Mr. Pontanilla, I'm sorry for the interruption.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
Then I will not be supporting the motion in regards to Ms. Domingo. You know, I've
known, Donna Domingo for some time, but not as long as my colleague on my left
here. She's a fair, just woman. She represent agriculture and I, and I think we need
a person with that kind of experience in agriculture, although part of the union also
support the tourist industry as well as the transportation industry.
So this person brings, you know a wealth of knowledge in regards to agriculture,
transportation, as well as the, the visitors industry. So with that Chairman, I'm not
going to be supporting the motion.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair and thank you for clarifying that before I said
I support it too.
I will not be supporting the motion and one of the reasons I will not be doing so is I
have had the opportunity to read Ms. Domingo's application. I don't have the
pleasure of knowing her at all. I may know her by, if I saw her, but I really, she's not
somebody I could talk about their character or anything about them, because I don't
know.
All I can say is that she is offering to serve, we're always happy when people in our
community step forward to serve and I think that in reading her application, she
mentions that "I will bring to the job the understanding of the economy, the culture,
and the people." And I think that's very, very important. I think that just like I was
willing to give a newcomer to our island the opportunity to serve, I'd like to give
Ms. Domingo that opportunity too.
So I will not be supporting the motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion, Members on the motion? Okay,
Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, for my last time. I just want to quote from the Charter
and I think this is in regard to statements made by Member Molina. What would
happen is if the person was not performing up to a standard that we felt satisfied with,
The members of boards and commissions appointed by the mayor, with approval of
the council, may be removed for cause upon recommendation of such removal by the
mayor and the approval of two-thirds of the entire membership of the council."
So, that is something that is not initiated by the Council, it is initiated by the Mayor
with the approval of Council.
I also want to read under Section 10-4, under "Prohibitions. No officer or employee
of the county shall" and this is "1.c. Engage in any business transaction or activity or
have a financial interest, direct or indirect, which is incompatible with the proper
discharge of his official duties or which may tend to impair his judgment, his
independence of judgment in the performance of his official duties." That is
applicable to members of boards and commission, I believe as well.
And both elected and this is on page 28, [sic] under Article 10, Code of Ethics.
"Section 10-1. Declaration of Policy. Elected and appointed officers and employees
shall demonstrate by their example the highest standards of ethical conduct to the
end that the public may justifiably have trust and confidence in the integrity of
government."
Those are the things that are in our Charter and when I see an individual who
currently and granted you cannot judge how Ms. Domingo may ask, may act or the
questions she may ask. But when I see individuals basically make statements before
us where they do have a definite financial interest, and those individuals then state
that they're going to recuse themselves. They recuse themselves on a vote and then
they choose to try to unrecuse themselves so that they may end up casting a vote for
a particular project that they may directly or indirectly benefit from. That's why I am
disturbed because that is what I have seen occurring at our Planning Commission.
And each one of us is held to that standard. So I would hope that if any one of the
Members of this Council also, has any kind of conflict or potential bias that may
unduly influence their vote either for or against this nominee, that they also at this
time declare that.
But I will be supporting it because I do not believe that this individual is capable given
what I just read, of making what I would consider a decision that would immediately
not be called into question or subject to scrutiny. And we are to uphold the very
highest standards when we vote on issues. And I know people have been critical of
others. I just want to state for the record that I believe that she would be well suited
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to another board or commission. But I do not believe that placing her in this

predicament is really doing her a great service.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Members the motion before you is to disapprove.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Since my, since one of my fellow colleagues have
brought up the issue about a potential conflict. I am not afraid to say I can recuse
myself from voting on this matter. Frankly, I know where I stand in this world, I know
how I feel. But if there's others out there that think just because the blood runs thick
in my family with the union, I will recuse myself.
I will ask Corp. Counsel to address that with your permission, I would like to recuse
myself from this vote.
CHAIR HOKAMA: My, my, the Chairman's understanding of procedure, Mr. Victorino is that
you would ask the body to recuse, agree to recuse you from the vote, as I understand
procedure. So the Chair will take a short recess subject to the call of the Chair
regarding your request to the Chairman. Recess.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 5:13 P.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 5:18 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: This Council meeting shall return to order. The Chair thanks the
Members for this patience during this short recess.
The Chair shall make a ruling on Mr. Victorino's request to be recused. The Chair's
understanding of our rules of procedure, parliamentary law as well as State law
requires that until there is a, attainment of a pecuniary interest or that the motion
before the, a Member will affect the Members' right or title to that specific seat he was
elected to, the Chair will rule at this time that Mr. Victorino is required to vote by our
rules.
It is under Section 7 of "Voting And Recording Of Votes", that states "No member
shall, on any account, refrain from voting unless excused by the Council, provided,
however, that no members shall be permitted to vote upon any question in which the
member shall have, shall have a pecuniary interest, or which will affect the member's
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right or title to a seat on the Council, which the member's official conduct, except as
allowed by law."
So the Chair after consultation with our appropriate senior staff, has made the rule,
his ruling. That is the ruling of the Chair. You shall vote, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions before the Chair provides the motion? The motion
is to disapprove the nomination of Ms. Donna Domingo to the Maui Planning
Commission.
Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Chairman, would you allow me to ask a question on
your ruling at this point?
CHAIR HOKAMA: You can only ask one thing, you can only appeal the ruling of the Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, even if I wanted some clarification on the
description of the ruling.
CHAIR HOKAMA: State your point.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, I, I just would like to know if it could be described
to me what pecuniary is.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's a very good question.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Bill.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Very good question.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Either yourself of Corp. Counsel.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And to give you the legal understanding of pecuniary, I'll ask Mr. Moto to
give you a, a comment.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Good evening, Mr. Chairman. Usually it means financial or
monetary.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Relation.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Pecuniary means something that is financial or monetary in
nature.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Moto. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any further questions to the Chair on his ruling or not, the motion
is before you, Members. All in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON AND JOHNSON.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, MEDEIROS, MOLINA,
PONTANILLA, VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR MATEO,
AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair records the vote as two "ayes", Ms. Anderson, Ms. Johnson;
and seven "noes"; the motion fails.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
ID LIKE TO MAKE A MOTION TO APPROVE DONNA LEE
DOMINGO TO THE MAUI PLANNING COMMISSION.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, I have a motion made by Mr. Victorino, seconded by Mr. Molina to
approve the nomination of Donna Domingo to the Maui Planning Commission.
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I think a lot of, a lot of things have been said, but I'm very confident that this young
lady will bring a very good and open mind to the Planning Commission. I think, when
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you look at the ILWU, there is no section that is based upon construction or areas of
development. Their primary membership is basically agriculture and visitor industry.
And I think knowing Ms. Domingo as I do, I, I really feel she'll bring a real positive, a
well rounded individual that will think for the betterment of the people of Maui County.
So I thank you, Mr. Chair, for your ruling and I thank you for this opportunity.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further discussion, Members? With none, all in favor of
the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, MEDEIROS, MOLINA,
PONTANILLA, VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR MATEO,
AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON AND JOHNSON.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the Chair marks it as seven "ayes"; two "noes", Ms. Anderson and
Ms. Johnson; the motion is adopted.
Members we still have one other remaining on this motion that was approved for
separation. We're now under Mr. Kent Hiranaga for the Maui Planning Commission.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
YES, MR. CHAIR, MOVE TO DISAPPROVE THE NOMINATION
OF MR. KENT M. HIRANAGA.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair recognizes a motion to disapprove the nomination of Kent
Hiranaga to the Maui Planning Commission made by Ms. Johnson, and duly
seconded by Ms. Anderson.
Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, un--unlike the other nominee who has not previously
served, Mr. Hiranaga was appointed to the Commission and therefore he has at least
established some type of record with regard to his actions on the Commission.
I initially voted against him too, upon his first appointment because of his, I guess
being part of an industry in general where there is heavy representation in the real
estate field that is pretty much, pretty much a majority on the Planning Commission.
That having been said, I also learned subsequently of his ties to A&B. And while I
have nothing against A&B, there are a number of items coming before the
Commission and because I am not certain as to whether or not he would recuse
himself, I really have no idea how he would deal with those items that would be
coming forward on the Commission.
One of the things that, through questioning of others who have observed on a regular
basis the actions of commission members, one of the things that has been pointed
out is he generally will not add conditions to specific developments. He discourages
other members from adding conditions to a particular measure that is before the
Planning Commission, that under Coastal Zone Management Act may be
unappropriate action.
I also had occasion to observe, myself personally, and I believe that one of the things
that ended up happening, I thought he did not conduct himself in a very professional
way and used, it wasn't necessarily profanity, but it was terminology that I found
really out of keeping with the behavior of someone that should be exhibiting the
highest and most professional kind of standards.
Now that's not to say that there are other people at the Commission that have not
also had problems or have not conducted themselves in a way that is socially or even
I guess, professionally acceptable. But those nominees are not before us, he is.
And I believe that it is of, I guess, the greatest importance to me as an individual that
we have balance. We have five or perhaps six people now that would have ties
either in the past to development, real estate, or construction industry. So, that is,
it's either five or six individuals that serve on that particular Commission. He is one
them that has ties.
I also believe that the balance that I spoke of when this item came up in committee,
geographic, and it does speak about that in the Charter, should be one of the, I
guess, qualities that we try to achieve in terms of balance on that particular
Commission. And that is not currently the situation. I think we have three or four
individuals from the, I believe it was the Paia area, he noted that he was from
Spreckelsville. We have, I believe one from Kula, one from Lahaina, and one from
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Kihel. So, the, and, and I guess two from Wailuku. So whatever that composition is,
1 also believe is not in balance with the representation that should be coming forward.
I, I think he's sufficiently shown, at least from my investigation and from the
comments that have been made to me about showing bias or impartiality. He clearly
is not that individual that is making unbiased or impartial kinds of comments or
judgments; and therefore, I do not believe that his nomination should be supported.
And that's why I'm recommending that we decline.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Members, further discussion on the motion?
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
You know I think it's very important that we have balance on this Commission. I think
we have enough people who put the economic engine of Maui ahead of the Coastal
Zone Management Act and Mr., Mr. Hiranaga is on the Board of Maui Realtors, and
so I feel that he's also in his, just in his job, finds himself in conflict. So I will not be
supporting his nomination.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your comments. Are there further comments on the
motion before you, Members?
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
Again, I, I won't be supporting the motion. Mr. Hiranaga presently is from Kahului,
and when you look at the various nominees and, and the sitting board at this time,
only Mr. Hiranaga represent the Kahului District.
As far as his work in the Planning Commission, I have not received or heard any
complaints in his decision-making. So, Chairman, I will not be supporting the motion
at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion, Members. If not, you understand the
motion before you is to disapprove the nomination. All in favor of the motion, please
say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON AND JOHNSON.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, MEDEIROS, MOLINA,
PONTANILLA, VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR MATEO,
AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair rules that the vote is two "ayes", Ms. Anderson, Ms. Johnson;
and seven "noes"; the motion is disapproved.
The Chair is open to a motion of approval.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
I WOULD LIKE TO MAKE A MOTION NOMINATE KENT
HIRANAGA TO THE MAUI PLANNING COMMISSION.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion to approve, Mr., yeah, the Chair will recognize the
motion as the motion to approve the nomination of Mr. Hiranaga to the Maui Planning
Commission, made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
Again, as I stated earlier, you know, I haven't received or heard of any complaints in
regards to the decision-making by Mr. Hiranaga. I know Mr. Hiranaga had served on
an interim basis and I, you know he's done a wonderful job.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion? With none, all in favor of the motion
please say "aye."
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, MEDEIROS, MOLINA,
PONTANILLA, VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR MATEO,
AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON AND JOHNSON.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair rules that the vote is seven "ayes"; two "noes", Ms. Anderson
and Ms. Johnson; the motion is adopted.
Members we are now back to the main motion, with the remaining nominees to the
various boards, commissions, and committees of the County of Maui. Are there any
further requests of separation?
Okay, having none, the Chair would just note that in response to Chairman Mateo of
the Council's Planning, Poli, excuse me, Policy Committee, you do have the written
responses by Mr. Moto, Corporation Counsel, regarding to the subject of nominations
to board, committees, and commissions.
Members, the motion, the, the motion that is before you now is the balance of the
nominees to the various boards and commissions as read by the Clerk. Any further
discussion?
Okay, the Chair will just note that he does have issues with the Civil Service
nominees and the issue brought up in Committee regarding a civil service employee
to sit on the Civil Service Commission. And, I will explain my vote, I will, since there
is no other request for separation.
Ms. Johnson, is it a point of inquiry?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
NO, WHAT I WOULD DO IS ON YOUR BEHALF I WOULD MOVE
TO SEPARATE.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
FOR CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the Chair thanks Ms. Johnson for, for the motion. So since the
motion has been stated and we have a second. We have a motion to separate made
by Ms. Johnson, seconded by Mr. Victorino, The Chair will state that the motion as
he understands is to separate the Civil, nominees to the Civil Service Commission
from the balance of those read by the Clerk.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair.
And I too have, and I've read Mr. Motors opinion and because of some of those same
reasons and potential conflict of interest, this was the one area that I did not feel
comfortable supporting the nominees. I really felt as though it, it was a, situation
where, you know, it's a problem so that's why I think having the separation is, you
know, really important.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If I may, could I have Mr. Moto explain so that the public
understands what we're referring to. We have it in front of us for us to read, but they
may not have a clear picture on this issue, so if that is all right with you Mr. Chair, I'd
like Mr. Moto to explain his ruling and so that the public and myself would have a
better understanding.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Let me present it in this manner then, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Go head, Chair, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Policy Committee under the leadership of Chairman Mateo
forwarded to Corporation Counsel Moto, the following two questions: "1) Does the
Statute under Hawaii Revised Statutes, Section 76-51, or any other State law
prohibits a county civil service employee from being appointed to any board or
commission?" That was the first question.
Second was a question afforded by Chairman Mateo on behalf of the Policy
Committee was "Is there any inconsistency or incompatibility with the appointment of
a civil service employee to the Civil Service Commission in accordance with
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Section 78-4(b), Hawaii Revised Statutes?" That was the two questions forwarded
by our Committee Chair to Mr. Moto.
Mr. Moto if you would give us a summarized response to those two questions,
please.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes, Mr. Chairman.
By memo dated, dated March 18, I, I responded to the Policy Committee Chair. The
opinion is five pages long so just summarize as best I can. The two questions that
we were, my department was asked has just been summarized by the Chair.
In brief we were asked about, in particular about one of the nominees, a Ms. Heiskell,
who is a civil servant within the Department of the Prosecuting Attorney. Based on
information provided to me, she holds the position of Victim/Witness Counselor II,
SR-22 and she is a civil servant.
In brief, we examined a number of laws, including the Civil Service Law; Chapter 76
of the Hawaii Revised Statutes. We discuss on page 2 that provision 76-51; it's clear
that that law prohibits people holding elective or appointed office from serving on the
Merit Appeals Board. Here in the County of Maui we call the Merit Appeals Board,
the Civil Service Commission.
That law 76-51, in the old days, in a prior, prior to it's amendment, used to prohibit
anyone holding a position in State or County government from serving on the
commission. But that was changed in 2000 when the Legislature specifically
amended the language of Section 76-51 and basically resulting in the language we
see today which just prohibits those in elective or appointive office.
We also note in our opinion that another provision of that Civil Service Law,
Chapter 76, leaves it up to each of the jurisdictions including each county to
determine items like board composition, manner of appointment of members, and
qualifications of members.
Then our opinion turns to look at what our County law says and in particular we look
at the revised Charter, Section 13-2(7) and that the general rule there that is stated is
that employees and officers of the State or County, and in this case Ms. Heiskell, is a
employee of the County, "shall be eligible to serve on boards and commissions,
provided that such service does not result in a conflict of interest."
We, I then go on to say that I have no, I am in possession of no facts or of law
interpreting this particular section that would indicate to me that Ms. Heiskell does
have such a conflict of interest, close unquote, for purposes of this section.
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That, and, and we also go on to discuss the public service law, HRS Chapter 78, in
particular this was a section that was cited by Director Krieg, in her testimony to the
Policy Committee as 1 understand it.
Essentially after taking a look at that section, and it's recited there before you,
basically what it does is it says that, it's a little long worded but it says basically that
employees of government, and this is my paraphrasing it, government employees are
not barred from being appointed to membership on a board or commission, unless
service on the board or commission would be inconsistent or incompatible with, or
tend to interfere with the duties and responsibilities of the other office, employment or
position held by the employee.
We then go on to interpret what, what we think that means. And basically, as I read
it, it, the, that section appears to indicate that it's, it's concerned with whether service
on a board will interfere with employment related duties and responsibilities, but not
the opposite, not whether the employment would interfere with the board service.
We're not aware of this section that was just cited to you 78-4(b) being interpreted or
implied in a manner that would bar civil service in all circumstances from serving on a
board or commission. I believe such a reading would be inconsistent with this State
law, Act 253 that was passed in 2000 that amended Section 76-51, the section I
discussed with you earlier.
Therefore, based upon all, those sections, we believe that civil servants are not
automatically disqualified from serving on the Civil Service Commission, but may be
appointed to the Commission, unless such service would interfere with the civil
servants employment related duties and responsibilities.
I then go on to say that I'm not aware of any facts concerning the nominee or her
employment that would indicate that service by her would interfere with her
employment related duties.
Finally the memo says that issues relating to alleged bias or conflict of interest, to the
extent that they exist, can still be addressed post-appointment on a case-by-case
basis under the Rules of the Civil Service Commission and the Maui County Code of
Ethics.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Moto.
Mr. Victorino, further questions.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, Mr. Chair, I think that explanation has clarified it as
what we've read and I think now, at least the public has an understanding what this
whole issue was predicated on.
So, I thank you, Mr. Chair and I thank you, Mr. Moto for that explanation.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. The Chair's understanding is that we have a motion to
separate before you. Any further discussion? If not, all in favor of the motion please
say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried. The question, has been separated. The Chair is open
to a motion regarding the nomination of Paula Ann Heiskell to the Civil Service
Commission.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
MR. CHAIR, MOVE TO DISAPPROVE.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we have a motion to disapprove the nomination of Paula Heiskell
to the Civil Service Commission made by Ms. Johnson, seconded by Ms. Anderson.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, and when Ms. Krieg brought up this measure during
our Committee deliberations, I, I think that was when the comments that she had
made as well as the rationale that I thought was most reasonable. I though it made a
great deal of sense because for the same reasons we don't want to put the individual,
it's nothing against the individual, ifs the position that we're placing them in, which is
going to, I believe create a conflict.
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I, I think it's not only, not fair to the individual, but ifs not fair to the community
because even if they have to recuse themselves frequently, then they are not
discharging the duties that they're charged with. So, I, I just think it's appropriate and
I certainly appreciate Ms. Krieg's comments so, I will be supporting disapproval of
this nominee.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further discussion, Members.
Okay, the Chair will state at this time, his quick comments. I have a issue with an
employee being able to hire the administrator of the contract that the employee will
be under. And that's how I see it.
The Civil Service Commission has the authority by Charter to hire the Personnel
Services Director. Those five members are the hiring and firing authority for this
department. The contract that the Personnel Director will be administering, one of
them does have jurisdiction over the civil service employee. I find that to be a very
difficult position.
And I talk from experience of being a contract administrator. So that is just my, my
point of view Members and why I appreciate the motion and I will be voting
accordingly.
Okay, is there any further discussion? With—yes, Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
And I appreciate your perspective and experience on it. But, after hearing Mr. Motors
opinion on it, and my understanding is, in his opinion, it does not disqualify this
person outright. So, are we disqualifying or we're suggesting that, that the person
would not be somebody good for the position on the Commission, because of the
position she now holds. In that regard are we saying we disqualifying her for that?
Would you be able to give me some clarification on that, or Mr. Moto.
CHAIR HOKAMA: If you're asking my position, Mr. Medeiros, I'm happy to expound a little
more, with the patience of the, you colleagues. It doesn't matter what civil service
employee becomes nominated. We've never had these issues in the past because in
the past, they would not be qualified to sit on the Civil Service Commission.
So, Mr. Moto is correct, there is almost no case law or specific case instances to this
situation because in the past, they were not able to sit on this specific commission
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that has this authority over Personnel Services, the administration of contracts, as
well as dealing with grievances.
And as you know, how State law, you either go through the procedure of contract or
you can go through a judicial remedy as another option to settle labor disputes. It is
my understanding of, of those items and standards, Mr. Medeiros, for me it just goes
against my philosophy of any County civil servant being placed on the Civil Service
Commission. That is just my philosophy and my position that I've held for a long
time.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So I thank you for allowing me to expound on my position.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And, and I thank you, Mr, Chairman, for that further
explanation, you know, on your position, So, we are not disqualifying this person
because of the position this person holds with the County of Maui, it's more of what
that person being in a position on a commission may cause as far as something that
in, in your experience would not be a good combination to have.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I cannot see almost, you know, again it is just my, my opinion, Members,
that items that will come before the Civil Service Commission, except for the hire,
excluding the hiring, will be grievances from a specific unit, whether it be Unit 3,
Unit 13, whether it's UPW contract, whether it's a HGEA contract, SHOPO contract,
Firefighter's contract. It is difficult for this civil service, who lives by contract now
needs to make a decision on a fellow County employee that's also under a contract.
You know, I just prefer that those five members of the Commission be non-civil
service County employees. That is just my point of view.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And so I will be voting accordingly,
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
I think with that explanation, I agree with you. Mahalo for that explanation.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros. Members, further discussion?
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much.
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And thank you for the opportunity to provide comment. I, I think, thanks to Mr. Moto
and the opinion he has provided, I think it's become real clear to us that what we're
dealing with is a policy issue. Ifs something that we need to address ourselves
because the law does not dictate to us whether or not, you know, one is qualified or
disqualified.
So, I believe, this is an issue that could be discussed further, you know, in the Policy
Committee. Which I think we should because I believe, you know, one, this County
has a hard time finding volunteers to participate in the process even though all day
today we heard, you, you know, get good people. We want to, where are they?
Apply for these boards and commissions.
Secondly, Chairman, you know, I, I feel that this, this unfortunate individual has been
put in a very precarious position because, you know the message we're sending to
her is because of our inability to have anticipated, you know, situations like this, you
know, its difficult for us to even consider you to, to fill in this position.
And like, like mentioned with other individuals, you know, myself, I don't know who
this woman is, so I respect and I appreciate her volunteering to serve in a very
difficult position.
So, you know I don't want to put anybody in an awkward situation and perhaps
putting civil service individuals into Personnel might help Personnel, so I have my
issues. However, Mr. Chairman, I don't want to put this woman in a, in a
uncomfortable situation so I will be disapproving this woman's participation with the
Civil Service Commission.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
For all the reasons stated, I, I am also going to vote for disapproval. But I do want to
mention that during the Committee discussion, when we had Ms. Feenstra, Feenstra,
here, urn she did tell us that there were somewhere in the neighborhood of
59 applications that did not get appointments. So it's not like there's not more people
to draw from for any of these positions. So, I feel confident that the Mayor will be
able to find someone who won't have a conflict for this position.
Thank you, Chair.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 153

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
You know, it's with reluctance that I support this disapproval. And I would just hope
that in the future the, I guess Ms. Feenstra, maybe for this particular matter, or in
cases like this where maybe you should, could do a little bit more in depth research
on this before considering someone in this capacity who's a, who's a civil service
employee and then serving on the board. Because, you know, just on the face, face
of it, it would already appear like the potential for a conflict to occur is, you know, is
very possible.
And, it's too bad that I think this individual, Ms. Heiskell, could have been a very
productive person serving, but due to the unfortunate set of circumstances, with her
job. And I don't know what kind of relationship she had with the Personnel Director,
and I don't know if that was discussed in Committee. I don't know if Mr. Mateo can
shed some light on that, but I'm, I'm a lot like, my feelings are similar to that of
Mr. Mateo's on this, we were put in somewhat of a difficult position here. So I just
want to say that it's with some reluctance that I'll support the motion to disapprove.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Any further comments?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, real quickly, because we've had so much
discussion about conflict of interest. And I think and I know Ms. Heiskell is a good
person and I think she'd do a great job again, you know, I really believe that.
However, in this case there is a direct correlation that could give that uncomfortable
position of being, or needing to recuse herself from many or some of the decisions
that needed to be made.
So, taking your recommendation and hearing the other, my fellow Councilmembers, I
will reluctantly also, support the disapproval of this candidate.
But I hope she understands that we really appreciate that and hopefully there's
another board or commission for which she could serve and use her talents. And as
well as others out there that may have gotten, like myself that letter of declination .. .
always came back one more time, applied another time and finally one day was given
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the opportunity. And I'm always thankful for government and thankful to the citizens
of Maui County to put their willingness to serve because we are not getting as many
as we used to, Mr. Chair. It's becoming much more difficult.
So, to Ms. Heiskell, thank you very much and hopefully this is nothing personal and
somewhere along the line we can use her services on another board or commission.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion?
Now the Chair would agree with Mr. Mateo, it is a difficult policy decision and maybe
that's what we need to do is amend the ordinance through Maui County Code to help
establish some guidelines to avoid these uncomfortable situations for both the
nominee and the Council.
Any further discussion, Members? If not, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion passes with nine "ayes".
We are now to the nomination, the Chair is open to a motion regarding the
nomination of Ellen Pelissero to the Civil Service Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
MOVE TO DISAPPROVE MS. ELLEN JOY PELISSERO TO THE
CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND FOR DISCUSSION.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the Chair recognizes a motion made by Ms. Johnson, seconded
by Ms. Anderson to disapprove the nomination of Ellen Pelissero to the Civil Service
Commission.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and the only reason I'm doing this is because of, if
she is still employed, and I believe she's still with Kahoolawe Island Reserve
Commission, which is funded through State agency, I believe she is also covered
under civil service.
And I know Ellen Pelissero and she is a delightful person. But I think that if we're
going to maintain consistency, this would be something that, just to maintain fairness
and keep Ellen out of any potential conflicts where I, I can only imagine if she had to
vote on this kind of issue where somebody who she knew. And she's been employed
for quite a while in government service.
I think it's very difficult when you know people and then you're placed in a
predicament where you have to make sometimes a painful decision about something
that will impact them.
So, with all due respect I, I, I would support her for another commission. But that's
my reasoning, Mr. Chair, and unless somebody can tell me that she's no longer
working within civil service, I, I will maintain the same consistent stance.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much.
1, I'm going to take the other approach and I'm going to read from part of the
testimony that was provided to us by the Director of Personnel. And under her
number four item in terms of consis--inconsistencies and incompatibility, the Director
wrote and I quote "I contend that it is inconsistent and incompatible to have an active
county civil service employee hearing complaints of other employees pur--for the
purpose of passing judgment over the actions of a county department, etc."
This individual is not a County employee, she is a State employee. I do not feel that
there is an, a conflict as perhaps the, the other individual we just denied. So, I, I will
not be able to support a motion for disapproval for Ms. Pelissero because I don't think
situations are similar. Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo. Hold on Ms. Johnson, I'll allow other Members to

state their comments if they have. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, real quickly, Mr. Chair,
I, I have to agree with my colleague Mr. Mateo, again because it is the State and, I
really think that it's really more of a different circumstance as we have seen and read.
So I will not be able to support the disapproval of Ms. Pelissero.
Thank you, Mr. Chair,
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, before I recognize anyone else. Mr. Moto, you wish to share
a comment with the Members.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes, Mr. Chairman. Although our Department was not asked
about Ms. Pelissero's nomination, because of the research involved in the
assignment, I went ahead and I had a conversation with Ms. Pelissero and with, and
a staff person or attorney assigned to the Kahoolawe Island Reserve Commission.
And the, it's a, it's a different type of entity with it's own hiring practices so it was a
little difficult to firmly establish what, what's happens there.
But I was told that she is in a temporary exempt position, meaning exempt from civil
service and apparently she's on a, a, a limited term, in other words, it's, her
employment is only good for a year and then it has to be renewed.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that, Mr. Moto. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Hearing that Mr. Chair, because of that clarification,
because I was uncertain, I withdraw my motion to disapprove.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the Chair accepts the motion of withdrawal made by Ms. Johnson.
Therefore Members, the floor is cleared of all motions. By ruling of the Chair, the
Chair is open to a motion of approval.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SO MOVED.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion to approve the nomination of Ellen Pelissero to the Maui
Civil Service Commission made by Ms. Johnson, and seconded by Mr. Victorino.
Ms. Johnson,
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair.
And I thank Mr. Moto for that clarification because after having my memory refreshed
with the memorandum that Mr. Mateo read from, but also being uncertain as to her
status within the Kahoolawe Island Reserve Commission, I, I do feel it's appropriate.
She is a great, she was a wonderful public information officer, she's certainly a
wonderful individual. And I think that she would be very fair in how she looked at
things. And perhaps her past experience with having been in this kind of civil service
position where she was a County employee, I think she might have some perspective
and even though sometimes it might be uncomfortable because she may know
individuals that come before her, at least, I think, being outside now and being an
observer will give her that additional perspective. So, I do support her nomination.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further comments, Members. With none, all in favor of the
motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BA1SA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA,
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried, we have nine "ayes".
We are back to the main motion, Members. You have the balance of the nominees
as stated and read into the record by Mr. Hiraga, Clerk of the Council, excuse me,
Clerk of the County. Any further discussion on the balance of the nominees? Okay,
if not all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried, with nine "ayes".
Mr. Clerk, let us proceed, slightly more before we take our break.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, the following communications are being recommended
for referral to the committees-VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chair.
COUNTY CLERK: --as noted. To your Budget and Finance Committee.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Excuse, one second please, Mr. Clerk.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo, I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: I have, I have additional motions, and if it's okay with the Chair, with
no objections, I have three additional motions that I would like to take under one
motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: My apologies to you first, Mr. Mateo, for not recognizing the unfinished
business of your request. Please forward your motion.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I MOVE THAT THE TWO CORRESPONDENCES DATED
JANUARY 31, 2008 AND THE CORRESPONDENCE DATED
FEBRUARY 15, 2008; AS WELL AS PROVIDING A RECORD OF
THIS COUNCIL'S ACTIONS BE TRANSMITTED TO THE MAYOR;
AND THAT THIS COMMUNICATION BE FILED.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
(Councilmember Victorino was excused from the meeting at 6:03 p.m.)
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the Chair recognizes a motion made by Mr. Mateo, seconded by
Ms. Anderson. Members the motion contains three actions: we'll be filing
correspondence dated January 31, 2008 as well as February 15, 2008; that a record
of this Council's action on the nominees to the boards, commissions and committees
of the County shall be transmitted to the Mayor; and finally a filing of County
Communication 08-79.
Further discussion, Members? With none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICE-CHAIR
MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The motion passes with eight "ayes"; one "excused", Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 08-80 - TAMARA HORCAJO, DIRECTOR OF PARKS AND RECREATION,
(dated March 10, 2008)
Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
CHAPTER 13.16, COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO THE WAIEHU MUNICIPAL
GOLF COURSE".
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-80 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
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NO. 08-81

- JEFFREY S. HUNT, PLANNING DIRECTOR,
(dated February 1, 2008)

Transmitting documents relating to a conditional permit application filed by Frances
Feeter for the operation of Hale Maluhia, a Transient Vacation Rental in Puko'o,
Molokai.
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-81 be referred to the Land Use Committee.
NO. 08-82 - GLADYS C. BAISA, COUNCILMEMBER,
(dated March 11, 2008)
Relating to the matter of Councilmembers' compliance with the Sunshine Law.
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-82 be referred to the Policy Committee.
(Councilmember Victorino returned to the meeting at 6:05 p.m.)
NO. 08-83 - MILTON M. ARAKAWA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS,
(dated March 10, 2008)
Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
CHAPTER 10.56A, MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO LOADING ZONES".
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-83 be referred to the Public Works and Facilities Committee.
NO. 08-84 - MILTON M. ARAKAWA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS,
(dated March 10, 2008)
Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
SECTION 10.48.040, MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO STOPPING,
STANDING AND PARKING ON WAILANI STREET, WAILUKU",
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-84 be referred to the Public Works and Facilities Committee.
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NO. 08-85 - MILTON M. ARAKAWA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS,
(dated February 28, 2008)
Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "ACCEPTING DEDICATION OF A ROAD
WIDENING LOT FOR THE MAHA WAO SUBDIVISION, PURSUANT TO
SECTION 3.44.015, MAUI COUNTY CODE".
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-85 be referred to the Public Works and Facilities Committee.
NO. 08-86 - JEFFREY K. ENG, DIRECTOR OF WATER SUPPLY,
(dated March 4, 2008)
Transmitting copies of the Monthly Source Report and Groundwater Use Report for
the month ended February 2008.
The COUNTY CLERK stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-86 be referred to the Water Resources Committee.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Clerk. Members, you have the Chair's
recommendation of referrals to the various standing committees of the Council. Are
there any questions or requests? Having none, those items as read by the Clerk
shall be referred to the standing committees of Council as duly noted on the left hand
margin of your agenda.
Members, Mr. Clerk, are we at second and final reading?
COUNTY CLERK: Yes we are, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members, we shall take our break and return to finish the
business of the agenda for today. The Chair is open, do you need till 7:30 or do you
wish to return sooner, 7:15? Okay, 7:15, Members, can you complete your
requirements? Okay, we shall stand in recess till 7:15 p.m.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 6:07 P.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 7:19 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: We shall reconvene the regular Council meeting of eighteenth March,
2008.
Mr. Clerk, let us proceed with the agenda.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 162

The following bills for second and final reading were presented.

ORDINANCES
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 21 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
REPEALING CHAPTER 19.90, MAUI COUNTY CODE, AND
ESTABLISHING A NEW CHAPTER 19.90A, MAUI COUNTY CODE,
PERTAINING TO KIHEI-MAKENA PROJECT DISTRICT 9 (WAILEA 670)
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
I MOVE TO POSTPONE BILLS NOS. 21 AND 22 TO THE END
OF CALENDAR AND TO CONSIDER BILL NO. 22 PRIOR TO
BILL NO. 21.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the Chair recognizes the motion made by Mr. Molina, seconded
by Mr. Pontanilla. Members, this is a motion to postpone to end of calendar, Bills 21
and 22; as well consideration of Bill 22 prior to Bill 21.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
I would like to ask the body's consideration of this request for two simple reason.
One I believe Bills Nos. 31 through 36 will result in considerably less discussion than
Bills 21 and 22 and along with the fact that we have three proposed amendments
related to Bill 22, which is part of my request to have Bill No. 22 addressed prior to
Bill 21, which relates to the ordinance which repeals Chapter 19.90. So it would be
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more prudent to address Bill 22 first before Bill 21. Bill 22 of course relates to the
conditional zoning on the application.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Molina.
Further discussion, Members? With none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried, we have nine "ayes".
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 31 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING APPENDIX A
OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO THE
DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE THAT BILL NO. 31 ENTITLED "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE AMENDING APPENDIX A OF THE FISCAL YEAR
2008 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS
TO THE DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING" PASS SECOND AND
FINAL READING.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to
pass Bill No. 31 on second and final reading. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
The adoption of this bill would provide the Department a $50,000 State grant for a
photographic inventory of the National Register sites in Maui County; a cultural
resources survey update of Lahaina town; and a record of catalogue for the Wo Hing
Society relating to Lahaina town.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion, Members? With none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried, we have nine "ayes". Bill No. 31 passes second and
final reading.
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 32 22008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING APPENDIX A
OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO THE
DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE THAT BILL NO. 32 ENTITLED "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE AMENDING APPENDIX A OF THE FISCAL YEAR
2008 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS
TO THE DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING" PASS SECOND AND
FINAL READING.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to
pass Bill 32 on second and final reading. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
The adoption of this bill would provide the Department a $250,000 grant to the
County of Maui for flood insurance studies to develop the base flood elevations for
the coastal areas of Lanai in case of the tsunami; and the Mokuhau area of lao
Stream in case of levee failure.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, further discussion? With none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried, we have nine "ayes". Bill 32 passes second and final
reading.
Mr. Clerk.
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ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 33 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET
FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO ESTIMATED REVENUES,
LANAI COMMUNITY PLAN AREA - LANAI CITY AFFORDABLE HOUSING PROJECT,
TOTAL CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECT APPROPRIATIONS, AND
TOTAL APPROPRIATIONS (OPERATING AND CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS)
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE THAT BILL NO. 33 ENTITLED "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET
FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO ESTIMATED
REVENUES, LANAI COMMUNITY PLAN AREA - LANAI CITY
AFFORDABLE HOUSING PROJECT, TOTAL CAPITAL
IMPROVEMENT PROJECT APPROPRIATIONS, AND TOTAL
APPROPRIATIONS (OPERATING AND CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT
PROJECTS)" PASS SECOND AND FINAL READING.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh second, sorry, sorry, sorry about that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: It's a long day, Members, the Chair, understands. The Chair recognizes
a motion by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Victorino, to pass Bill 33 on second and
final reading. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
The adoption of this bill would provide an additional $350,000 for Lanai community to
develop a master plan and conceptual design for the Lan--Lanai City Affordable
Housing Project.
Thank you, Chairman.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, further discussion? With none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BA1SA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried, with nine "ayes". Bill 33 passes second and final
reading.
Mr. Clerk.

ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 34 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE STATE LAND USE
DISTRICT CLASSIFICATION FROM AGRICULTURAL TO URBAN
FOR PROPERTY SITUATED AT KAEO, HONUAULA, MAKENA, MAUI, HAWAII
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 35 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE
KIHEI-MAKENA COMMUNITY PLAN AND LAND USE MAP
FROM HOTEL TO SINGLE-FAMILY FOR PROPERTY
SITUATED AT KAEO, HONUAULA, MAKENA, MAUI, HAWAII
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 36 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO ESTABLISH R-3 RESIDENTIAL
DISTRICT ZONING (CONDITIONAL ZONING) FOR PROPERTY
SITUATED AT KAEO, HONUAULA, MAKENA, MAUI, HAWAII
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COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, with regard to Bill Nos. 33 [sic], 35 and 36, respectively,

we would note that the unilateral agreement has not been received by our office.
Would you like me to bring the bills forward?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, the Chair upon notification by Mr. Molina, our Chairman of the
Land Use Committee as well as the Clerk regarding the status of the unilateral
agreement, with no objections will order that Bill No. 34, 35, and 36 be placed on the
next Council agenda for future consideration? Any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered.
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 22 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO REPEAL ORDINANCE NO. 2171 (1992)
AND TO ESTABLISH KIHEI-MAKENA PROJECT DISTRICT 9 (WAILEA 670) ZONING
(CONDITIONAL ZONING), FOR APPROXIMATELY 670 ACRES SITUATED AT
PAEAHU, PALAUEA, KEAUHOU, MAUI, HAWAII
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
MOVE TO PASS BILL NO. 22 ON PASS SECOND AND FINAL
READING.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Molina, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla, to
pass Bill No. 22 on second and final reading. Mr. Molina.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 169

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
Bill No. 22 is an ordinance that repeals Ordinance No. 2171 and establishes the
Kihei-Makena Project District 9 zoning, conditional zoning for approximately
670 acres situated at Paeahu, Palauea, Keauhou, Maui, Hawaii.
And Mr. Chair, as mentioned at our last Council meeting on this matter, there were
numerous meetings on this particular application, something like close to
30 Committee meetings. And also this project consists of 1,400 units with 700, 700
of the units being placed in the affordable category. And this project also includes,
as has been told several times, lands for a future Police and Fire stations, monies for
parks and also traffic and other infrastructure as well.
And, what
do, Mr. Chairman, at this time I'll go ahead and yield the floor, as
mentioned earlier there are some amendments being proposed for this matter.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Molina.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you. And Members, I ask that you refer to the
memo dated March 14, 2008, from Council Chair Hokama to the Members of the
Council, with it's subject line "ASSESSMENT FOR FEDERALLY ENDANGERED
SPECIES; ADDITIONAL BOTANICAL SURVEY; FLOOR AMENDMENTS TO
CONDITIONS IN WAILEA 670 ZONING BILL."
Chairman Hokama has submitted at the request of the U.S. Fish and Wildlife
Services, a proposal that amends the conditions of zoning and offers at this last
minute date the following amendments for Members to consider.
HAVING SAID THAT MEMBERS, ON BEHALF OF COUNCIL
CHAIR HOKAMA, I MOVE TO AMEND EXHIBIT "B", AND
EXHIBIT "2" TO EXHIBIT "C" OF BILL NO. 22 (2008), BY
AMENDING CONDITION 9 TO READ AS FOLLOWS:
"THAT HONUA' ULA PARTNERS, LLC, ITS
SUCCESSORS AND PERMITTED ASSIGNS, SHALL
PREPARE AN ASSESSMENT OF THE
BLACKBURN'S SPHINX, SPHINX MOTH; THE
HAWAIIAN SHORT-EAR OWL OR PUEO; AND THE
HAWAIIAN HOARY BAT, `OPEAPEA, IN
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COORDINATION WITH THE STATE DEPARTMENT
OF LAND AND NATURAL RESOURCES AND THE
UNITED STATES FISH AND WILDLIFE SERVICES,
AND, IF APPROPRIATE, MITIGATIVE MEASURES
SHALL BE INCORPORATED INTO THE KIHEIMAKENA PROJECT DISTRICT 9. SAID
ASSESSMENT SHALL BE PREPARED PRIOR TO
SUBMITTAL OF PROJECT DISTRICT PHASE II
PROCESSING.
AND PRIOR TO PROJECT DISTRICT PHASE II
APPROVAL, HONUA'ULA PARTNERS, LLC, ITS
SUCCESSORS AND PERMITTED ASSIGNS, SHALL
PROVIDE A COPY OF THE ASSESSMENT TO THE
STATE DEPARTMENT OF LAND AND NATURAL
RESOURCES AND THE UNITED STATES FISH AND
WILDLIFE SERVICES FOR REVIEW IN
ACCORDANCE WITH THE ENDANGERED SPECIES
ACT OF 1973, AS AMENDED, AND CHAPTER 195D,
HAWAII REVISED STATUTES, AND OBTAIN A
LETTER FROM THESE AGENCIES INDICATING
THAT THEIR REVIEW HAD BEEN COMPLETED. IF
INCIDENTAL TAKE FOR LISTED SPECIES IS
ANTICIPATED, A HABITAT CONSERVATION PLAN,
AND A CORRESPONDING FEDERAL INCIDENTAL
TAKE PERMIT AND STATE INCIDENTAL TAKE
LICENSE SHALL BE OBTAINED PRIOR TO
COMMENCEMENT OF ANY HABITAT-ALTERING
ACTIVITIES."
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, we have a motion to amend made by Mr. Mateo, seconded
by Ms. Anderson.
Mr. Mateo, any further comments.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chair, Chairman, I will gladly yield to the Chair, who I gladly made
the motion for.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, I thank Mr. Mateo, who has offered the motion to amend on my behalf. On
your memorandum you do have as attached a copy of a letter from the United States
Department of the Interior, it is signed by Patrick Leonard, Field Supervisor, of the
agency. And your Chair has upon reading and discussing the contents of the
communication to all of us, I have decided to put forward their request, which has
now been made into the motion to amend.
You have the U.S. Fish and Wildlife's rationale for requesting such a condition of
zoning. I have made sure that through our committee staff, Ms. Carla Nakata, who I
appreciate her diligence and, and follow through on this matter, did inform U.S. Fish
and Wildlife of all of the information that was provided to us. And if, with those
information that we had provided to them after the initial comment from, I believe it
was Mr. Wong or Mr. Fong of the agency, Mr. Leonard still had, decided to
recommend this request to put forward this consideration to you this evening.
It is your Chair's position that it is a reasonable request by the Federal agency and I
for one who comes from an island with lowland dry forest areas and the sensitivity,
the uniqueness to our own island for that specific area in Kanepu'u, Lanai, I can
appreciate the Federal agency's concern of, what I guess, we would call rare and
endangered Hawaiian species.
That is the Chair's comments. I leave it up to you to make your decision, Members,
on when we bring the question forward for approval or denial.
We are under further discussion? Ms. Anderson,
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I'm in full support of this. You know, if, if the application requirements had been
fulfilled, this wouldn't be necessary. An adequate botanical survey would have been
performed, it would have gone to U.S. Fish and Wildlife, as well as DL, DLNR for
their assessment. And, we wouldn't be having to deal with a condition such as this at
this point in time.
This area has such a critical habitat that anything we can do to insure that whatever
endangered species or native plants that should be preserved, we should, we should
take that measure because U.S. Fish and Wildlife, you know, it's their job to oversee
this kind of thing. And here they're asking us, February 21, and it's only because
they were informed by people about what was going on in this area, not by the
applicant.
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And, we, by, by passing this condition, we are allowing them to do their job and fulfill
their federally mandated requirements to oversee any endangered species and any
special botanical areas. And I might add, that in their letter and I know you're going
to address this in another amendment, they're asking for an additional botanical
survey of the project site by a qualified botanist.
So I'm fully in support of this amendment, Mr. Chairman. This again, is something
that should have been done by the applicant in a manner that would have allowed all
of the important native species, and the, I want to say animals, but you got an insect
in there, and anyway the bat, the pueo, and the Blackburn Sphinx Moth, all of that
should have been revealed upfront. And since it wasn't, and very, switched on
members of our community, made it a point to make this important and to let U.S.
Fish and Wildlife know of their existence. I think the least we can do is backup this
Federal agency in this condition.
So thank you for proposing it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion, Members?
Ms. Baisa, to be followed by Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair.
I have a procedural question?
CHAIR HOKAMA: State your question.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: If we are to approve any amendments here tonight, will that
have an effect on the Unilateral, Unilateral Agreement that is before us?
CHAIR HOKAMA: It will definitely impact the Unilateral Agreement. One, the Unilateral
Agreement would need to be revised and re-filed with the Bureau of Conveyances or
the State Land Court and then Council would reschedule it for final reading at the
next Council meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, and, and I too am in support of this. I think that it's
unfortunate that members of the public actually have to bring these kinds of situations
to the attention of the very agencies that are supposed to be consulted to begin with.
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I can cite a similar situation at Ukumehame where grading of nene nesting areas has
taken place and U.S. Fish and Wildlife was notified after members of the public
already basically blew the whistle and said this was occurring.
There was also a nene killed and it's unfortunate that we cannot take people at their
word that they will do no harm. Or that they will abide by the laws, or they will abide
by conditions. And therefore, even though this is a condition which will probably in all
likelihood have to be enforced by either future Councils or by the individuals who care
so very much about the area.
I think it's important that no matter what the situation is, that we do put in the
condition, so there's a record of it. So at least, when members of the public go
forward with any kind of action or they become whistle blowers when certain things
are done that are in contradiction to what the conditions are, that at least they have
something in the law to back them up.
So I'm in full support of this and I, I believe the Blackburn Sphinx Moth, it's, it's been
years since I've seen it in the Lahaina area, but it's, it's really beautiful. It looks like a
humming bird when you see it. And we used to have several of them in the area
because they would come and they would feed on plantings that we had on our
property. And with all the development around us, they're all gone. They're nowhere
to be found. So, whatever we do on the land does definitely have an impact on the
beauty and all of nature around us.
So I think this is very appropriate, Mr. Chair, and I thank you for being considerate
enough to introduce it.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
First of all I want to extend my appreciation to you. I, I, I understand the intent, and,
but for me, being that we've had a, all these meetings, I think its been pounded into
the head, if you will, of the applicant about the importance of these endangered
species in this, this area.
And I believe the applicant is already subjected to Federal guidelines with the U.S.
Fish and Wildlife already to recognize the importance of these endangered species.
So, for me, I, I don't know if placing an additional condition is necessary when the
applicant has already, being, going to be subjected to all of these rules and
regulations. And I, I don't believe the applicant would do anything to subject
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themselves to fines for any alleged, or any occurrences that could happen that could
result in a violation.
So, just from my own observations, from hearing what the public has stated, what
they want as it relates to this concern, and I think the applicant is knowledgeable
enough not to commit any wrongdoings as it relates to the endangered species.
So, for me, I, I, I don't believe an additional condition is needed already because,
again, I think the applicant is already subjected to these Federal guidelines related to
the endangered species.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion, by the Members.
Mr. Medeiros, first.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
I just need some clarification and I'm not sure who would be able to do this. But,
Condition 9, seems to be the same thing, unless I don't have all the information and
that would be on Page 27 of conditions in the binder. And, it says "That Honua'ula
Partners, LLC, its successors and permitted assigns, shall prepare an assessment of
the owl (the Pueo or Hawaiian Short-eared Owl) and the Hawaiian Hoary Bat in
coordination with Department of Land and Natural Resources, and, if appropriate,
mitigative measures shall be incorporated into Kihei-Makena Project District 9. Said
assessment shall be prepared prior to submittal of Project Phase II processing."
It does not include the moth, but it does include the Hawaiian Pueo, the owl and the
`Ope'ape‘a, the bat.
CHAIR HOKAMA: State your, your query.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, my question is, is the amendment being made,
covered by this condition already?
CHAIR HOKAMA: If you are asking the, the Chair, the Chair would say partially.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Partially.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The existing Condition 9 does specifically point out the Hoary Bat as well
as the Hawaiian Short-ear Owl and it is to, and the condition requires that the
assessment shall be prepared. I am assuming this would go to the Planning
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Department prior to Project District Phase II processing, which is before the
appropriate planning commission.
The amendment that is currently before the, the Council this evening, Mr. Medeiros,
would add the Blackburn Sphinx Moth, but also would specifically include the need to
have comments received back regarding the assessment from the State DLNR and
the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, which is not part of the existing Condition 9.
So for me, there, there is a difference and again I would just state that staff made
sure that when in discussions with us, we made them aware of what information has
been received since the original comments to us, and if they feel this was still an
appropriate consideration. The response was yes, and therefore you have the
written letter from U.S. Fish and Wildlife knowingly, knowing all of the information that
we have shared is what you have also, the Members have also.
And so again, the amendment that staff has assisted the Chair in drafting for this
evening is a little bit more detailed, a little bit more specific. But if the Members are
concerned regarding process, Council has done this before on other Land Use
matters. It is not, we are not breaking new grounds regarding making adju-amendments on bills before second and final reading.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman, for the information and the
clarification.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. We are under discussion? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chairman.
I wanted to say exactly what you said in that this would include U.S. Fish and Wildlife
in that the applicant would have to coordinate with them, the assessment. And U.S.
Fish and Wildlife has responsibilities far beyond DLNR and specifically in regards to
the Endangered Species Act. So, and in our application requirements, U.S. Fish and
Wildlife should have been contacted previously in regards to the botanical resources
in this area.
So I think that by supporting this condition, we as responsible decision-makers, are
forcing the applicant to fulfill the application requirements that should have been
done seven years ago.
And on that note, I would like to mention that, for those Members who feel conditions
at this stage of the game would delay the final decision on this for two weeks to a
month possibly. You know, I know we're all sick of this, nobody's more sick of it than
I am. But, it's our job to do whatever we can to fulfill the requirements of the County
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Code, to make sure that, should this receive approval, that it goes forward and, in a
manner that has the less harmful impact on the environment.
So, a condition of this sort is only going to help insure that, and you know, when,
when this application came from the Planning Commission to the Council's Land Use
Committee, Mr. Jencks himself, wrote to Land Use Chair Bob Carroll and asked him
to defer hearing this project for three years. And I imagine that's why, the time he
needed to figure out how he was going to deal with water because we've had six
different plans on how he was going to deal with water since the time this was heard
in the Planning Commission.
So, you know, he felt confident that he had three years to defer this, so, and, I don't
have my list in front of me but, what did we have, 22 meetings on this, trying to get
adequate information to make an informed decision. Information that the applicant
should, should have given us in the application up front.
So, if anybody's drawn this out, it's Mr. Jencks' himself. And another month should
hurt no one, especially Mr. Jencks. So, I, I hope the Members don't feel that these
conditions should not be supported because Mr. Jencks wants a final decision
tonight.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, this is a question to Mr. Moto. With regard to the
Endangered Species Act and the Oath of Office that we actually take to uphold all
County, State and Federal regulations. Because this is a Federal agency who is
urging us to take this specific action as part of their role in the Endangered Species
Act, is it wise for us to ignore the law, or what they're request is because we're bound
to uphold the laws?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto, are you prepared to respond to the question by Ms. Johnson.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes, Mr. Chairman.
The Supreme Court of Hawaii has stated very clearly that zoning is a legislative act
and by, by virtue of the Zoning Enabling Act that powers been devolved to each of
the counties. And, it's, it's entirely up to this Council to, to determine what conditions
it wants to impose under the provisions, under the zoning provisions of the County
Code.
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It's, it's actually perfectly legal to adopt a zoning bill without any conditions at all. To
the extent that you receive recommendations, it's, it's entirely up to your judgment to
determine whether you want to include them or not.
I, I will note that the United States Department of the Interior, and I can't say that I'm
an expert on the Endangered Species Act or it's provisions, but I do, I do see that
they do cite that act as the authority under which they're writing this letter. So
presumably, whatever they intend to do, they intend to do under their own laws. And
it's entirely up to you whether you want to craft the condition that responds to their
comments.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and, as a result of the comments that they've
actually made to us, making a request because all of the information and the
requirements under the application were not submitted to us, which should have
been done by the applicant. Is this deemed a defect in how we are actually trying to
now complete the requirements for the applicant?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto, are you able to respond?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes, I'll, let me answer in this way that, as, no I wouldn't say
it's a defect, the, as I, as I said, under the law, the zoning, under the laws of zoning,
you're not even required to have any conditions if you don't want any.
And it's entirely a matter of your, your legislative discretion to, to determine whether
you want to respond to these comments in the form of a condition.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, Mr. Chair, even though Mr. Moto is citing what his
opinion is, I believe that it's our duty and responsibility to do the best we can in
complying with agencies that make requests of us. We have always, on this Council,
ever since I've been here, tried to respect agency comments and we have drafted
conditions that appropriately reflected what the agency wanted unless it was
something that was found, you know, not to be within our purview or, something that
had already left, you know this Council.
So for me, I will be supporting your motion, or Mr. Mateo's motion on your behalf. I
think it's important that we do the best we can to try to comply with all the laws
whether their Federal, State or County.
And, while it may seem redundant to some Members, I think that in the past what
we've always tried to do is make it abundantly clear through passing of the zoning
ordinance, that when anyone looks at this, these are the conditions that run with the
land. It will also be recorded with the Unilateral Agreement, so I believe it will help to
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actually facilitate the process of trying to establish this instead of, you know, trying to
go back to the law and going back and forth about interpretations of the law.
I believe that this particular condition makes it very clear as to what the purpose and
intent is and so I for one will certainly support their request.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
This is for clarification in regards to Mr. Moto's comments. So, tell me if I'm wrong,
that the applicant is subjected to Federal laws in this case here.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Mr. Chairman, at this point I'm going to have to say that I, I've
never examined the Endangered Species Act as it might apply to this project or
parcel. So I really, and you know, to what extent it would apply, what regulations
apply etc., responses, I really don't know.
I, and anything I say would be an assumption, I, I, I assume that whatever regulations
exist that guide the United States Department of the Interior in its work, would apply
whether you put it in a condition or not-COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Or not, yeah.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: --because it has it's own duties under Federal law to act when
required to do so by Congress, and, and it's own regulations.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
Question for Mr. Moto, additional clarification. So, interpreting the letter here, it's
saying recommendations, or they're recommending we do this and that, versus a
mandate. So, a, a recom, a reco, a recommendation is different from a mandate,
right, if you can help me decipher the difference between the two. A mandate is you
have to do it, a recommendation is we suggest you do it. Can you help me
understand that?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto,
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Mr. Chairman. Yes, when people use the term mandate, I, I
think, it's an entirely different concept. There, they're talking about relationships
between the Federal government and, and State and local government where a
higher sovereign power, authority directs a subordinate entity to do certain things,
oftentimes at their cost. And this is a little bit different, this is a complete, and that,
those are issues of federalism, I think and also of budgeting. The, this one is more of
an agency acting in it's regulatory capacity, an administrative capacity and, and
apparently in, to interpret and implement the, the Endangered Species Act.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, so they're not, just, just so we get a full understanding
they're not trying to put us in a corner and say we recommend you do this. You can,
so in other words, its kind of giving us leeway to either go with the recommendation
or not go with rec--recommendation.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Well, you know, I cannot speak for the U.S. Department of the
Interior but as Counsel for the County, and, in its exercise of it's zoning power, the
position I would take is that the County of Maui and it's, and it's legislative body has
the, the, the authority to zone or not zone properties. It has the perfect authority to
zone properties without any conditions, or to zone them with the conditions that it
chooses under, pursuant to it's laws.
And, and this is, this is true regardless of what position a Federal agency may take
on regulatory matters.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, all right, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Molina.
Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
I, I just need further clarification if I may. I, I'm reading the letter from the United
States Department of Interior. I don't see a typed date, but I do see a hand-stamped
date? Can you tell me when this letter was initiated?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: February 21, 2008.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So that's the date stamped on it by the United States
Department of Interior or?
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right, that's how they do all their letters. So does

DLNR.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, and then my second question is. In their
recommendation they are saying they recommend amending Condition No. 9. So
would this be amending the current condition in the, in the binder, or is it a separate
one that will impact the unilateral agreement. If it's an amendment of the condition
already existing, would that also have the same impact on the unilateral agreement?
I'm trying to understand the procedural part of this.
CHAIR HOKAMA: What the letter is referring to is Condition No. 9 that is attached to the Bill
No. 22, it's in your binders. We are taking action on Bill 22 and attached to the Bill is
the conditions of zoning.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, I see.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Under No. 9 is the current condition as it states and the, the Office of
U.S. Fish and Wildlife, Department of the Interior is recommending revising this
condition. If the condition is, if the amendment is approved, then it will require a re,
re-filing of an, an amended unilateral agreement.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So, I'm correct to understand that the Condition 9, you
reference in, is the condition I read earlier.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, mahalo, Mr. Chairman for that clarification.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members, the Chair would say that you need to focus on the
amendment and the procedures that are, will be required to be followed, whichever
way we decide will be dealt with at that point in time.
Ms. Anderson, you have a question?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well just a clarification in regards to what this condition
does beyond the condition that currently exists. If I'm correct, this condition would
require the applicant to make an assessment and then send it to U.S. Fish, in
coordination with U.S. Fish and Wildlife and then send it to them. And then, if that
assessment wasn't done and if U.S. Fish and Wildlife wasn't involved as the current
Condition 9 reads, then there would be no way for U.S. Fish and Wildlife to have
anything to base any violations of the Endangered Species Act on, because they
would have none of that information. Is that your understanding, Chairman?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: That is my understanding as one of the things that could occur, that is
correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we are under discussion of the motion to amend. Any further
discussion, Members? Okay, if not, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, JOHNSON,
AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
MEDEIROS,
BAISA,
NOES: COUNCILMEMBERS
MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO, AND
VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
EXCUSED: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the Chair will rule three "ayes", Anderson, Johnson and Hokama;
and six "noes". The motion is defeated.
Are there any other further considerations?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I have consideration, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson. The Chair will-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You don't intend to go forward with your second
amendment, Mr. Chairman, regarding the botanical survey to be completed. This
was another one of their requests to be.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, I'm sorry, I am sorry. I-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: In order to assess potential impacts to threatened and
endangered plant species and the habitats which support them.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, I forgot about that component of the memo from myself to all
of you.
Mr. Mateo.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: My apologies.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE TO AMEND EXHIBIT "B", AND EXHIBIT "2" TO
EXHIBIT "C" OF BILL NO. 22 (2008), BY ADDING A NEW
CONDITION TO BE APPROPRIATELY NUMBERED, TO READ
AS FOLLOWS:
"THAT HONUA'ULA PARTNERS, LLC, ITS
SUCCESSORS AND PERMITTED ASSIGNS, SHALL
HAVE AN ADDITIONAL BOTANICAL SURVEY OF
THE PROJECT SITE COMPLETED BY A QUALIFIED
BOTANIST TO ASSESS THE POTENTIAL FOR
IMPACTS TO THREATENED AND ENDANGERED
PLANT SPECIES AND THE HABITATS WHICH
SUPPORT THEM."
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we have a motion to amend made by Mr. Mateo, seconded by
Ms. Anderson, which would add a new condition to Bill No. 22 as read by Mr. Mateo.
We're under discussion, Members. Mr. Mateo, any comments?
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, I'll, I'll yield to the Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
The Chair's comments is quite similar to the previous motion to amend, Members.
This is a request of a recommended condition by U.S. Fish and Wildlife. For their
reasons, they have requested that a qualified botanist, I guess, satisfactory to their
standards conduct the field survey or botanical survey. I would note that I was
remiss that I did not put a clock to this condition.
And, after discussion and when appropriate, prior to a final decision, then I would be
open to a motion that would make an amendment to this motion which would be that
the survey must be completed prior to Project District Phase II processing. Because
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it wouldn't make sense to do it after the Planning Commission made a decision on
this Project District.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chairman.
You know, I'm, I'm still in shock that this body has such little regard for the natural
resources we have here in this unique place in the middle of the Pacific, that they
would not support a request from U.S. Fish and Wildlife.
In regards to this amendment, I'd like to point out to the Members, that in our change
in zoning application requirements, one of the application requirements, the
application shall include "Identification of environmentally sensitive areas, habitat and
botanical features which include, but which are not limited to, wetlands, streams, rock
outcroppings, endangered plants and animals, and exceptional trees, and a baseline
study and preservation/mitigation plan, and comments from the Department of Land
and Natural Resources, the U.S. Fish and Wildlife, and U.S. Army Corps of
Engineers.
U.S. Fish and Wildlife would not be asking us to put this condition on this application,
or this project, Mr. Chairman, if they didn't feel it was necessary in order for them to
have some right to comment over what will be destructed by this project. And what
must be saved in order to fulfill our requirement to say those natural resources that
are critical and especially when we're dealing with a critical habitat such as this a`a
flow where we have less than five percent of that type of habitat left in the State.
I think this is the least we can do on behalf of U.S. Fish and Wildlife, on behalf of the
people of Maui County, on behalf of the generation who this decision will impact. The
young people who've come and asked us to make this a priority and not to mention
the Native Hawaiians who's plants this a'a flow has protected since the flow
happened some 400 years ago.
So I thank you for this, I thank U.S. Fish and Wildlife for taking the effort to inform us
that this is important to them too.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion, Members? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, I'll, you know, for reasons similar to the last one, I will
be supporting this as well. And, you know, it, it, the, the islands that we are so
fortunate to live in house the most endangered plants and animals anywhere else on
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the face of the earth. We house more endangered species and yet, what is our role
in protecting them.
Where are we, if people look back in history and they look at what we did? I think
one of the testifiers said it very beautifully. And it was that he said look at what you're
doing and look at the impacts. And will you be able to be proud of what you did?
Will you be able to look back and know that you did the right thing?
And sometimes, procedurally, you don't want to delay anything and you don't want to
go through public testimony all over again, or have another day, you know, that's
long. But I think another testifier said that's what we get paid the big money for. So,
for me, spend as much time as it takes to make sure that the decisions that I'm
making will not come back to haunt me at some time in the future.
And I think the Hawaiians look seven generations ahead. Where are we looking if we
don't support things such as this that really speak to our stewardship, that speak to
who we are as human beings, and how we relate to the beauty that surrounds us.
If we continue to do the things we've always done, we will get the results that we've
always seen and it's not working. Everyday we loose more and more species. And I
just don't want to be one of those people in the future that people look back at and
say "Oh, well you could have saved this, or you could have saved that, but you chose
expediency. You chose something that had to do with economics and you put it in
front of something that would have given your child or grandchild a chance to see
something that no one ever, has ever seen before.
The Blackburn Sphinx Moth, as well as other species in this area of plants, they're
going extinct as we speak. I don't want to know that I had a hand in hastening their
demise. Therefore, I just believe we have to look beyond procedure, two weeks in, in
our lifetimes, two weeks in the millenniums that it's taken for these species to survive.
What is two weeks? It is nothing in the passage of time.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Members, any further discussion on the
motion to amend?
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. And for some of the same
reasons like I had with the prior amendment proposal. If I recall the applicants, I
guess, survey team, if you want to call them that, I think they have been working on
trying to update the surveys in this area.
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And, for me again, they have to comply with Federal, existing Federal regulations. I
don't think they're going to be foolish enough to commit any violations. So I think
they're very sensitive to that. They've heard from the community, they've heard from
us, so, again I, I don't think adding an additional condition is necessary at this point.
And I know in, in the condition it mentions a qualified botanist. I believe the applicant
will get the message to make sure that they do have the qualified personnel to make
these assessments. So, again, it's, I will not be supporting the proposed additional
condition or amendment, Mr. Chairman.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion, Members.
Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
This, this is a, you know, a critical amendment and I didn't support the first
amendment, but because this one has to do with the habitat which you cannot move,
or what lives there can't move because that's where they survive.
And this a'a flow habitat is critical, and because it provides the habitat for the
400 year old plus wiliwili trees that can't be moved either. Then, you know, the
importance to these things and this habitat for me is something that as Member
Johnson said, in the Hawaiian culture we look to preserve things, a legacy seven
generations in the future.
So, I will be supporting this amendment because, I, I think this is very important for
the legacy and for the future seven generations.
Mahalo, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros. Any further discussion, Members? Okay,
having none, all in favor of the motion to amend please say "aye."
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Aye.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Clerk, call the roll, please.
COUNTY CLERK:

Vice Chair Danny A. Mateo.

VICE--CHAIR MATEO:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Michelle Anderson.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

YES.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Gladys Coelho Balsa.

COUNCILMEMBER BA1SA:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Bill Kauakea Medeiros.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS:

AYE

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Michael J. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Joseph Pontanilla.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Michael P. Victorino.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Chair G. Riki Hokama.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

AYE.
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COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, we have four "ayes", and five "noes".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the motion is defeated. Let us move forward, are there any other
further? Yes, Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, before I make my amendment, I have a question of
Mr. Moto that, and, and this has to do with something that did not come up in
committee.
But I believe I would like an answer to it and this is in regard to the affordable
housing component that will be in the light industrial area, which is located outside of
the Project District. My question is, and it just never came up in any of our
deliberations, that's why I'm asking it now.
The permitted uses in light industrial, I've read through the ordinances and what can
and cannot be constructed there and of course it does say apartments could be
constructed there. Within those apartments, because all of the uses are outright
permitted in the light industrial zoning category and they're all listed, what happens to
those individuals then, that are housed and domiciled within the apartments? Are
they then permitted to do any or all of the activities that are practical on those
premises?
So in other words, if you're doing any of the businesses that are permitted, let's say
it's a daycare center, or you're doing light manufacturing or you're setting up a, an
Internet service in your own home because the apartment is what is going to be built
ostensibly on this site. Will you then be able to conduct any of the activities that are
listed in that zoning category?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto, do you understand the question and are you able to respond?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes, Mr. Chairman, I think I understand the question.
I have to say that I'm not familiar with the land use entitlements associated with this
site, the proposed site for the affordable housing. I have not studied it, I don't, I'm not
even sure exactly where it is. So I, I don't know what, I don't know if it already has
zoning, or if it will have to get the light industrial zoning.
Those, the, so, I guess the best answer to give is I, not really of much help here, I, I
do see from looking at the Light Industrial M-1 District that it does list a variety of
uses that are outright permitted assuming you are zoned that.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 188

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and Mr. Chair, correct me if I'm wrong, but the area
is already zoned from my understanding.
CHAIR HOKAMA: For the units outside of the Project District?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That is my understanding.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, I guess because when you raised the question of
stacking, you know, whether we agree or disagree, what prompted this was an article
that I read about a proposal to do a live-work project. And therefore, I just would like
to know, I mean, are we approving every use within that affordable housing. Is every
use that's listed in those areas included?
It, I mean to me, I've not really heard that addressed but when I was looking at that
proposal the other day in the paper, I wondered about its applicability to this because
from what I understand, this was supposed to be affordable housing. But now, if it's
not necessarily restricted to affordable housing, I am a little concerned about what
we're about to do if all of these other uses are permitted uses cause I would think that
someone that moves into an area needs to know what they can or cannot do.
If you're going to be operating a business, granted you could live in that dwelling, but
my interpretation is that if it's an outright permitted use, then, what are we going to do
to address it? And either we put in a condition that's specifically says that is, you
know, you are restricted to that use, or we let everyone know that those are going to
be permitted uses within that dwelling.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Johnson, you bring up an intriguing question to Mr. Moto. I would
say that if Condition No. 5 is correct as, as I, the Chair understands it's in the Bill 22,
and that it is truly a light industrial already zoned subdivision. Then unless by some
legal mechanism, they have full potential of all permitted uses under that zoning
category.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and Mr. Chair, this is, this is what troubles me
because many times, when we in our haste are looking to get more affordable
housing or whatever it is, the unintended consequences of our actions are that we
better know what we're doing. And we better know that if someone who lives in that
complex has an outright permitted use and anyone can read through the permitted
uses, they're all there.
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I mean, in, in, I'm just concerned about it because this has been something that has
always been purported to be affordable housing, but because of where it's going to
be built, it is an outright permitted use because of the zoning.
So, how do we as a body intend to deal with that? If we're going to insure affordable
housing and a peaceful enjoyment of that environment, or as best can be in that
setting, for the individuals that will be living there. And I think that whoever lives there
should know what other people can do.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your comments. We are under discussion on the motion.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: For further clarification on that issue, or that point. If
Mr. Moto could maybe answer this question.
When the Kaonoulu Light Industrial Subdivision received its change in zoning, at that
time there was no discussion on the possibility of a housing project being located
within this light industrial park.
And, you know, even though it is now a permitted use within light industrial, because
it was not an anticipated use at the time they received their change in zoning, so
therefore there was no assessment of the impact that 250 apartments would have
within that industrial park. Would there be a need for the change in zoning to be
reevaluated in any way?
Because as it stands now, as far as I can see, they are mauka of the highway, they're
not part of the Project District. There will be no further review by anybody for these
250 units that were not originally anticipated when they came to us and asked for the
change in zoning. Came to the previous Council and asked for the change in zoning.
So, how would we deal with those increased impacts and I'm thinking specifically of
traffic and of course water.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto, are you prepared to give us a response to the question.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Given the very limited knowledge I have of the, that subject
parcel, I can only, really have only two comments.
First is, one step would be to examine the land use entitlements that the property
currently has. And if it was zoned light industrial to see if there are any conditions
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that were imposed, or encumbered that property because if they are, they, they are
the conditions that would still, that would apply to any use that's proposed for that
parcel now and in future. Until, unless, unless that, unless those conditions were
changed by ordinance.
As to the question of whether the, the zoning, I, I think the question was whether the
zoning should be taken, should be re-examined. I think that is en--entirely a policy
decision because for policy purposes, you, you may or may not want to take a, to
look at that particular neighborhood and see if it, it's designation should be changed
on, for the community plan purposes or for zoning purposes in light of, of it's intended
or likely actual use.
Whether at this point, it's not clear to me that it would be absolutely required to
engage in that process because if it's already, if the land is already entitled, if it's
already zoned for example M-1, and unless there's a condition that bars it, all the
uses that are identified there, including apartment houses, would be permitted as a
matter of law.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Whether it was a, a, originally anticipated with, for that
much density at the time they received their zoning?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. We are under discussion on the motion.
Any further discussion? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: You're entertaining, this is the main motion, right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We are currently at, on the, what is before you is just the main motion to
pass Bill 22 on second and final reading.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and I kind of diverted because I was asking
Mr. Moto a question, but perhaps he can answer this on, in the County Code under
19.24 under, it, it says the M-1 Light Industrial District and then it goes on to describe
and it says "Residential uses are excluded from this district. (Prior code
§ 8-1.12(a))".
And then it goes on to list farther down on the "Use regulations." within the
M-1 District, it says "Any use permitted in B-1, B-2, or B-3; provided, however, that no
building structure or portion thereof shall be hereafter erected, converted, or moved
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onto any lot in the M-1 district for dwelling purposes". And then it lists apartment
houses.
So, I mean when you're reading this on the face of this particular zoning category,
does that make sense, Mr. Moto. I mean it seems that there's contradictions within
our own light industrial district.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto, you need time or are you able to respond to the question?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes, I, I have to admit that the wordings a little off . . . I, well,
all, all I can say is, it, you know it appears that it, on one hand its, this, it's says,
appears to exclude things like your typical single family dwelling. But then at the
same time, very clearly it allows apartment houses. And that's as much as I can say,
I'm sorry but I was not, I did not prepare an analysis of this property or it's legal
entitlement.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and, and I apologize because, you know, I, it
was this thing the other day that prompted it. But, Mr. Chair, I will, I mean, I am more
than willing to offer an amendment to basically restrict that only living quarters will be,
you know, I'm, I'm, I know it's not on the floor but given what Mr. Moto said, that
pretty much all of the uses that would be listed in, under this particular chapter, could
conceivably occur. I would be more than happy to offer an amendment to restrict it to
residential.
But, more than that, I, I mean I can move onto my other amendment, but if other
Members have comments or questions, I would love to hear them because this is
something that I think we should know what we're doing.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I would prefer that we address all the amendments that have been submitted in
writing first before we consider anything else at this point, Mr. Chair, procedurally.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you for that request. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You know, I hadn't looked at it this close myself until
Ms. Johnson brought this up, but, you know, under general use, for M-1 Light
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Industrial, it says that the "district is designed to contain mostly warehousing,
distribution types of activity and permits most compounding, assembling, or treatment
of articles or materials with the exception of heavy manufacturing and processing of
raw materials, Residential uses are excluded from this district."
And then it goes on to say under "Use regulations." that and I think maybe
Ms. Johnson read this, but "no building structure or portion thereof shall be hereafter
erected, converted, or moved onto any lot in an M-1 district for dwelling purposes
including hotels and motels, except living quarters used by watchmen or custodians
of industrially used property".
(Councilmember Medeiros was excused from the meeting at 8:29 p.m.)
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So then, it then lists all the specific types of uses:
commercial laundries; cor--cold storage plants; ice cream and milk producing,
manufacturing; laboratories; machine shops; manufacturing of various types of
things; poultry or rabbit slaughter incidental to a retail business, that would be a nice
neighbor; and, and so on, all the way down to the very end where it says apartment
houses as the last use.
And so, I don't know, is the apartment house supposed to be used as living quarters
by watchmens or custodians? It just doesn't seem to be a-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: It doesn't make sense.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --you know, a compatible use given all of these light
industrial uses that this district is supposed to be 'urn addressing. I mean a retail
lumber yard; tire repair operations; warehouse, storage and loft buildings. I don't
know, I mean. Does that make sense, Mr. Moto?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto, are you able to give a comment?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes, well, under the Charter, the Planning Director and the
Department of Planning is charged with interpreting and enforcing the zoning code.
And so I imagine that assuming there is a movement, assuming that plans for
housing in this particular area go forward, that they will be called upon, or will have to
make a determination as to what's permitted and not.
I have not consulted with the Planning Department about their analysis or knowledge
of the property so there's very little that, more that I can say.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, I mean it's a little late in the game for this to come
up and really, Mr, Chair, the only person that told us that he could build apartment,
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build apartment complex in the light industrial area is Mr. Jencks, because he said
B-1, B-2 uses were permitted.
(Councilmember Medeiros returned to the meeting at 8:32 p.m.)
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But in here, it strictly excludes anything for dwelling
purposes, except if you're a janitor or a custodian of the industrially used property.
And this did not come up during the Planning Commission's review. The Planning
Department has had no time or opportunity really to review this. So, urn, again, I
think we're making an uninformed decision.
And it'll be too late after we, you know, after this passes out of this body to make any
changes. It's too bad there isn't anybody here from Planning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have Mr. Hunt, the Director available.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well maybe we should ask him.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You have a, are you raising on a point of information, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yes, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: State your point, please.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I'm looking at Chapter 19.24 and I know of a apartment
complex that is located in light industrial area in Kahului, this is across Safeway, the
Kahului Town Terrace. So there is a apartment complex in light industrial areas in
Kahului.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I did have the floor, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct, but the Chair recognizes, recognized the point of query
made by Mr. Pontanilla.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, thank you, Chairman. You know just because
somethings across the street from a light industrial area, unless we see the, what the
zoning is, I mean it's easy to assume that it's in that district but, it may not be either,
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I'm just wondering if we can have the Planning Director address the question that
was brought up both by myself and Ms. Johnson as it's his responsibility to interpret
the Code for Chapter 19, 1 guess, according to Mr. Moto.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That would be assigned by the Code, which would be by ordinance,
which would be by decision of Council. Mr. Hunt, we thank you for your presence in
the gallery. If you would please come forward and the Council would ask you to
consider responding to two questions regarding a condition of bill, attached to Bill
No. 22.
In the meantime, Mr. Moto, as Mr. Hunt gets settled, because this proposed bill for an
ordinance does not have a severability section, if any portion of the ordinance in, I'm
assuming including the conditions attached thereto, which become part of the
ordinance, is found to be either invalid or voided because of proper legalities, is the
whole ordinance then null and voided?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Mr. Chairman, the answer is no, not generally. The courts will
usually not strike down or void an, an entire statute or ordinance if they can avoid it.
If they, if they can identify just those portions that are proven to be invalid or
unconstitutional or contrary to other authority, then usually the judgment will be
confined to that.
There are, I will point out that the Maui County Code has it's own severability
provision in Section 1.04.050 which says that "if any portion of this code is held
unconstitutional or invalid the remainder of this code shall not be affected thereby."
So, so definitely, one can say that Bill No. 21, which is-CHAIR HOKAMA: Project District.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: --the Project District ordinance, Title 19, that certainly would
fall under this specific section. Now, Bill 22, is not a bill amending the Maui County
Code, it's not a codified ordinance and it, true, it does not have a severability clause
specifically written into it. However, most, I mean, my understanding, most courts will
apply the principle if there is any litigation.
CHAIR HOKAMA: But that will be decided in court.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Hunt, thank you for your presence this late evening. We
have questions by Ms. Johnson and Ms. Anderson, for you regarding portions of the
Code as it regards to light industrial and permitted uses and whether or not Condition
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No. 5 can be implemented under your interpretation, administration of the zoning
code, the zoning categories of the County of Maui.
Which lady would like to present the question to Director Hunt?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Hunt, do you have a-CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'll volunteer, unless Jo Anne would like to do it?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No, that's okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair. Mr. Hunt, do you have 19.24?
PLANNING DIRECTOR JEFFREY HUNT: Yes, I do.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So the question is, we're having problems trying to
understand. Under 19.24.010, it says that "The M-1 light industrial district is
designed to contain mostly warehousing and distribution types of activities, and". I
guess I have to read the whole thing "and permits most compounding, assembling, or
treatment of articles or materials with the exception of heavy manufacturing and
processing of raw materials. Residential uses are excluded from this district."
And, urn, and I don't see a definition for residential use. There is a definition for
dwelling unit, but not for residential use within Title 19. Then it goes on to say under
020 that "Use regulations" that "Within the M-1 district, no building, structure or
premises shall be used and no building or structure hereafter erected, altered,
replaced, or enlarged except for one or more, more of the following uses".
And then it gives you 32 uses, but under use one, it says "Any use permitted in a B-1,
B-2, B-3 district; provided; however, that no building, structure or portion thereof shall
be hereafter erected, converted, or moved onto any lot in an M-1 district for dwelling
purposes, including hotels and motels, except living quarters used by watchmen or
custodians of industrially used property." And then it lists all these industrial uses
and then on 32, the very last one, it says apartment houses.
So, that doesn't seem to be concurrent with what is said that no residential uses in
this district. And, no, no buildings for dwelling purposes except living quarters used
by watchmen or custodians.
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Can you explain that and have you had an occasion to have to interpret this
previously?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Hunt.
PLANNING DIRECTOR: My explanation would be that zoning ordinances every now and
then have conflicting language in them and apparently in my mind, this, the language
in this particular chapter could be clearer.
My interpretation of it, and I have not prepa--prepared for tonight at all, so this is
shooting from the hip, is under the, under the Section 10, where it speaks to gen-generally, residential uses are excluded. That speaks to residential uses could be a
number of different types of residential uses, that, that's a pretty broad statement. So
then I read down further and it, it quickly makes an exception for living quarters used
by watchmen or custodians. And then as you pointed out, it goes even further and,
and makes, lists apartment as a, as a permitted use.
So, my interpretation would be that apartments are allowed and living quarters for
watchmen or custodians are allowed even though up at the top it said residential
uses are excluded. It's, from my experience it's not uncommon to have apartment
houses or apartment buildings in industrial areas especially in historic parts of town
that are converting into upscale, you know, kind of hip parts of town. Lofts are, are
very popularly converted from resi--from industrial uses to, to residential uses.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, that was a, a good attempt. But you know, if you
read the whole thing, you look at the setbacks saying that you have to have greater
setbacks within the M-1 district if, if the district abuts hotel, apartment, duplex or any
type of residential district. You know, providing for a greater buffer between the light
industrial and the residential use. And, um, so, myself, I don't think it's an appropriate
place to have families living whether it's an apartment house or not, unless of course
they're watchmen or custodians for the industrial uses that are permitted.
Well I guess, that is the best we can do, Mr. Chairman. Unless, you could give me
any examples that you know of where this has been permitted within your tenure.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Hunt.
PLANNING DIRECTOR: I can't give you specific examples on Maui, but again, generally
speaking apartments-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, I, I just want to know about Maui because we got
to follow what we have here in Maui.
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PLANNING DIRECTOR: No, I can't give you any specific examples-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you, Mr. Hunt.
PLANNING DIRECTOR: --off the top of my head, that's not to say they're not out there, I
just don't know them.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right. Thank you
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, thank you, Chair.
I have a question and I, I'm sorry I can't remember but, I'm wondering how large this
area is that we're talking about and how much of it is planned to be used for the
affordable housing. And the reason I ask that question is, you know, we're talking
about all the things that might be co-located. Now if we're going to use most of it for
housing, there won't be a whole lot else there, so I'm, I'm just wondering if someone
could clarify that for us.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Planning Depart--Mr. Hunt, do you have any information regarding the
Kaonoulu Light Industrial Subdivision, it's size and whether or not, what would be the
percent of build-out from . . . this affordable housing Condition No. 5. Can you give
us a comment this evening?
PLANNING DIRECTOR: I'm not prepared to answer that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
PLANNING DIRECTOR: I apologize.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
I'm sorry, Ms. Balsa, our resource people do not have the ability to respond to you
this evening.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It's probably located somewhere in all the reams of stuff we
have, but I wouldn't know where to begin to look.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's a very good point.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, I'm, I'm going to add to the consternation but I think
that what's happening here is we've get even within B-1, B-2, B-3 and M-1, we're all
over the map.
And I wish that I had seen that article about the live-work a little bit sooner because
under B-1, on, this is page 570 of the code, it says, "Within B-1 district, following uses
shall be permitted". And then you read down, item "P. One single-family dwelling
per lot, provided the lot is sufficiently large to provide a lot area of six thousand
square feet for the dwelling after the area for the business, parking and other
accessory areas for the business have been subtracted; or living and sleeping
quarters for a single family constructed above the ground floor of the business
building". Now that's outright permitted.
And M-1 says everything that's included in B-1, B-2, and B-3 are included. Okay,
now under "Q." you have "Bed and breakfast homes, subject to the restrictions and
standards of section 19.64.030 of this title." So that, everything that's in B-1 is
permitted.
Now, go to B-2 Community Business district, okay, permitted uses "Within the B-2
district, following uses shall be permitted: Any use permitted in a B-1 neighborhood
business district; however, no sleep--no living or sleeping quarters shall be permitted
in any detached accessory building or structure on the same lot". Well, that just
contradicted what I read before.
Now you come to B-3 and under B-3, it lists "Within the B-3 district, there shall be
permitted any use permitted in a B-1, B-2 community business district, with the
following exceptions: Living or sleeping quarters in any detached building or
structure on the same lot". Now that's the same as B-2. But, bed and breakfast, you
know is one of the outright permitted uses.
And then when you get over to M-1 Light Industrial those are all the things that we've
read. So, I am, Mr. Chair, thoroughly, utterly, befuddled by three sections, given
what we were informed and, you know, this will teach me a lesson, never assume
anything.
I should have investigated this earlier myself, but I, I am disturbed because it would
lead me to believe, Mr. Chair, that there may be a problem. And if we go through and
we clarify in the code any inconsistency that currently exists, then also, if two years
from now, there is a requirement to go forward and build affordable housing in an
area where we have subsequently deemed that it is not appropriate, then where will
we be with affordable housing.
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So this is a big problem for me at this point, Mr. Chair. And I don't think it's fair to
dump this on Mr. Hunt at this late hour, but by the same token, I think it's something
that at some point if we're going to be responsible, no matter how late in the game
this is, we have to do our job. And we owe it to the people that will be going into this
housing to let them know what to expect or what not to expect.
So for me Mr. Chair, I, I want an answer and I think the people who've been looking
forward to this housing all the time, really deserve an answer. And at this point,
Mr. Moto's not prepared to answer. Mr. Hunt, you know in all fairness to him, he's not
really prepared to answer. Therefore, I have no problem making an amendment
when the appropriate time comes, just stating that if it is permissible, that it only be
restricted to apartment type uses and not all of these other things.
But, urn, I don't know how the other Members feel, but at this point, Mr. Chair, 1, I
really would like to at least try to amend that. But I would like to hear from other
Members to see if they're concerned about this particular issue at all.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. What we do have before you Members, that you are able to
speak on, unless it is a question regarding clarification on the motion or on the
subject bill. I would ask that we move forward to consideration of any other
amendment.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, Mr. Chair.
This is in regards to the main motion of this bill because it addresses Condition No. 5
on Bill 22. And the reason I think we need some clarification on this, or at least 1 do,
is that the 250 units proposed for this industrial area by the applicant, this condition
requires that it be, those units be done before they begin any construction at the
Wailea 670 Project District site.
So, you know, it's unfortunate that we can't get a clear answer from either Corp.
Counsel or from the Planning Director. And I mean, this to me is a prime reason why
this should go back to the Planning Commission because this was never presented
to the Planning Commission.
It was never presented as part of the application, and if it had been, that would have
given the department a chance to ferret out this issue and to clear up any am-ambiguity.
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And it's my understanding that should there be a court challenge based on the
information or the letters that were, were given to us today by Mr, Lance Collins in
regards to both an environmental assessment requirement and also sending this
back to the Planning Commission to avoid a Charter violation by this Council.
So, if they, if they challenge this, if his clients challenge this, this body's decision, and
take it to court, Mr. Moto, and the court looked at this ordinance, would they resolve it
in favor of what makes most sense. In other words, if there's ambiguity, would then
the law, and you look at the main purpose and intent of the law, which in this case is
to service light industrial purposes. Is it generally, that the court decides, settles an
ambiguity on what makes the most sense?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto, are you able to respond?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: I, I need clarification to respond. Are, are we, is your question
focused on the, the Kaonoulu Light Industrial Subdivision Tract, is that what we're
talking about now?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: It's what we've been talking about for the last ten
minutes.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Okay, because, you're not talking about the 670 acres.
Okay, the, no the court is, well, if there is a dispute as to what's a permitted use or
not, the, the court, many factors will come into play. It will, what are the legal
entitlements for the property? Everything from under the State Land Use law or
whether there's a decision and order issued by the State Land Use Commission.
Depending on what the community plan says and what the property is designated,
zoning designation and any conditions that are issued there under. I'm assuming this
is not in the SMA.
Urn, urn, also courts don't make decisions in the abstract. They don't address
hypothetical situations. There's got to be a, a definite set of facts and not a, not a
simple proposal. And there has, and there has to be also a case, or controversy,
They won't, they don't like to issue rulings unless there's a need to and that's usually
a, and there's a need when there's a controversy or, or, or lawsuit. So all of those
things will come into play.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well let me ask you this, Mr. Moto.
You know, given the Charter requirement that all land use ordinance have to go
before the Planning Commission for their review, prior to Council, for their review and
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recommendations to the Council. And given that this proposed affordable housing
within the light industrial area was not part of the review, part of the application, or
even a discussion before the Planning Commission.
Would you, um advise this body that because we are essentially looking at something
different than what the Planning Commission looked at, that we send this back to
them for their review so that we aren't at risk of any Charter violation?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Mr. Chairman, our Department back in 2007, wrote a
memorandum in response to requests from the Land Use Committee Chair on a
question that basically raised the same kind of issue. This, this opinion was written
back in January of 2007, so more than a year and several months ago.
And at that time the question that was asked arose out of a, a, changes that had
occurred regarding plans for Piilani Highway extension. And, we were asked whether
the fact that the Piilani Highway extension is no longer planned for construction by
the State Department of Transportation would require the application to be returned
to the Maui Planning Commission for review.
And, urn, this mem--memo is five pages long, but I think it would be helpful if I just
summarize the conclusion part, maybe that, because I, I do think it speaks to the
question that was posed. And in, in this memo, we stated as follows "That the Maui
County Code is silent as to procedures to be followed when with the passage of time,
circumstances change and facts pertaining to pending land use applications vary
from those applicable at the time of original filing. Such changes in facts and
circumstances are not unexpected given that neither the Charter nor the County
Code place a time limit on consideration of zoning bills and other land use
ordinances initiated by private applicants."
We then go on to say that in the absence of law specifically addressing the legal
issue posed, and given that zoning is fundamentally a legislative act, as I've said
before, it remains for the Council to review changes to facts pertaining to the, to
subject land use applications and projects and to determine what weight to assign to
such changes. Some may be important, some not so important, those are judgment
calls that you are to make.
In the exercise of your legislative function, the Council may, if it deems appropriate,
refer the applications back to the Maui Planning Commission for further review in light
of changes. And, and at that time it happened to be regarding Piilani Highway, we
could take that out and put in whatever other change you are concerned about.
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However, we also said that based upon our review and the absence of any specific
law or case stating otherwise, we, we could not say that such a referral was
mandatory. So it comes down to your judgment call as to whether, you can certainly
if you wish, refer things back to the Maui Planning Commission. We cannot, I cannot
opine that I, I see that it's absolutely required under law that you do so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well you know, I, I'm really concerned that this body
could be sued, you know. And, and I appreciate your opinion but 'urn, you know, did
you consider the Carismith vs. CBP Property case, Hawaii Supreme Court in, in
making that opinion, Mr. Moto.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Urn, not very because I generally don't consider that case,
well, I don't read that case as to be, ah, materially relevant to this particular
circumstance. It, it is, it is a case, comes out of Honolulu, and it, it's, it arises out of a
specific set of facts. And as I read that case, the focus of the dispute arose regarding
changes that occurred in the legislative proce—process by the County Coun--by the
City Council on, on a zoning bill that went between first and second reading and I
think, the City and County they actually have three readings, urn if I remember
correctly.
And, that's, at least from what I can see not the, not the kind of situation that we face
here. Those, the, the question we're faced here is, or the kinds of questions I'm
being posed with don't seem to relate to the Carlsmith type of situation but rather
what happens when over a period of years a project starts and then evolves and
changes in character and, and details over time.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, I mean that case did say, and the Supreme Court
found that if amendment, amendments are so fundamental as to convert a bill to a
new proposal, the process needs to be restarted.
And, you know, the Planning Commission didn't have the opportunity to deliberate or
discuss a private wastewater treatment facility. They didn't have the opportunity to
discuss a desalinization plant. They didn't have the opportunity, in fact, you know,
their approval and if you read their minutes, they, you know, they didn't even get to
talk about traffic impacts. They were told that would be taken up in Phase II. They
didn't even have a complete traffic impact analysis to discuss.
But, this affordable housing component offsite was not ever discussed. And, you
know, when you read their minutes in regard to water, they were supportive of the
project because the water was going to be shared with Ulupalakua Ranch. And
they're totally out of the picture now.
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So, I, I just want to make sure Mr. Moto that you're advising us that we're not putting
ourselves in a libelous position in regards to a, a Charter violation challenge in Circuit
Court. Because, you know, the way I see it in advice I have received from other
attorneys within this building, that we are dealing with a fundamentally different
proposal.
And that the Carlsmith case, through the Supreme Court, supports this going back for
further review from the Planning Commission. So that's why I'm wondering if you
reviewed that case in regards to this. You know, urn, I think it's a little different than
the Piilani Highway extension. But, urn, do you have any, anything to add to that,
Mr. Moto.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: I am familiar with the test about a bill being fundamentally
different. And this issue has come up before in different context and it is true to say
that it is a very tough judgment call to make as to whether a bill, when it changes
over time, or, becomes quote fundamentally different, and, and therefore a new
proposal. And different people can, you know, reach different conclusions.
I guess when I look at the Bills Nos. 21 and 22, fundamentally they deal with and
have always dealt with the 670 acres, those, those parcels, the large residential
subdivision with golf course and that fundamentally has never changed. That
fundamental aspect. And, it's, and, and I think the zoning designations have always
remained the same, or, or, let's, let's put it this way, the requested zoning
designations have always been the same.
So, it's a, it's a judgment call, I, I, based on those facts, I, I, it makes it difficult for me
to conclude that the bill is, has fundamentally changed and therefore is a new
proposal. But, of course, I'm just your legal adviser and you can reach a different
conclusion if you wish.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you, Mr. Moto.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, thank you, Mr. Moto. And, and you aren't just our
legal adviser, we depend on you for advice and I appreciate it. So, you, you're,
you're giving us some assurance that this, this body, should they pass this out, of
course anybody can sue you for anything. But, I guess what I'm asking is you're
giving us some assurance that we are not violating the Charter.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Mr. Chairman, no, and, I, I've always-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: No, you're not.
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CORPORATION COUNSEL: I'm always very proud to, I'm always very proud to defend the
County Council because I believe that, I mean I've, if I had any reason to believe that
I thought you were acting in a way contrary to law, I would tell you but, that's not the
case. And I also believe that as your legal counsel, the benefit of the, the doubt
should always be, you know, in your favor.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, and you're saying it is.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. We're going to take a recess till 9:20.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 9:07 P.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 9:27 RM., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: We shall come back to order, this is the regular meeting of eighteenth
March, 2008.
What is before you is a main motion to adopt Bill 22 on second and final reading.
Chair, is. Yes, Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair. I'll get off the old topic that we were on
and, I, pursuant to my memorandum that was sent out.
I MOVE TO AMEND EXHIBIT "B", AND EXHIBIT "2" TO
EXHIBIT "C" OF BILL NO. 22, BY ADDING THE FOLLOWING
CONDITION TO BE APPROPRIATELY NUMBERED, TO READ
AS FOLLOW:
"THAT THE MAUI PLANNING COMMISSION SHALL
ACCEPT A COMPREHENSIVE SUPPLEMENTAL
ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT FOR THE
PROJECT PRIOR TO CONSTRUCTION OF ANY
DEVELOPMENT, EXCEPT GRADING, WITHIN THE
KIHEI-MAKENA PROJECT DISTRICT 9."
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair recognizes a motion to amend made by Ms. Johnson,
seconded by Ms. Anderson, as put forward in her memo to you, Members of the
Council.

Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair.
And because of many of the deficiencies in the information that we had received,
which were pointed out on numerous occasions. I list them within my transmittal
basically the private wastewater treatment facility, the project changes that we've
spoken about. Now, you know, this ambiguity that has just been revealed. The
location of a component outside of the Project District with no traffic impact analysis
report and the, the list goes on and on.
Plus some of the conditions actually we've placed in this particular proposal
ourselves. I, I wanted to at least put this forward because I believe that it is
appropriate for, and it's not going to be us because Maui Planning Commission is the
one that's the, you know, overseer for this particular environmental impact statement.
They actually should have had all this before, but failing that, I really believe that we
should be providing the proper information, and the developer should be providing
the proper information.
And, last time, if Members you'll recall, I asked and it wasn't Mr. Moto, but it was
Mr. Hopper, I believe who was advising us. I said, is there anything to prevent us
within any ordinance that you know of, for preventing us from doing this. Where,
show me where it's prohibited. And there is nothing that would prohibit it and I know
it may be an unusual, I guess, condition, but, there's nothing ordinary, Mr. Chair
about the way that this is being handled.
We're already going down some slippery slopes with some of the conditions we have
to actually do the developers work. Therefore, I'm proposing something that is every
bit as needed and acceptable in my mind to at, at least bring up the impacts and the
information that is missing from the application to at least get it before the Maui
Planning Commission at some point in time.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion, Members on the motion to amend.
Ms. Anderson.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 206

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm in support of this motion, Mr. Chairman. I think this
could avert a lawsuit against this body for going forward without a supplemental EIS.
The EIS that was done in 1989 was for a community plan amendment that essentially
we are overriding because the Project District ordinance that we're repealing in this
request, was adopted as part of that community plan amendment.
So I think that, you know, besides all the other triggers that currently exist on this
property. Current triggers are the widening of Piilani Highway, that's using State
land. That's a trigger. And also the private wastewater facility, that is also a trigger.
And when, you know, and that's a new trigger, Mr. Chair, maybe three, four years
old. And that was adopted by the State Legislature because they felt if you're going
to do a private wastewater plant, the impacts from that need to be assessed.
And, and so, even if they were just doing that alone, which we know they're doing, it's
part of this project, that would be a trigger. And so therefore, they should have done
a brand new EIS on, based on that alone in addition to the widening of Piilani
Highway. You know, and I know I brought this up before with Mr. Moto, that an
environmental assessment is an informational document that is meant to assist
decision makers in their decision making. And we haven't had that.
So, even if Ms. Johnson's amendment passes, this body will not have the benefit of
it. And, the public, in our decision making, hasn't had the benefit of it either. So, you
know, the purpose, Members, of an environmental assessment and I'm reading right
out of Chapter 343, is to "establish a system of environmental review which will
ensure that environmental concerns are given appropriate consideration in decision
making along with economic and technical considerations."
And, Chapter 343 also says that when there is a trigger for an environmental
assessment, that the finalization and the acceptance, and acceptance for those who
don't know Chapter 343 lingo, acceptance of the environmental assessment only
means that the document meets all the statutory requirements. Its fulfilled the
statutory requirements and not just the statutory requirements but the implementing
regulations, which are very specific on what an environmental assessment must
contain.
So, because we haven't been afforded the opportunity of that document, if we'd had
that it wouldn't matter that the application was incomplete because that's a very
comprehensive document and it's purpose is to assess the potential impacts and
provide mitigation measures. Gee, Council, that means the applicant does the work
instead of us. We wouldn't have had to spend our time, staff time, public time, trying
to craft some 32 conditions to provide mitigation for potential impacts, many of which
we weren't able to do.
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So, I'm fully in support of this and I hope the other Members are too. And I said, it
might prevent, it might prevent us from being sued.
I, I would like to point out and it would at least give the Planning Commission, some
updated relevant information, with which they can use to make their Project District II
decision. Because if they don't have that, good luck Planning Commission, because,
well, we have put in some conditions that require them to do some things before it
goes to Project Dis--Dis--Project District Phase II approval in front of the Planning
Commission.
But, you know, in support of Ms. Johnson's request, I would like to point out the
legislative intent of Chapter 343. This is taken from, not sure if it's Westlaw or
LexisNexis, where they give us case law under, underneath each provision of State
statute. And it says "although Section 343-2 limits the definition of agency to a
department, office, board or commission, within the executive branch of the State or
a County, and in our case, it is the planning commission, it is not the legislators,
Legislature's intent to preclude the planning agency of each County from acting in it's
technical and advisory capacity to the County's legislative body, which is us.
So, that, the fact that there are triggers in place that would require this applicant to do
either an environmental assessment, or an EIS, triggers that did not exist in 1988
when they did their original EIS for a wholly different purpose, community plan
amendment.
That means that this body without that EIS be, triggered by these new conditions, or
these new situations, that the project is involved in, widening Piilani Highway and a
private wastewater plant. That document should have been done for us so that we
would have that information and that the Planning Commission could have reviewed
that document in its technical and advisory capacity to us.
So, I, I think it's irresponsible not to have that document and, you know, I, I respect
Ms. Johnson for bringing that forward because at least it's an attempt to get them to
do, to be pono, you know, that's all we want is do it right. And if you don't have
anything to hide, if you're not afraid of what the impacted assessment will show, then,
why not do it and avoid a lawsuit.
So, you know, to save everybody a whole lot of grief and additional time, I think it
would be wise to support Ms. Johnson's condition.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion on the motion to amend. Okay, with
none, all in favor of the motion to amend please say "aye."
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, JOHNSON,
AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: COUNCILMEMBERS
BAISA,
MEDEIROS,
MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO, AND
VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
EXCUSED: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the Chair rules it six "aye", three "ayes", six "noes"; Anderson,
Johnson, and the Chairman. The motion is defeated.
Are there any other considerations?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Before I present my condition, during the break, I asked
our extremely capable and knowledgeable clerks in the Clerk's Office to go and look
up the Kaonoulu Light Industrial ordinance so that we could clarify whether or not
there were any conditions imposed with this zoning that might prohibit any kind of
housing being put in this industrial center.
There are no conditions that speak to that, but I did find out for Ms. Baisa, that the
industrial area is comprised of approximately 88 acres. And that it's parceled off into
various parcels and the intention was to sell it off to individual people for their own
development purposes.
But I did find in the committee report, and Members this was adopted back in 1999.
That within the committee report, it discusses various things about the request. But,
the "Committee further notes that the recommendation of the Maui Planning
Commission was based upon the following findings: The proposed request for M-1
Light Industrial District Zoning is consistent with the Light Industrial Land Use
designation in the Kihei-Makena Community Plan".
And if your read the definition for light industrial in the Kihei Community Plan, it says
this is for warehousing, light assembly, service and craft-type industrial operations.
Doesn't mention anything about residential housing.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 209

So I offer that to the committee for their consideration and for anyone who may be
listening.
Mr. Chairman, I have provided the committee, or, pardon me, the Council with a
memo dated March 17, for the proposal of an amendment requiring the use of
residents of the State of Hawaii who are members of a Hawaii union chapter, to be
utilized for all phases of the project.
I THEREFORE MOVE TO AMEND EXHIBIT "B", AND EXHIBIT "2"
TO EXHIBIT "C" OF BILL 22, TO ADD A NEW CONDITION TO BE
APPROPRIATELY NUMBERED, AS SHOWN IN RAMSEYER
FORMAT, AS FOLLOW:
"THAT HONUA'ULA, LLC, ITS SUCCESSORS AND
PERMITTED ASSIGNS, SHALL USE RESIDENTS OF
THE STATE OF HAWAII WHO ARE MEMBERS OF A
HAWAII UNION CHAPTER AS LABORERS FOR ALL
PHASES OF THE PROJECT, INCLUDING THE
RESIDENTIAL WORKFORCE HOUSING UNITS TO
BE CONSTRUCTED IN THE KAONOULU LIGHT
INDUSTRIAL SUBDIVISION."
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair recognizes a motion to amend by Ms. Anderson, seconded by
Ms. Johnson, as stated in the memorandum of March 17, 2008 to the Members of the
Council.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chairman.
I think this is a pretty obvious condition and, you know, talk is cheap. And it's one
thing to say you're going to do something, it's another thing to have something in
writing to hold you to it.
Mr. Jencks and his investors are likely to sell off portions of this project for other
people to develop. And, there is no guarantee that they're going to use Hawaii
residents or union labor and we hear time and again, how many projects that are
using non-union labor and they're bringing people in from the mainland. You know,
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Maui should not be the economic engine for the whole construction trade of the West
Coast and the State of Hawaii.
You know, we want to support our people, but not provide jobs for every Tom, Dick
and Harry that can wield a hammer. And, you know, maybe Mr. Jencks doesn't know
about these twenty construction workers that just landed on Maui to work at
Wailea 670, but the woman who called me about this and sent testimony or, a written
documentation to me about it, was very concise in what she asked them and what
they told her.
And, you know, I didn't read it all because I'm not going to insult anybody with some
of the things they said about the workers in Hawaii, as to why they were called to
come here.
But it only underscores for me, the importance of putting in writing promises that are
made, so that down the road, you know, it's going to likely be five years before they
start any construction down at the Project District. And even, might even be longer
because they don't have water yet for the light industrial area in order to build the 250
affordables. And the conditions of zoning require that to be done before they can do
any construction in the Project District.
The Planning, excuse me, the Director of Water Supply told us that, you know, it's
many years down the road. A minimum of three years, most likely five years before
there will be any additional water to support Central Maui system. We already know
that we're close to 800,000 gallons in arrears for projects that are already being
constructed that haven't turned on the tap yet. So, any water that might be coming
on line in the near future, whether it be the Maui Lani project, we might get some
water from them, but that's long overdue too.
So any immediate water that might be coming onboard is already going to be spoken
for. So, when you're looking at something that isn't going to be done in the, in the
immediate future, let's get it in writing. Let's get these conditions, I mean, that's the
big selling point here, right, is jobs, jobs.
And I know Mr. Kamai said that Mr. Jencks' word is good enough for him. Well, that's
good for him, but may not be good enough once this project has finished all of it's
entitlements and Mr. Jencks moves on.
So that's the reasoning behind this condition and I hope the Members can see the
value in guaranteeing that the workforce on this project will be Hawaii residents,
preferably Maui residents who belong to unions.
Thank you, Chairman.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
I can support what Ms. Anderson is saying. The trouble I have right now, and I'm
going to ask Mr. Moto, and I'm not sure, familiar, how sure, or how familiar you are
with labor law. I understand that you can as a governmental entity require for
government projects, union workers. Can we do that for the private sector?
Is that something that we can lawfully do because I want my union brothers to have
this job? But I sure hate to heck, you know, that we go ahead and we get sued for
something else. I mean we getting, we can get sued for everything, I understand
that. But what is the ramifications as far as we putting this condition forward in the
private sector?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes, Mr. Chairman.
Shortly before this, this meeting, I was given a, a notice that a proposal like this might
be forthcoming. And so my deputies and I did what research we had, we were able
to do in the limited time that we have and, regarding the proposal. And it actually has
two, two significant parts to it, and to my mind, one is that it, it requires that the, the
developer Honua`ula Partners use residents of the State of Hawaii as, so that's one
part, and they have to also be members of a union chapter as laborers.
And so we took a look at this and what we found is that it's not easy to find law
specifi--on, on conditions that's exactly like this. It's probably an indication that it
probably doesn't arise a whole lot. There are things however that we found that
made it nece--that where we concluded that it's necessary for us to give a very
qualified opinion on this, meaning there's a lot of uncertainty about whether this
provision if challenged, would be upheld in a court of law. We, we have our, our
questions about that and there are, there are a couple of reason why.
First, these are conditions to a, a zoning bill. And, under the Maui County Code,
under conditional zoning it says that conditions shall be reasonably conceived to
mitigate the impacts emanating from the proposed land use. And, and this language,
which is not unusual, it's traditional, but basically the concept is, or the traditional
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concept has been that conditions should address the, the consequences of the land
use that's going to be entitled or authorized.
And, so therefore, it may be a little tough to, to establish a, a strong relationship or
nexus, to use that term, between a condition that says the development must use
res--residents who are union members on the project. You, you have to show that
there's a connection between the land use you're proposing and the need for that, for
that condition.
And, to my knowledge, traditionally this, this type of condition has not, not been
adopted by the County of Maui. And were not certain if it were the subject of, you
know, scrutiny by a court, how a court would rule. It might be tough to show that
there's sufficient connection between the two concepts.
Moving on, we, we did find case law that shows that, that Federal courts in particular
are, are very tough when it comes to local laws, or even State laws that require that
only residents of the State, or residents of the city be hired on a project. And the
courts have ruled this even in cases where the projects concerned are government
projects.
We, given the limited time available, just note that for example there was an Alas-a case out of Alaska, the State of Alaska had this Alaska hire statute. And basically
the State of Alaska passed a law saying that anytime the State enters into an
agreement for any kind of oil or gas, involving oil and gas, that those agreements had
to require that qualified Alaska residents be employed in preference to non-residents.
Residents be favored. And this went all the way up to the Supreme Court, and in a
decision in 1978, the Supreme Court found that the law violated the privileges and
immunities clause of the United States Constitution and so the law was struck.
Other cities have adopted similar types of measures, one in New England, I think it
came out of Massachusetts, had a law that said fifty percent of the employees on a
public, under a public contract, should be residents of the city. There, the, it did not,
the city did not win. And the judge, the Federal judge in that case made the following
statement regarding the requirement. He said that "even if I were to accept that poor
economic conditions are a sufficiently substantial reason, urn, to defeat the plaintiff's
claim, the plaintiffs claim was, um a contractor's association. They sued the city to,
to strike down the law. The judge said "I cannot accept that non-residents are the
peculiar source of the evils the city has described".
In other words, this was a case where the judge who was asked to look at this law,
said to, said that when I look at the reasons given by the municipality for adopting this
preference, I don't see that, that the, that the non-residents are causing the problems
that are the, the basis for this, this requirement.
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And I'm afraid that that kind of attack, one might also be levied against a provision
like this. Now, as to the requirement in the condition that the members be unions,
there I have to add that we were not able to find any case law on that particular point.
So I'm, and we did not have time to research it much further beyond that. So on that
point I'm a little bit uncertain.
In all likelihood, you know, the, the people who would be most disgruntled by this
provision would be anyone who's ex--excluded from the condition, the non-union
people and people who are not residents of the, of the, the State or the County.
They would more than likely, would have a reason to attempt to challenge the law.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So to put it very simply, that you see the first nexus
would be the resident requirement as you've stated, probably would be the most
challengeable part of that, this, this condition.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, the second part about the union, you never really
found anything that really told you that that could be challenged; however, it's
possible with the attachment of the residency requirement that that could be
challenged in court and there's a strong likelihood we could, could lose.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes, certainly based upon that Federal cases I've seen.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, I think that's very important because, you know,
we want our brother union workers to have these jobs and to work here. But again, if
we end up in court, we didn't achieve anything. So, though I support the, the intent, I,
I think it's a very noble cause and I would like to see it go through, if it's going to be
like a lot of other things that we're going to end up just getting sued and it's just going
to be wasting the time and effort of, of what we're trying to put together, I, I'm afraid I,
you know, I'd be, I'd be a little bit leery to support something of this nature.
But I thank you, Mr. Moto for your information and sharing that with us.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
I'd just like to follow-up on that line of questioning. First of all, Mr. Moto, if you
allowed me, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Moto, is there a legal definition for resident?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: What, what constitutes-CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes, there, there are, but I, I think they appear in different
context, it depends on what the law is. I mean there's a definition of resident for tax
purposes. There's a definition--this particular condition doesn't of course come with
it's own definition of resident so.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So, there'd be no way to qualify what resident is in this
application of using the word resident.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Ah, right, well, there, you know, there, there, there being no
specified definition of resident in this particular proposal, if this were adopted, we
would probably try to apply by analogy other definitions of resident. And as I
understand those defi--if I remember correctly, one can become a resident, the main,
the main factor in determining whether you are, is, is intent. Is whether you, one
intends to be permanently resident, or, or, to, within a jurisdiction.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: And, and not necessarily duration, by the way.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And, urn, is, is there a Federal law or a right to travel
between states and would that affect whether you can discriminate against people
traveling here and working here?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Ah, yes, Mr. Chairman. I, I, I think issues like that are issues
that are considered by the courts when they are asked to rule upon these kinds of
lawsuits where someone challenges these residency requirements.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you, Mr. Moto.
Mr. Chairman, if it's permissible, I'd like to ask the maker of this amendment a
question to clarify something for me.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson, will you yield to a question from Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Certainly.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Medeiros, proceed.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
And, Member Anderson, I, I, I think the amendment is commendable, we want our
residents to get the jobs first, we certainly want to support our union members. But,
let me ask that in your amendment it states members of a Hawaii union chapter as
laborers. Now laborers are the non-skilled workers in construction. So would this
only apply to them, that you wouldn't want this for the skilled workers, the equipment
operators, the truck drivers, the masons, the journeymen and so forth?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Not at all. And, and I, you know, the term laborer is
used very broadly here, as someone who is going to labor on the project whether
they're, whatever they have to do.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm not looking at it in terms of a union definition. So-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --that was the-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you for-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --that was the intention for anybody who works on the
project whether they're heavy equipment operators, carpenters, or cleanup guys.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, I, I think most understand in the construction
industry and my understanding is when you say laborer, it's a non-skilled worker that
assists journeymen level workers with just skilled workers.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: See I, I wasn't familiar with those terms so when I said
laborer, I just meant someone who's going to do labor, work-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --in any.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS:
Yeah, mahalo, Member Anderson.
Mr. Chairman, for that clarification.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chair.

Mahalo,
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CHAIR HOKAMA: I'll allow other Members who haven't spoken yet. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, and actually it was, when I attended a recent
Planning Commission meeting it was Mr. Uu from the Carpenters' Union that
challenged myself as well as other Councilmembers to place conditions that actually
would give preference, or at least allow the local workforce and our local union
people to be employed.
As you know, Mr. Chair and Members, when we approved, I believe it was Kapalua
Mauka, and some of these other projects, there were no such conditions. But I, I
believe in anticipation of a lot of the work that was going to be done for the
retrofitting, and the redoing and conversion of the, I guess it would be the Bay Hotel
and also the Ritz Carlton, I can guarantee you that the Ritz Carlton was all done and
it was verified at that meeting that I attended at the Planning Commission, it was
going to be done and it was done with non-union, imported labor.
And, that is why I believe some of the unions right now have so many workers
benched. As you heard from one of the testifiers today, there's work for those
individuals that want to work, but what ends up happening unfortunately is by
contract, many of the shops or many of the projects that people would work on,
there's absolutely no guarantee that they are going to use local unionized labor. And
that was one of the important points I thought that was made throughout this entire
hearing as well as other hearings.
The people who come to testify before us, who fear that they're going to lose their
homes, who fear that they will have to move to Las Vegas to seek work. Who,
alleged that they want their children to stay home and they need to provide for them.
Those are the people who I thought, you know, were making the arguments. I have
not heard anyone say that they want to make approvals so that we can provide more
opportunities for people from Washington, from California, from Texas, from Canada,
and yet, that is who is working, I think in probably, I would venture to say over fifty
percent of our jobs here in Maui County.
I'd really love to, you know, we question other people and ask them to provide
statistical information because we don't take emotion, or we don't take just on
hearsay their testimony. And yet, we haven't even verified what percentage of the
labor force is really stakeholders? What percentage of them are tied directly to our
community?
And the rational nexus that I see, Mr, Chair, is that when you import labor, you put
greater pressures on all kinds of other things. Rentals will go up if you import your
labor. The other thing that will happen is you create a shortage of housing for other
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people who are local, who would otherwise be able to rent at reasonable amounts, or
who would be able to afford housing. So, everything gets driven up.
Even the dollars that are actually, if you look back in some of the economic indicators
and some of the representations that were made in the economic portion of even the
old environmental impact statement, it says right there, this is how the economics of
this whole thing will support local building suppliers. It will support local workforce, it
will keep people in jobs, it will keep families together. It's going to provide
educational opportunities. You read through it and it's like a feel good, nice little
representation about how great this project's going to be and how much it's going to
help the local economy to function, to be sustainable, to sustain our workforce.
Those things are there and just look for them.
So the rational nexus is that there has been a representation made that this is what
this project is going to do for the benefit of the community and the taxpayers of this
County. It is not to place additional burdens and raise additional concerns about
what is in many cases a very negative impact on our local workforce.
So I believe that this is defensible. As Mr. Moto said earlier, even though we insert
something and later on it may be found to be challenged in court, as a general rule
they won't strike down the whole ordinance. They may say, oh well that part of it is
not defensible, or that part of it is not really enforceable; therefore it's inappropriate to
have that component in your specific land use ordinance.
So, even if it is challenged, as long as it's there, who will challenge it? And if people
who come forward on other projects start challenging these things and start striking
them down, if they're people from Canada, if they're people from where ever, I, I'm
sorry but you know, my job and my duty and responsibility is to the people that are
here now. The people that are crying that they need these jobs.
So why in the world would I not put in a condition that's going to insure that. And if it
is found that it is not able to be supported through whatever our laws are, and
someone tries to sue, then, so be it. Then we'll have Mr. Jencks to back us up as our
second line of defense.
But after I've seen what I've seen sitting on this Council with all the glorious
representations made by other developers who were doing all these wonderful
things, and then they turn around and they lay off their own employees and hire
outside labor. You know what, that is disgusting. And I don't, I, I don't trust these
guys. I don't trust them because they have proven not to be trustworthy.
So, for all the good intention, if our concern is for our local workforce and our union
representatives who parade through with great regularity, then you know what, why
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wouldn't they even support their own union people and have such a condition
inserted. You have to ask yourself that question. Why don't you support your own
people?
But take my cue from Bruce U'u who asked specifically what was I doing and what
was this Council doing to protect the union people and the working people of this
community. So put it in there. Put your money where your mouth is and stop all this
little namby-pamby stuff. Put it in there and if somebody doesn't like it, to bad, so
sad, so sue us.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion?
Mr. Molina,
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I want to thank Member Anderson for bringing this issue for discussion. I think the
intentions are good. There's an old saying, you know, talk is cheap; but, you know,
when you measure that versus going back on your word, I think going back on your
word is more expensive.
And, you know, we've heard from the union reps. and I guess with Mr. Jencks, that
there have been, I guess their own set of discussions as far as, I guess agreements
to give them priority or hire union help first. Obviously they've come out here to
support the project so, they feel confident that Mr. Jencks will stick to his word.
And let me tell, Mr. Chairman, you know, maybe local style is you just do it with a
handshake or word of mouth, but if that person goes back against their word, let me
just say the coconut wireless will go into effect real fast. So if Mr. Jencks decides to
go against his word, let me tell you, any future considerations, I don't think you'll see
union people out here to support him, whatever future requests he may have. So I'd
just like to state that first.
In addition to that, the comments made by Corporation Counsel Moto, I think has
caused some concern for me. I think it is, it is something that could be challenged
when you take into consideration that you're, you're basically with this kind of
legislation, you're permitting work opportunities for just one segment of the
community. Because you're talking about, you're reserving it, government here is
legislating that one segment of our community get work and nobody else, for a, I
guess a private project. So, I could see someone challenging this.
Because what if this persons a Hawaii resident, he or she is a non-union member,
and they go and apply for work with the applicant and then they, they're told that,
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well, you know what, the County government have prevented us from hiring you
because you are non-union. So I can see where there may be some legal issues
right there.
And in terms of practicality, let's say we hit a busy period again in construction and
you have various specialist, you have labor, then you have various specialists, you
know, masonry, electricians and what not. And what if these unionized people are
not available to do the job? Then you, with this type of legislation, you would
handcuff the applicant in terms of hiring people. What if there are non-union people
that are available, Hawaii residents, that could do the job, but because they're not
union, then they cannot be hired and this causes further delay in the project.
And we've all talked about how we need to expedite the affordable housing
component of this and any other project, so I can see that could be a potential
problem in itself.
So, for me, I, I appreciate the intent, but I think we going off into some new territory
here and I for one don't want to be sued. I mean we, we, this, this County we're,
we're subjected to so many lawsuits and, you know, we don't need any more,
Mr. Chairman.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair.
Just want to weigh in on this subject because it's very dear to me and I certainly
appreciate the opportunity to give the jobs to our local boys and women and also to
our union folks. But of course, we've all hear the reasons why this could not be a
good road to go down.
For me, I listened to Mr. Kamai this morning, and he was very adamant that he didn't
think that he could support this, in fact he said I don't support it. And, he happens to
be Bruce U'u's boss so I thought, you know, he's the man.
And, the other thing that I'm thinking about is earlier this morning, Mr. Jencks was
asked who the partners were in this project. And the last name he mentioned was
Steve Goodfellow. I've had the opportunity to interact with Goodfellow Construction
Company and their 300 workers. And I have noticed that most of those workers, if
not all of them, are locals. And, he treats them extremely well, and really takes really
good care of his people. And, because he's one of the principals in this project, I
have every reason to believe he would continue to do that.
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So I'm very comfortable in what was, you know, kind of shown to us as a handshake
and you know, that is our local way of doing business because we know we all live on
this island and we cannot run away. And, I'll be one of those people watching out.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Other comments on the motion to amend?
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
I wish I had as much faith in Mr. Jencks' word as some of these other Members. He
gave us his word that he would give us a, a preservation plan months ago. That
never happened.
Gave us his word that he would give us a title examination. That never happened.
From the Royal Patent, to their warranty deed. That never happened.
I, I, I could probably give you quite a long list of the things that we requested and he
stood right there and said not a problem, I'll give it to you. And we never got it. So,
you know, that why I say words are cheap, because it's easy to say something to
expedite what you want, but then when it gets right down to the hammering of the
nails, could be a whole different story.
And, you know, one of the motivations for doing this was just what Ms. Johnson
mentioned. And that is, why should we give up the very limited housing, rental
housing that we have right now, that our residents can take advantage of in the
affordable, hopefully in some instances in the affordable range, and give that up to
offshore construction workers.
I mean, it's happening as we speak. People talk about it in the paper. You know, I've
had people call me and complain, is there anything we can do, these guys they drink
every night after work and have a great old time and they don't have any connec-connection to the community or the neighborhood, so they really don't care. And, my
advice is call the landowner and complain to the landowner and see. The landowner
doesn't care because he's getting, you know, twice as much rent out of them as he
would from a, a family.
So that's a problem. And that's why I think if we can put some control in place, to
prevent people from coming over here for the sole purpose of taking construction
jobs that our people should be, having the benefit of. Then, and, and preventing
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them from taking the residential housing that we currently have in our inventory, then
I think that's a rational nexus because, you know, there is going to be an impact.
This project will create an impact greater than what is anticipated if offshore workers
come to take those jobs. They'll take up the housing. They'll take up the jobs that
our people should have.
And, my question is, who's going to challenge it, you know? If Mr. Jencks says he's
promising these jobs to union workers, why would he challenge it? And if anybody
wants to challenge it who's not a resident of our State, well, have at it. Because, I,
you know the, the case that Mr. Moto cited, had to do with non-city residents and,
that's not the case here. It's not like we're saying, workers in Makawao can't come
work in Wailea. We're saying people who live in California, Washington, Oregon,
can't come take the jobs in Wailea, displacing our residents.
So it's not the same situation. And besides, if you're, if you're coming from Makawao
to work in Wailea, or was it Alaska, a place in Alaska, Mr. Moto, you know, if you're
coming from one city to the next to work, you're not going to take up housing, you're
going to go back to your home every day. So, I don't think the, the issue is really the
same here. So I see that as a rational nexus and you know, let's guarantee these
jobs for our workers.
None of us here can predict what's going to happen, you know, five years down the
road, or ten years down the road. And, as this is a 20 year build-out and they
probably won't get started for quite some time, there's no telling what the conditions
will be at that point in time and who will be in charge at that point in time.
So, I think it's a worthwhile condition to put in place and even though it may be
precedent setting, let's have some courage Members, and stand up for our people
and institute this condition. And if anybody wants to challenge it, fine. There's going
to be challenges all over the place on this project, Mr. Chairman, so we might as well
let them challenge something that's really worthwhile, that will really be a benefit to
the people and residents of, of this County and the State.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion, Members?
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much.
Chairman, we've had similar discussions years ago. Had similar discussions when
we attempted to put preference on the residential workforce housing policy. We tried
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more than once. Corporation Counsel provide us legal direction in our attempts to be
real specific in trying to be sure that these affordable homes were for Maui County
residents.
We're part of the United States of America. Part of our Oath of Office is to protect
and defend the Constitution of the United States of America. The right to travel is
what we were advised by our Corporation Counsel. I find it difficult at this point, it
would be my preference, it was my preference years ago, to be sure that our people
were taken cared of first. But unfortunately that's not the reality we, we have to deal
with.
The difficulty in putting preference as explained by Mr., Mr. Moto, is, is a Federal
issue that, that we've got to accept. We've been sued for a lot more frivolous things
than this. But part of our problem is because the County doesn't fight back, yeah.
We just accept the suits and we don't sue back.
So, my difficulty, Mr. Chair, I like the concept, I wish the hell we could, we could
impose it, I don't think we can. Don't think we can because of the right to travel and
because it's our job to also protect and defend the Constitution of the United States.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo. Further comments, Members.
There is a motion to amend before you made by Ms. Anderson, seconded by
Ms. Johnson regarding a condition for Hawaii union members to be employees of the
project at all phases.
The Chair will explain his vote quickly. I am neither naïve or innocent, I have been
around this County, this building too many decades. I can walk to many of our
community plan districts and tell you who did not fulfill their agreements to the County
of Maui. I can tell you which unions have not had their agreements supported by the
employer after an approval. I can tell you who made those agreements that never
materialized.
While I, I appreciate all of your comments, I'm willing to go to court on this one. So
I'm going to be supporting it. But one thing I will share with you Members, and I was
listening to all of your comments, I think everyone has very valid points in your
position.
And I had, still have the belief that our union leadership has enough foresight that
even without a condition of zoning, if they were truly committed to the rank and file, it
does not preclude them from seeking and entering into a memorandum of agreement
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with the developer and the union themselves regarding workforce and who gets what

jobs.
So, I am hoping union leadership is farsighted enough to consider this other type of
tools besides a condition of zoning. But we will see whether or not their rank and file
has those opportunities down the road.
But what is before this Council is an amendment for a condition regarding the same
subject. The difference for me Members is that this is a private sector project, this is
not a public sector or government project. And I would agree with Mr. Mateo,
hundred percent, if this was a government project, we'd be behind the eight ball
regarding our desire to take care of our own people first.
Since our requirements to then get our people qualified and prepared to be the ones
that are employable for the potential employment opportunities down the road.
So saying that I just share that with you that I hope union leadership of the various
entities are listening because if they say what they say, and they're willing to do the
walk of what they say, then they should be seeking memorandums of agreement
independently and separate from what the Council is considering.
Stating that, any further discussion? If not, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Aye.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Roll call, Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK:

Vice Chair Danny A. Mateo.

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Michelle Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Gladys Coelho Balsa.

COUNCILMEMBER BALSA:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Bill Kauakea Medeiros.

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Michael J. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Joseph Pontanilla.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Michael P. Victorino.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:

YES.

COUNTY CLERK:

Chair G. Riki Hokama.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

YES.

COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, we have four "ayes", and five "noes".
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, the motion is defeated. We are back to the main motion as made
by Mr. Molina. Members, any further questions, if not I wish to get to the discussion
and allow Mr. Molina to give his comments.
Okay, Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
I WOULD MOVE TO SET ASIDE BILL NO. 22 AND BRING
FORWARD BILL NO. 21.
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Chair, you know, can, can I request a short recess to confer procedure.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair will grant Mr. Molina a short recess, Members.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 10:30 P.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 10:41 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: Let's get back to work. This Council meeting is back in session. We are
still on the eighteenth of March, 2008 agenda.
At this time the Chair recognizes Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I MOVE TO SET ASIDE BILL NO. 22 AND BRING FORWARD
BILL NO. 21.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we have a motion made by Mr. Molina, seconded by
Mr. Pontanilla, to set aside Bill 22 and bring forward Bill No. 21. Is there any
discussion on the motion. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes, Mr. Chairman.
Bill No. 21, allowing it to be brought forward will allow for a vote on the bill
establishing the Project District before a vote on the bill establishing the zoning for
that Project District.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion, Members. With none, all in favor of the
motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 21 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
REPEALING CHAPTER 19.90, MAUI COUNTY CODE, AND
ESTABLISHING A NEW CHAPTER 19.90A, MAUI COUNTY CODE,
PERTAINING TO KIHEI-MAKENA PROJECT DISTRICT 9 (WAILEA 670)
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
MOVE TO APPROVE ON SECOND AND FINAL READING BILL
NO. 21.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Molina, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla, to
pass Bill 21 on second and final reading. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Bill No. 21 repeals Chapter 19.90, Maui County Code and establishes a new
Chapter 19.90A, Maui County Code, pertaining to the Kihei-Makena Project District 9.
This matter of course relates to the application from Honua`ula, LLC and this will
establish various sections in the Code to be specific dealing with purpose and intent;
sections dealing with land use sub-districts, and allowable densities in acreage;
general standards of development; single family residential sub-districts; multi-family
residential sub-district; recreation and open space/utility sub-district; and village
mixed-use sub-district.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Molina.
Members, we are under discussion on Bill 21. Ms. Johnson.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 227

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, and this is what my problem is with this action that
we're about to take now, which is repealing what was there before and making the
changes. In doing what were about to do, I believe because all these items are
stated very clearly in the community plan, in the South Maui Community Plan.
That by doing this, what the applicant really should be doing is seeking a community
plan amendment. The community plan is adopted as an ordinance. The ordinance
basically in every other situation is a law. I mean there are some sections of the
community plans which are not necessarily law, they, they are often referred to as
guidelines, but this is very specific. It's described in the community plan.
So if you want to amend the community plan, just like we would have our West Maui
Community Plan, it says in there what was envisioned by the Citizen's Advisory
Committee who crafted it and yes maybe they based it on an earlier representation
that had been made by the developer at a different point in time. That is not what's
taking place. We are not undertaking a community plan amendment. If you want to
amend an ordinance, you go through the proper procedure and I don't believe in my
opinion that this is something that we should be doing.
As Member Anderson has said repeatedly, that when you look at the community plan
and you look at the things that are contained within it, they were put there for very
specific reasons. And they were done because that was the vision for the
community. When do our community plans not matter? Project District is listed
within the community plan, to me it's an ordinance.
So, I will not be supporting this at all. I think what we're doing is giving a wink, wink,
and a nod, nod to something that should be going through an additional process and
I hope someone does challenge it.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion, Members.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Of course will not be supporting this Project District
zoning. And I too think that they should have gone forward with a, with a community
plan amendment.
You know, when they got their zoning and community plan amendment back in 1990,
it wasn't just to get the zoning, or change the map designation, the size of the map
designation. They had to go in and actually change language in the community plan.
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What happened? It seems like, you know, as we move, as we move forward towards
a more congested Maui, we move further away from following the ordinances of the
County.
I've been around a while and have done a lot of background research, not just over
the last ten years, but prior to that, in looking at things that were done previously on
Makena and, and various projects. And when you look back, you see the Planning
Commission was much more thorough. You see the Planning Department was much
more thorough in their analysis and their recommendations. You see any changes to
the community plan was much more thorough. They actually amended the language
in the plan.
And now, we just like, this came forward with no community plan amendment before
there was ever a discussion of affordable housing. When this went to the Planning
Commission, it was for a high-end residential, or rather, a, resort type project. They
actually told the Planning Commission that this was for second and third vacation
home buyers, offshore market.
And they asked them about, about affordable housing and they said well this would
not be an appropriate place for affordable housing. And it was gated. A lot of
changes were made because of, you know, opposition from the community.
But, initially when they brought this project that we have in front of us to the Planning
Commission, that was the configuration. And there was no attempt to try to comport
to the description of the Project District in our community plan.
You know, I told Mr. Jencks then, you need to get a community plan amendment if
you want to do this. Because the community plan says this project is located mauka
and makal of the proposed Piilani Highway extension. What happened to that?
Mauka of Wailea Resort. South of Maui Meadows and north of Seibu Mauka.
It should provide a mix of single-family and multi-family housing types for a range of
consumer groups with an emphasis on community development consisting of singlefamily, zero lot line and multi-family units, complimented with village mixed-uses and
commercial uses primarily serving the residents of the community.
All integrated into two eighteen hole gar--golf courses and other recreational
amenities. We don't have two eighteen hole golf courses anymore; one for
kamaaina. We have one private golf course.
Public amenities should include community oriented parks integrated with pedestrian,
bicycle, recreation ways and buffer zones between residential areas and the
proposed Piilani Highway extension.
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This whole project was conceived around the extension of Piilani Highway. So, you
know, just to, to say oh well, they decided to change it. They decided not to go with
what, you know, previous Council's adopted, the Citizen's Advisory Committee
adopted and the Planning Commission adopted.
Because it originally was designed as a residential community for our residents, all
range of economic types. And, you know, I wouldn't call 700 multi-million dollar units
and a little bit affordable from 350 to 530 being all ranges of economic groups in any
stretch of the imagination.
So, urn, in specific to the Project District ordinance, I certainly will not be supporting
it, Mr. Chairman.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Further discussion, Members, on the motion before you?
Okay, Mr. Molina, would you like to be the last to speak on the motion?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No, Mr. Chair, I've already said enough for this bill.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
With no others, then, the Chair will state his position for the record, prior to calling for
the mo--the question on the, before the body.
Obviously this is difficult for each and everyone of us. For me there are two
outstanding issues that I would assume eventually a court may be need, needed to
make a ruling and final determination.
One of course is the total elapsed time from the initial review to where we are today.
Obviously what was here 20 years ago, and what was conditions based on, are not
what we face today. We all know that. We live it every day. So I consider that to be
a outstanding point of contention that I don't think we will resolve this evening. And
more than likely it will be for a judge to decide.
However the second point of great concern to me that I was never comfortable with
was the issue of title. I did some research and it's interesting to know that the
Legislature very quietly appropriated a ten year, $30 million a year settlement that
Hawaiian Homelands Department, in particular to lands on Maui in South Maui. And
if you look at the Hawaiian Homeland map, they have very strange cut-lines.
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But with the foresight and determination of Mrs. Drake, Hokulani Drake, there was a
very quiet settlement because as I understand it, someone lost control of
departmental lands, and those lands became somebody else's lands. And therefore I
believe one of the, in my opinion, I'll state it that way, because it's hard to find the
legislative intent of why there is this very quiet $300 million settlement to fund
Hawaiian Homelands regarding lands lost on Maui, that I believe the question of
Royal Patents, Land Court awards are very valid by the descendants, heirs and
assigns that have spoken up in various meetings.
I would assume this will be settled in a court also. But I believe they have made
sufficient points in my opinion that it is worthy for me to question that specific issue.
So for me I am not willing to, this time grant an entitlement regarding definitely, who
really owns this property. That is my position regarding the Project District
legislation.
There being no other discussion? Mr. Medeiros, your, you have your opportunity to
speak.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
And, you know, I apologize for speaking after you. Or, and, I, I have struggled with
this from the first, first time of my review. Even though I supported this out of
Committee, in first reading I supported it with reservations and all during that time I've
been trying to research and try to satisfy my concerns, And I think like you,
Mr. Chairman, the constituents that have been communicating with me has to do with
land title.
This may be a little bit hard for people to understand, that either have not grown up in
the Hawaiian culture, like I have. And growing up, you know, in a very secluded
place like Hana and Keanae is very different.
I, I need to say that at one time, during my Dad's and my Mom's growing up in Hana
and Keanae, Hana was completely secluded and separated from the rest of the
island. There were no roads that connected Hana to this side of the island. So Hana
became a very independent place and still remains independent. And people in
Hana can survive actually without a Costco or without the Wal-Mart. They can feed
themselves on the resources that are there in the East Maui district.
But what I want to say is, you know, there's been testimony and much of it, and I
think, you know a total of maybe close to 30 meetings that we've had on this and the
meeting in South Maui and Kihei where we were there till midnight listening to
testimony.
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Some of that testimony came from people that I grew up with, that would never come
forward in a community meeting to express themselves. And you know, these were
the Solomon Buli Hoopes, the Eldon Liu's, the Jacob Mau's and many, many more.
The concern is with their ancestral lands.
And, I respect the kupuna, the Na Kupuna 0 Maui and others that have supported
this project. And, and I will say the project has many good things; and especially the
affordable housing. It's hard not to support the affordable housing and to let our
Workforce Housing Policy work on this first project. So certainly, I, I support that part
of it.
But, again for me, because my upbringing has been that indeed we respect and
honor our kupuna. For me my kupuna, you know, are my mother, grandmothers,
grandparents that have passed on. And this part might be hard for people to
understand, in that they, when Hawaiian issues are brought up, I feel their presence.
And it's difficult to deny their presence. And because of the way I was brought up,
that we need to leave a legacy for seven generations to come and that we need to
respect what was left for us by our ancestors.
And because I haven't sat--been satisfied to the point that I could vote in favor of this
because of the land tenure, land ownership issues, I have to respect what I was
taught to respect and to represent. Many of may constituents that have called me,
communicated with me, said that they need a voice to represent them. And, and
they're a group of people, like I say, that normally won't come and testify. They don't
have the means to go to court to settle their land ownership challenges.
I have asked Corp. Counsel about their concerns about the Royal Patents and other
land tenure ownerships and what I heard from Corp. Counsel, and which I agreed
with, this is not the body that can settle that. That has to go to court. And, because
they do not have that means to go to court, I think we should still bring the awareness
out that that doesn't mean they don't have a right to challenge the ownership of the
lands.
And because we're going through a phase in our government and in the identification
of the Hawaiian Sovereignty and Hawaiian issues, I think we need to bring this
awareness even further out and to give it the respect and acknowledgement that we
should.
I respect the applicant, especially Mr. Charlie Jencks, who of course, you know, at
one time was my boss. And I respect the consultants because they have always
been very fair and responsive to the Council's concerns and conditions placed on
them.
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But, in this matter, I, I have to represent, what I feel is my responsibility to that
segment of our community that looks to me to represent them. So, with saying that,
Mr. Chairman, I, I will not support this.
Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further discussion before we vote? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
I was going to try to save time and not say anything but I think it's important that we
try to explain why we're going to do what were doing because there will be many
questions asked and rightfully so.
I haven't come to my decision lightly. I've met with many people, read and listened to
stacks of information, attended many meetings, public hearings and have come to a
decision.
The national, state and county economy are all showing signs of a slowdown, if not a
full-blown recession. Several events have affected our local economy. The
mortgage crisis, the lackluster real estate market, the devaluing of the dollar, vacation
rental shutdown, increasing loss of jobs in the construction industry, the loss of the
cruise ships, as well as out of sight gas prices, which will soon affect the prices of
everything imported to our County.
All of this tells me that this is not the right time to turn down a project that will provide
a much needed shot in the arm to our local economy for at least two decades. Not
only will Honua'ula provide good paying jobs, but it will also provide the many
industries that provide materials and services with business too. It will provide 700
much needed affordable homes and $43 million in public infrastructure benefits.
With a very tight 2009 Budget, which the Council was presented with by the Mayor
last week, and tighter budgets projected for the next three to four years, we need to
increase our revenues. County budget needs do not decline, every year our costs go
up and the only way to pay for them is keep our economy strong. Otherwise our
taxpayers will face higher fees and property taxes that they can ill afford.
Projects like this one are important to us. They bring in business revenues, tax
dollars and provide jobs. The Council has spent many hours drafting dozens of
conditions to mitigate potential impacts from this project. If our intent was not to
finally approve the project, it seems that a huge amount of our time has been wasted
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in doing that. For these reasons, and with great respect for those who differ, I will be

voting to support the project.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Balsa.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
As a Committee we have reviewed and discussed this project and as a result of the
review we had placed 30 conditions of zoning that address a lot of concerns of the
community. The Honua'ula Wailea 670 project will provide 700 affordable residential
workforce housing units. The developer has committed to build 250 units prior to, to
any market occupancy and that these units will be for people who are making
100 percent or less of median income.
Because it will take three to five years to start this construction, it is my hope for
families seeking an affordable housing, prepare themself for homeownership. More
importantly, this will provide an opportunity for our children who are away, to come
back home and live in the place that they want to live, they want to come back home.
This project will also provide a stimulus to our economy in the future, not present, in
the future as we head towards a recession. Economists are predicting the future
doesn't look good. Unemployment is starting to rise; we've already heard from the
local people in the construction trade who are now sitting on the bench because of
the lack of work, and it will continue on.
It will have a ripple effect to our workforce here in Maui County. Who will be
affected? Of course the people in the construction trade, the folks who supply, to
support the building industry, the people that work for local lending institution, the
local people that work in the service oriented industries, and the list goes on.
That one dollar that is created touches a lot of people, even paying your property tax.
The recession hit all of us. This project will provide a stimulus to our economy,
stability and economic growth. Tax revenues generated will support the maintenance
of our infrastructure, support for capital improvements and support the services that
are needed in our County.
This project will begin to address the affordable housing crisis that exists in our
communities and more importantly, provide a stimulus in the future to our economy.
For that reasons, Chair, be supporting this project.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
March 18, 2008
Page 234

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Just for a clarification, we're, we're about to take the vote on Bill No. 21.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: This is on the Project District.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. I, I have additional comments to make but
guess
save it for Bill 22, Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, after this we will then consider the condi--zoning ordinance with
conditions, Members. Any further discussion on this Bill.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, Mr. Chair. May I have a point of clarification?
CHAIR HOKAMA: State your point, please.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If 21 fails, then what happens to 22?
CHAIR HOKAMA: It cannot go forward?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So it would be, there would be no discussion on 22.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Just wanted that clarification.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, this is the enabling, to provide for the consideration of the zoning
proposal. Okay, any further last opportunities for discussion on the motion to adopt
Bill 21 on second and final reading.
Mr. Mateo.

I
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much.
Chairman, affordable housing has, has always been my priority. The Residential
Workforce Housing Policy, one of the most rigid policies in this State, was the
culmination of contributions from people that ranged the gambit of this island,
including many non-profit as well as profit organizations that chose to participate in
the process of creating this County's ordinance.
Wailea 670 is the first large development project to test our policy. Seven hundred
affordable units is a major step forward. Issues of location of the 250 units in an
industrial area has been over-exaggerated and demonized as inhumane, when in
fact Kahului Town Terrace is a nice looking facility, so is lao Parkside Terrace.
These are not shanty towns, these are respectable communities.
Our Residential Workforce Housing Policy is also being challenged in court. I need
to validate the housing policy that many contributed to. I'm committed to working
towards the realization of affordable housing opportunities for our people. We need
to stop the bleeding. We're losing our people to mainland cities because
opportunities exist there. We need to keep them home.
Chairman, this is the beginning, this is the start of opportunities. How many
affordable projects have occurred in this County in the last five year? I guess, the
silence is deafening. This is opportunity at this point in time, Chairman, and be
supporting this project.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo.
Any further, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I, I kind of wanted to be almost the last one because I wanted to hear what all my
colleagues had to say. And I think first of all I'll start off by saying everyone in this
chamber brings a valid and somewhat compelling issue to the table. Everyone of us
have worked long and hard, some more than others. But what I'm trying to lead to is
this, again as I said in the first reading, as I say in the second reading, this is not the
end. There's still many more steps to be taken.
First of all we know that with the highway and water issues, EA's, or maybe even
EIS's will be brought forth. Those are triggers that some Members in this Council
have reiterated a number of times under State statute.
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We know that we have a bill called "show me the water bill", for which Mr. Jencks and
this development will have to prove to our Water Director and this County that they
have a reliable source of water with little or no impact.
The Planning Commission has to review this before Phase II begins. There are other
issues that will be brought forth. SHPD has to get in there, there's a lot of things that
have to be done before this project becomes reality.
Also this is the first time we've had a project that we're saying, build us the road, build
us the sewer, put the water in and put the affordable component in first before you
build a market house. It's not we're going to be owed anything this time. We're going
to have it up front.
And that's what makes this project so unique in the respect that I said many times,
this is the template. And other developers have come before us and we have taken
those same issues and crafted conditions to other developers who want to build a
business park here in Central Maui. We're requiring and asking them for parks, land
for housing even though it's not required. We are pushing the issue. Where is your
water coming from? How is your drainage system going to work? How are you
going to mitigate pollution from your industrial area near a wetland area?
Mr. Chair we have worked hard to put all these conditions in here to make it a project
for which all of Maui County will be used as a template, will be demonstrated that it
can be done right, smart growth.
Now there are many of those, in South Maui that say this is not going to work
because it's going to bring more traffic, it's going to bring more people to the
beaches.
But I remember years ago they said, don't expand Honoapiilani Highway because we
don't want to build out on the West Side of Maui. Well what has happened, Amfac
went under, and then they started selling the land, and now we got all kinds of
development and we got a road that is gridlocked.
We always seem to like to play catch up. For once this is a chance to get ahead of
the curve, not behind the curve. We put all kinds of mitigation and there's many
things for the archaeological studies that we are mandating they do. We have really
worked hard as a group collectively, all nine of you have put together what I call a
ideal package. Is it perfect, there is nothing perfect in this world. I've never met a
perfect plan. I've never met a perfect person. But I believe we've worked so hard to
just come together.
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The nay-sayers out there are going to be out there. And they are those who've said
"hey you go do it this way, we won't support you, we won't do this." But there's been
many, many more saying "we want it, let's see if we can make this a reality".
I don't have spirits talking to me, I'm sorry, I don't have that luxury. All I have is my
heart and the knowledge that I have spent with this, with the nine Members here,
including yourself, sir, to make what I call a realistic, true, honest, in my heart
decision and I back down from that never.
Is it the right decision? Only time will tell us. Only time will tell all of this. But ladies
and gentlemen, we have a chance today to put together a project that we will have
things up front not behind. These are things that have to be done before we get to
Phase II. You need to have all these things in place before you build your market
priced housing. We've put the onus on the developer. Now it's us, our responsibility
to follow through. Planning and all the various departments, whether it's Water,
whoever, to make sure that not only they follow through on it, but enforce our
conditions. And that's the whole purpose.
Again, I know everyone is tired, everyone has worked really hard. I've asked many
questions and had answers that sometimes weren't the answers I'd wanted to hear.
But I believe, when it's all said and done we're going to be challenged, then I say let it
be challenged. You've said it Mr. Chair, that some of these issues are going to be
decided in court. If that's the way it has to be, fine, it's not going to be the first nor will
it be the last.
I just know that all of us here tonight, whatever way we vote, we've done our
homework, we've put many hours, and I have all the e-mails here for and against.
know that tonight, whatever decision I make, I will be totally confident that I've made
the best informed decision that I could for the people of Maui County.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Okay, Members are you ready to vote on the
motion to pass Bill 21 on second and final reading.
Mr. Molina, the Chair always recognizes you, the movant. You have any last
comments you wish to provide?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Well, I guess, why not, I might as well take this opportunity
right now. So, my apologies to the Members who thought I was going to hold my
comments back, but.
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I want to thank everyone for their hard work, first of all, from the staff, the
Administration, the applicant, you my fellow colleagues, it certainly hasn't been easy.
And, my colleagues have done a, a wonderful job sharing with us the pros and cons
of this particular application, so, I'm, I'm not going to delve into that aspect.
For me it's a, a social issue, Mr. Chairman. You know, I, I think I stated this at the
last meeting, growing up, I remember going down to South Maui, Makena and all the
open space we enjoyed and the generations before me. But as time progressed,
more people moved here. And over time, we've had to realize just like the
generations before me as well, to be tolerant of people wanting to move here,
whether it be from the mainland, other countries or our neighbor islands. So it's
about tolerance.
If we, people are going to keep having babies, and people are going to still want to
come to Maui County to live. It's a beautiful place and people in general, that's what
makes Maui County a wonderful place. So, we have to deal with that and people will
need a place to stay.
And, I don't want to see Maui become a place where homeless starts to become an
even bigger issue like it is on Oahu. And the more times we, we shut the door, I, I'm
concerned about what that's going to do to us as a community, socially, you know,
Mr. Chairman.
And, you know, this isn't a perfect project, I don't, I don't think anything is. The
houses we are fortunate to live in, the condos, the apartments, lets face it, they have
impacts on the environment, you know. And I've seen people for and against this
project, majority of them live in houses and they have impacts. People come here in
cars, we do, we have impacts. The best we can do as a community is to try and
mitigate all of these concerns that come with every new project proposal.
And with the conditions that we have established for this particular project, you know,
I, I think we've gone as far as we can to try and find some type of balance with the
need of providing housing for our, our citizens as well as the environmental concerns.
They're both important, but we have to face the facts, the County is growing. What
do we do?
If we, you know, many, if not all of us, in previous campaigns said we will make a
commitment to address the housing issue. And for me to turn my back on the people
that need housing, it just goes against my own personal convictions. Shame on me
for telling people I'm going to support housing as I campaign and then come, when it
comes down to the nitty-gritty, I suddenly change my mind. It's a slap in the face of
those in need. And I think as elected officials, we have to be sensitive to that, to
those in need of shelter, which is our basic important need for everyone.
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So, you know, I know there's issues with the resources and we've put tough

legislation in there as Mr. Victorino alluded to, the "show me the water bill". So
there's a lot of hoops, just because, if, if this matter passes out, and I stress a big "if',
the applicant still has a lot of hoops to jump through. So, it's not over by any means
for the applicant.
But, it all comes down to how do we want to address the housing issue. Do we want
to just put a little scratch, or do we want to make a dent to make a difference. I prefer
making a dent, Mr. Chairman, because it's something that's really, really in need in
our community. So, with that Mr. Chairman, obviously, I will be giving my support for
Bill 21.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Members, the question before you is passage of Bill 21 on
second and final reading. All in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
VICTORINO, AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair has it with one, two, three, four, five "ayes"; and four "noes",
Anderson, Johnson, Medeiros and Hokama. Bill 21 passes second and final reading.
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 22 (2008)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO REPEAL ORDINANCE NO. 2171 (1992)
AND TO ESTABLISH KIHEI-MAKENA PROJECT DISTRICT 9 (WAILEA 670) ZONING
(CONDITIONAL ZONING), FOR APPROXIMATELY 670 ACRES SITUATED AT
PAEAHU, PALAUEA, KEAUHOU, MAUI, HAWAII
COUNTY CLERK: And Mr. Chair, we would note that the Bill comes with the motion offered
by Member Molina, seconded by Member Pontanilla to pass Bill 22 on second and
final reading.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I believe I had my first say on the motion earlier so I'll yield the floor for my other
colleagues to give their comments before I give my second and final, have my
second and final opportunity to speak to the motion, Mr. Chairman.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Mr. Molina.
Okay, Members, you know what is the motion before you, this is on zoning conditions
of, on Bill 22.
Any discussion? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Urn, I guess we've had . . . flogged this dead horse
enough. But I, I do want to let people know that I do support affordable housing. But
I also am a legislator and as a legislator, my oath that I took was to uphold the law.
And when I believe that something is not being properly done, and when I believe
that the application, which is very specific, how it's spelled out, what has to be there,
and it's not there.
I've asked this before of, I believe it was Mr. Hopper. I said, where does it state that
we as legislators, in the law, can actually waive requirements. Where, where is that?
I, I must have missed that. And, that is where the crux of the problem comes from
with regard to this particular issue.
I would love if everything were signed off by State Historic Preservation Division, if
the cultural studies had been there. I would have loved to have seen and have the
Planning Commission review the wastewater plans. I would have loved to be able to
have a traffic impact analysis report that showed how everything was going to work
and taking into consideration all of the other projects that have already been
approved. It would have been wonderful to have a global idea, both at the Planning
Commission level and at the Council level of what the impacts are going to be to that
area.
I would love to have had the Planning Commission's thoughts on having housing that
was constructed in an industrial area outside of the Project District entirely. Not even
a part of, of the application. Did that happen? No, that didn't happen.
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There are things that are contained within the law that allow us, or compel us to apply
those requirements uniformly to all people that come forward as applicants. It is a
slippery slope that we go down when we start bending and twisting and manipulating
the law so that the ends justify the means.
And when we do it for one applicant, the next applicant is going to be there just
waiting, going well you did it for them, what about me. What about the jobs? What
about my needs? What about my investment? We do not owe an investment
potential to anybody that comes forward that's asking for an amendment of this sort,
a change in zoning, substituting one type of project for a totally different or certainly a
substantially different project. We don't owe that. What we owe is to our constituents
who we took an oath of office to, and that was to uphold the law.
I don't believe, Mr. Chair that it's appropriate for me, for any Member of this Council
to be putting in conditions that help us to feel better about what we're doing, knowing
full well what the ordinance says, what the requirements are, and yet you simply
gloss over it, or you give, you know, this, I don't know, lame excuse as to why you
need to approve this. We don't have to.
There's nothing that requires that I give Lehman Brothers, or Goodfellow Brothers, or
any other investment a guaranteed return on their money. Because I can guarantee
you the people at Bear Stearns who work their butts off for that company, and had
their pensions and every stock that they in--that, that they were depending on for
their future, when it was $170 a share plummeting at a bargain basement price of two
dollars. Where's the guarantee that they got from their employer? And where are
the promises that were made?
Promises of development five years from now do not put food on the table today.
The financial crisis we are facing, the housing crisis we're facing, I believe that this
Council has done some excellent things. We have put forward, Mr. Molina, has put
forward, you know, bills that will give money, incentives, other things that we've tried
to do to bolster the economy.
We give to non-profits. We help support Ka Hale A Ke Ola and the Hale 0 Wainee.
It was Mr. Ridings that said to us years ago, the problem is coming people, you will
have more and more people homeless. That was a long while ago and this project if it
had proceeded in the right fashion, and gone forward in the right way, and done
things in what I deem to be a pono manner, it would have perhaps been able to
resolve some of these difficulties.
For me to be so naïve to think that the financial markets and even the buyers who will
be in these units, where are the buyers going to be if we face other financial
challenges? It may not materialize, it may not ever happen. And I believe this is like
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so many other projects, once you get the entitlements, you sell it off to the highest
bidder, perhaps not for the price that you wanted, but those are the people that will
then be having to adhere to the conditions.
I find it very interesting that Mr. Jencks is willing to guarantee the performance of
people who he does not even know, who may be buying into this project. And
guaranteeing what they will be able to do because I do not have a crystal ball and he
does not know what conditions they may ask for in the future that pertain to their
specific section.
And just the way that the conditions were amended on this Project District. Just the
way that conditions have been ignored and the way enforcement has been lax on
other projects that made grandiose promises. The same thing will come back and it
will give me no satisfaction to say to other Members, to my constituents, I told you so.
Because that's not what we should be doing.
We should be leading by example and that means we should be the ones to follow
the laws and follow what is in our ordinances. If we don't do that Mr. Chair, no
wonder we have no credibility. No wonder people don't put faith and trust in
government. At this point in time, I don't have a lot of faith and trust in it either
because I believe that it's there for a purpose. The laws are put there to protect the
people. They are trusting us to stand up for them.
Because I don't agree with my fellow Councilmembers, I don't disrespect their right to
a different view. But the law was written in plain language. Ignorance of the law is
no excuse.
Just simply trying to craft conditions around the law to make it appear as though you
are doing your job, and you are upholding the oath that you took. It, its meaningless
because you need to look at what is before us. You need to look and read the words
and then equate that to what you're, your role and your responsibility is.
I have a very different view, very different view about this. I believe there are
wonderful things about the project, about, you know, some of the components, I won't
dispute that because, yes, it looks like on the surface that we are getting some things
for our constituents that we might not otherwise have. But at what price?
When we depart from not just what our beliefs are, not just what our impressions are,
but when we depart from the law, what's there in front of us. And we allow people to
submit applications that don't have the things that they're supposed to have, then the
next person will come in line and they will ask for the same thing.
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And you had better be ready to justify why you did it in one situation and you are not
willing to do it in another. Because that is what is arbitrary and capricious, that is
where you get sued.
So I've said everything that I can say. I've done everything that I can possibly do and
to my constituents and to the people that came forward and testified and poured out
their hearts, I can only do so much and I'm sorry if you're disappointed.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Further discussion, Members. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chairman.
A long time getting here to this and it's unfortunate it's so late. You know, my
community came out in full force when we had the public hearing down in South
Maui. And, we had probably three to one testify against this project because those
were the people who live in South Maui. Those were the people who know what our
current quality of life is like down there because of the stress that our community is
under.
We don't have enough police officers. There's no way of knowing when we'll get
enough police officers.
All of our schools are maxed out. We don't have a high school. There's no way of
knowing when that's going to happen either.
We're at least 200 acres short in parks. All of our, and those are, you know,
recreational parks, all of our beach parks are maxed out.
You heard someone testify, that's what it's like. If a family wants to have a birthday
party or any kind of gathering, they got to be there at 5:00 a.m. in the morning to hold
a space.
All the shoreline accesses are maxed out. There's no room.
South Kihei Road is gridlock, at most times of the day, everyday of the week.
Piilani Highway is not widened, it's re-striped, it's actually narrowed. We have no
median, it's a substandard road, substandard to Federal Highway Safety Standards.
So people's lives are at risk when they drive that roadway.
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And there's nothing in this project, nothing from the State to indicate when or if we
will ever get that roadway widened properly. Until we get a mauka road design in the
... who knows when that's going to happen. But there is no time in the near future
where we're going to have any upgrades with Federal dollars coming to South Maui.
So our road, our roadways systems are maxed out and there's nothing in this project
that's going to change that. All it's going to do is add more traffic to an already
stressed out community.
This isn't smart growth, Mr. Chairman. This is profit at any cost, at the cost of the
quality of life of my community.
You know affordable housing is important, and there's many ways we can effectuate
that. But I don't think, 'urn approving one high end project after another in order to
get affordable housing is the only answer, or is it the smartest answer? Because
what's that going to do to our demographics, Mr. Chairman.
Sooner or later, that demographic, that changing demographic is going to overwhelm
and unravel the delical, the delicate social fabric that makes Maui No Ka Oi.
Already we're suffering from social unrest. And, and, you know, I'm not going to
mention specifics, but those of us here know angry violent outbursts that have
happened to people we know on the seventh and eighth floor through no provocation
of their own, just being in the wrong place at the wrong time.
We are suffering social unrest right now and I think that's because we have too great
an influx, to fast. And we aren't answering the needs of our local community, people
who are really the deserving ones of our very limited resources. There, they are the
children and the grandchildren of those people who made Maui. Who through their
blood, sweat and tears built this County, and we're marginalizing them everyday as
we allow more and more high-end housing, high-end time shares.
You know, turning Maui into the place for the rich and famous, the very wealthy who
may only come here a couple times a year. How many ghost towns can we build on
Maui and dedicate her limited resources to before we go over the tipping point. And I
don't think we're too far away from that right now, Mr. Chairman.
I think, to allow this kind of development at the southern region of the community plan
district with no plan for an extension of Piilani Highway, which was the impetus to
allow this project district even to happen in the first place. The Councils before us
who adopted this project district did it with that extension of Piilani Highway as the
center focus of the, of the project.
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And why is that important? Because that provides an evacuation route,
Mr. Chairman. And without that, we are putting people in harms way. There is no
way the people of Wailea, or Wailea 670, or Makena will have any hope of
evacuating should there be a tsunami, fire storm, any, any natural cat--catastrophe.
There's no way to do it. Because there's no mauka route.
And, we've already had Civil Defense tell us, the evacuation route for South Maui
folks, keep your tennis shoes handy. Don't even get in your car because you'll be
stuck on a highway, gridlock. Get on your tennis shoes and run for the hills. That's
our evacuation route for South Maui.
So I don't call this smart growth in any stretch of the imagination, Mr. Chairman, and
especially since we don't have adequate impacted assessment or adequate
mitigation. All that should have been done in the application.
You know, smart growth is way more than just a good idea and a good design with
energy efficiency and, and nice walking paths. Smart growth means you fully
analyze all potential impacts of a proposed development in order to identify what you
need to do to mitigate them. We haven't done that.
We don't have a finalized traffic impact analysis for Piilani Highway, for South Kihei
Road. What the regional roadway impacts are going to be? We don't have it. DOT
refused to do their, review their last traffic impact analysis, the third one. Every single
one they did was criticized harshly by DOT. And the final one they submitted DOT
said "You know until you get a real final good count, and you include Makena Resort,
we're not wasting our time. But as long as you pay to make improvements and put in
all these lights and expand Piilani from Kilohana to Wailea Ike, at your cost, we're
okay."
But you know what, DOT doesn't live here. DOT doesn't have constituents in South
Maui who have to traverse this, this corridor every day. So what do they care? As
long as their economic burden is lifted, they're okay. But you know what, our County
Code tells us that we should have had that done in the application before it left the
Planning Commission. That didn't happen. So we're just hoping, we're just hoping
that things work out. You don't have to live there.
I'd like to know who's deciding who we are building Maui for. Is it the decisionmakers who developed our community plan? Is it the decision-makers who
developed our general plan?
Or is it Lehman Brothers, Cargile Group and big time mainland investors who want to
make a buck off of Maui? And the best way to make a buck is to build a private golf
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course, membership only. So you can charge millions of dollars for people to come
and have their third or fourth, fourth home, to utilize a couple times a year. Sounds
like a plan if you're a big time investor.
What does that do to us, Mr. Chairman? What does another golf course do to our
dying reefs? Our dying reefs, they're dying people and they're dying because golf
course runoff. Don't give me this State of, Department of Health twelve step plan.
We've had that in place for years and it hasn't done any good. In ten years, fifty
percent of our reefs are dead in South Maui. Where's the mitigation for that?
Another golf course?
You know, I, you know, I could read off the criteria of approval. I don't want to
embarrass my fellow colleagues cause I know they all feel they're doing the right
thing, you know.
My good friend Danny Mateo, he promoted and worked very hard in getting the
Workforce Housing ordinance passed and I think he feels highly obligated to see it
through fruition in a big project like this. But, times have changed since we passed
that ordinance, big time.
From 56,000 median income to almost $70,000 median income for a family of four.
You tell me how many residents in this, working families who earn enough household
income that they can afford, I wrote it down, 350 to $530,000 for a home this Project
District. Not many that I know of. In fact none. And anybody that I know that can
afford a house that price already has a house.
And, with the recession coming, they aren't going to make it. And I don't know any
people, you know, the real backbone of this community, Mr. Chairman, who, who
keeps this economic engine running are the people who work service jobs. They are
the people who run the retail operations, run the, all the service jobs at the hotels.
You know, they're, they're working two, three jobs just to make it. And, we're telling
them, okay, raise your family in an apartment, in a three story apartment, as a matter
of fact. No density requirements as far as what size these units have to be. There's
nothing in the Workforce ordinance that addresses that.
There's nothing in the Workforce ordinance that makes sure that those people who
are chosen, are chosen fairly. We've had too much testimony from people who've
gone through the process and found they were discriminated against by those people
who make the choices. And make no mistake, it's the developer and the developer's
representative who chooses who gets the affordable housing. Is that equitable? I
think we need to sharpen up the bill and I know Member Mateo, is working on that.
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I just don't feel that the sacrifice of the quality of life is worth what we're getting, you
know. This is a 20 year build-out. Who knows what conditions will be in the next ten,
fifteen years. I think we've got to, a big mistake in allowing project districts to have a
20 year build-out.
You know there's nothing in the ordinance, the project district ordinance that speaks
to that at all, Mr. Chairman. That, you know, the idea behind that ordinance was to
give some flexibility. That doesn't mean, you know, flexibility for 20 years. There's
nothing that, that says we need to do that. And you know as well as I do, when we
allow developments to, to build out over that long a time, all kinds of things happen
and change.
Maui Lani is a good example. We still don't have the low and affordable housing that
Maui Lani was supposed to provide. The housing that our residents, our working
residents really need. How long have they been around?
Conditions change and there is no guarantee that conditions will be conducive to the
build-out of this project by the time they get ready to build.
Yeah, there's no guarantee for water, they got to prove that water. And I got all .. .
odds they aren't ever going to get enough water without turning the, the aquifer
already brackish, too salty for down-gradient users, current users. And, oh well, I
guess tough for them, just have to suck up some potable water out of the County
system to make up for what they've lost. No guarantee, Mr. Chairman.
No water source distribution and analysis in their application. A requirement of the
County Code. To this day, we don't have any guarantee that they've got water. So,
you know, roll the dice, give them the approval. If they get the water fine, if they
don't, oh well, they'll come back, you watch, and ask for an amendment.
Conditions, criteria of approval, Mr. Chairman, the proposal meets the intent of the
General Plan and the objectives and policies of the community plans of the County.
Those Members who are voting to approve this have found that this project meets the
intent of the General Plan and the objectives and policies of the community plan.
I'm not going to take up a whole lot more time, but I'm going to give you, you know, I
could, I could spend twenty minutes reading policies and objectives in this community
plan that have not been met in this project. But the first one I'm going to bring up,
you know, the infrastructure concurrency, where's the infrastructure concurrency, it's
all through this plan. It's not anywhere in this project.
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Can you guarantee us we're going to have a high school by the time this builds out?
Can you guarantee us that we're going to have, urn the needed parks and, and, and
police and a safe highway for additional 2,000 plus cars, No guarantee for that.
The one I'm most concerned about, Mr. Chairman, and it couldn't be more clear and
direct, and that's the directives in our community plan. South Maui region has a
bounty of cultural resources that our community plan has policy objectives put in
place to protect, specifically to protect. And we're ignoring it, we're passing the buck.
Oh, let Na Kupuna 0 Maui do our job. Let State Historic do our job.
State Historic came here and told us do your job Council. We're the only ones with
the authority to put any conservation easement or any requirements that they put in
place. A preservation plan that will develop the sites into a, a cultural park, like our
community plan directs.
"Require development projects to identify", "to identify all cultural resources located
within or adjacent to the project area, prior to application". Six years ago, Mr. Chair,
"as part of the County development review process". What happened Planning
Department? We've got three different inventory surveys that they have put forward
to State Historic for their review. All three of them, inadequate. Not approved. You
need to do more work. You need to re-look at the southern region, Oh, gee, look all
these sites we didn't notice six years ago.
January 2002 the last inventory survey on this project, Mr. Chairman. And their
archaeologist has not sent any updates to State Historic, could not provide us with
any written documentation of any movement in getting an inventory survey done
since 2002. How respectful is, is that of the, of the Hawaiian community, of our host
culture. "Ah, never mind, we'll take care of it later when the Council can't do anything
about it.
Establish "cultural parks" and heritage corridors for visitation and education. "Oh, no,
no, we don't want to do that. We'll leave a few things as landscape features on our
golf course, but don't make us put in a cultural park for visitation and education."
We had the power and the authority to do that, Mr. Chairman. Our community plan
requires us to do it. Our criteria for approval requires us to do it. No that's asking too
much of Mr. Jencks.
This is not smart growth, this is not pono. No Historic Preservation Plan, not even an
inventory survey done. Our application requirement says a Preservation Mitigation
Plan. That comes after the inventory survey, Members, we'll never see it, it's never
coming to us. We're never going to get a chance to say, you know what, this is
significant enough, this is part of the ahupua'a system, this is the cultural landscape.
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There's an old trail here, proving the mauka/makai travel of this ahupua'a system.
It's going to be a landscape feature on a golf course. Maybe might be in somebody's
backyard too. But is it going to be part of a cultural preserve? This body didn't care
about it enough to make that happen and we're never going to have the chance to do
it again.
State Historic Preservation told us, you're the ones with the authority to do this,
please, do it. OHA asked us to do the same thing. "Ah, OHA, we don't care what
you say. No, we're going to, we're going to trust Charlie Jencks and his word and his
archaeological consultant who can't seem to get his job done in time for us to make
an informed decision." Maybe he's too busy fighting off the 23 counts he has against
him from DLNR for mishandling of burials on Oahu.
No Historic Preservation Plan, no analysis of secondary impacts, nothing. No
regional traffic impact analysis, no sewage disposal analysis, no baseline study of the
botanical resources in the area. No preservation plan approved by DLNR Fish and
Wildlife.
The body didn't want to support your condition today, Mr. Chairman. How valuable
are our natural resources. We're the stewards here, we're the ones elected by the
populous to look out for these resources. Sure as heck isn't DLNR who's letting our
reefs die. They don't care. I mean I'm sure there's many people within DLNR who
do care. But, what are they doing about it? Are they calling anybody up and saying
you know these water quality reports are showing that there's an awful lot of nitrogen
going into the water there, you guys better change your practices. No.
You know, I'm sorry I'm so passionate about this, Mr. Chairman, but I love Maui. I
love the beauty and the natural resources of Maui and I love her people. And I don't
think this project is doing any of it justice, not to mention the host culture.
We had twelve kanaka maoli come and stand in front of us and say, please, I'm a
descendent of the, of the first holder of the Royal Patent on these lands. My children
and my children's children have a right to this land and, you know, we're simple
people, we don't have tens of thousands of dollars to go to court and fight Lehman
Brothers, Cargile Group. We're coming to you as our elected body and pleading with
you, don't let them develop our ancestral lands.
It's our job, Mr. Chairman, to see to it that we look out for the people of Maui, the
kamaaina, who's ancestors all made it possible for us to be here today. Instead
we're deferring to offshore investment groups, cause they think they got a better idea.
I think they got a lousy idea. Since when do we need a private golf course on Maui?
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Let's just privatize Maui up one side and down the other. Privatize the shorelines by
turning our hotels into condominium units that only the very wealthy can own, only
the very wealthy can access. It's happening all over Maui.
Colin Cameron must be spinning in his grave. And I know my Tutu Inez Macphee
Ashdown, County of Maui Historian Emeritus, my kupuna; and Uncle Harry Mitchell,
my kupuna; and, and the people they learned from Aunty Alice Ka'ae. And I want to
say their names right. These are the kupuna who, if they were alive today, you can
bet this wouldn't be happening cause they saved the Palauea complex, and they'd be
saving this one too.
Particular attention should be directed toward the southern areas of the planning
region. That's Wailea 670. You know the Shaw sisters, that was Aunty Alice Ka'ae
and Mrs. Kawai'ele Hoapili, Hoapili. You know, they were born of ali'i ancestry.
They held, they held high secrets and knowledge and they passed this on to Aunty
Inez. Many, also the Reverend Edward Kapoo; Aunty Annie Hinau; Makena Moloa
Kukahiko; Aunty Helen Peters, she was from the Kuloloio family; Reverend John
Kukahiko; Reverend Kauaualalena from Kanaio. All these people, kupuna from
generations before, shared their understanding of the Hawaiian culture and the
archeological sites that Inez Ashdown fought so hard as Maui County Historian to
save. And what respect are we showing them now.
This project is not pono, Mr. Chairman. I will not support it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Anderson, for your comments.
Other comments by the Members? I believe Mr. Molina wants to be last as movant
of the motion. Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
You know, I want to acknowledge and the applicant for all that they have done. If we
look at, you know, what they have done, and what they have been asked and
expected to do, it is admirable. We look at 350 acres for open space, parks,
preservation.
(Councilmember Victorino was excused from the meeting at 12:09 a.m.)
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I was hoping that we could, you know, get the 130 acres
to protect the native plants and the a'a habitat. But they also have given, you know,
in their project, 320 acres for residential and neighborhood commercial uses,
including affordable housing.
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They have designed into their project three miles of road, bike and pedestrian trails.
Their affordable housing amounts to 700 units. That is something significant. And
this is to comply with our Residential Workforce Housing Policy. And they have a
commitment to build upfront affordable housing, 250 affordable units, you know. And
the affordable housing part is a significant and a very important part for our residents.
They have, you know, will contribute 24 million to park assessments. Development
of six acres of park area as, as part of the community park facilities in South Maui,
you know, and five million going to that.
Traffic impact fees in the formula of 5,000 per unit at 14,000 units is $7,000,000.
That's a large contribution. School impact fees, $4,200,000.
You know, they will im--improve Piilani Highway and are donating funds for that.
They are improving Piilani Highway, Kilohana Drive to Wailea Ike Drive, five million
going to that.
(Councilmember Victorino returned to the meeting at 12:11 a.m.)
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS:
improvements to four lanes.

Intersection of, improvements, Piilani Highway,

They are committed to privately constructing their own domestic water and
wastewater treatment facilities. Irrigation uses non-potable brackish and reclaimed
water.
I mean, this is a lot, they're contributing, Mr. Chairman. And, I think this should be
acknowledged that they have made their commitment, you know, for a total of about
$46 million. That's a really significant amount and they have accepted 30 conditions
as part of all of this.
So, again, once again, I commend, you know, the applicant and Mr. Jencks and the
consultants. And, as you, as you have heard, it certainly is difficult for all of us to
make a decision on this.
Some of my concerns remain and that have been expressed in many of our
testimony events here, and in South Maui about congestion with traffic, parks and
beaches. Potential impacts on our ecological systems, environment, native flora and
fauna, dry forest, endangered species. Certainly we cannot put this all on just this
project. But, we have no way of measuring that.
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The developer is giving millions of dollars in benefits to the community and it is
admirable but there's, there's two understandings here, Mr. Chairman. And
sometimes it's difficult to explain.
Wealth and riches in western thinking is having money and material things. Wealth
and riches in Hawaiian thinking is very different.
The Hawaiian's didn't have a word that equates to value of property, of money and
those things. In Hawaiian, to be rich, the word they use is waiwai. Wai is water, so
Hawaiians knew the importance of water and so they, word for being rich and wealthy
is water. And part of that richness is the 'aina, the mea 'ai, the food that sustains us
and the ohana that also sustains us.
I want to say, Mr. Chairman, that Land Use Chair Molina, I have a great respect for
him for all the work that he led us in the Land Use Committee in deliberating on this
application. And, I respect all the Members of the Land Use Committee that worked
hard on this, very hard.
I also want to express and I know and I have a good understanding and respect the
unions and their responsibilities to their members for jobs. And that is important.
Most union members are family members that need to sustain their families. I know
the importance of unions, I am a 32 year member of unions, both in Fire Fighters and
the HGEA. So I know how the union have helped me and my family, and without
them, many of us wouldn't be where we are, or have what we have.
And I also understand the businesses that support our economy and that projects like
this are important to. I only wish we could do affordable housing, at one time we did
where it's 100 percent affordable housing and no luxury developments attached to it.
And I think we're pursuing and heading in that direction and we should. And I think
we, we could get that done and then I don't think people would have a concern of
what was attached to it anymore.
During all of this deliberations, I have been not only pleasantly surprised, but
impressed with the amount of young people that have come out, participating,
engaged and contributing to the process. We heard one gentleman this morning
testify out of college, local boy, went to school, came back and he's caught up in the
Obama thing, which is driving a lot of young people from the beaches and from the
surf to the polls and I think that's important.
I have some concerns of the potential impacts on our reefs and fisheries, our natural
resources, our culture, the 'aina and the water. As I have mentioned earlier, I have a
great respect for the kupuna, people like Kupuna Silva that came here to testify. I
have a lot of respect for knowledgeable Hawaiians such as Bully Kapahulehua.
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And when we listen to testimony, both down in South Maui and here, just today
alone, in my calculations, and I'm not sure it's hundred percent accurate, but I think
it's very close, my poll, my totals were 44 against, 14 for, for a difference of 30.
I wish for affordable housing, or for any kind of development. As was mentioned by
one of our testifiers that we could use land that has already been disturbed, such as
land that are coming out of sugar cane fields and pineapple fields. I think in that way
we could preserve sensitive, significant, conservation, cultural areas in our County.
For me and, I was reluctant to explain, you know, about feeling my kupuna, because I
know those that didn't grow up like that would not understand. But for those out there
that grew up like myself, they do understand what that means.
My genealogy on my father's mother's side, we can trace back to the original
Hawaiians. So it's important for me to know that the legacy we leave for the next
seven generations would be something we would be proud of.
I wish everybody could have grown up in Hana and Keanae, where you can still walk
up the streams, walk up to the mountains, go to the beaches, and it's always
accessible. I wish people could grow up in Hana and Keanae where you can go to
the streams, know how to catch opae, know how to go get o'opu, know how to catch
hihiwai's, know how to collect leko. All of that. I wish they could go to the mountains
like we did to hunt and to gather food. And to the beaches, where we surf and we
use as another gathering resource for foods to supplement the family's tables.
Yes, many of these, you know, are gone and lost. However, in Hana we try to
preserve as much of this as we can and we hope we can do that in other areas of our
County. Yes, I understand we certainly need homes, unless we're willing to live in a
blue top, or tent, or grass shack, we need homes. And our working families deserve
homes and we need to craft a way to do that.
(Councilmember Baisa was excused from the meeting at 12:21 a.m.)
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: But for me, I, I really have to listen to those that come to
me to help them and to represent them. And I know all my colleagues do the same
thing. They have their constituencies that they need to respect and to honor and to
help, and we all try to do that. I think it's democratic to be able to express your mind
and your thoughts. I think it's healthy to have differences of opinion and perspectives
and I think that's why we have nine Members on this body, so that we can do that
and then we can come up with a democratic vote of how we feel.
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So for me, it's not to condemn another Member or a colleague or have a difference of
opinion where I think my opinion or perspective is better than theirs. I respect
everything that they do. And for me, being here for the first 14 months has been
certainly a learning experience and I have, I have really enjoyed, you know, the
rapport and the working relationship with my colleagues.
But, on, on this I have to search my heart deep and as much as I want to see that the
affordable housing is built, like other things that we have just recently voted on, you
can't separate things out and vote on certain things one way and other parts of the
project another way. And so because we, I can't do that, I need to vote so that I can
hopefully do in my mind what I think will preserve as much as I can help to preserve
and yet provide for the needs of our community.
So Mr. Chairman, I thank you for this opportunity, but as with the first bill, I, I will not
be supporting this bill.
Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
(Councilmember Baisa returned to the meeting at 12:23 a.m.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros.
Other discussion, Members? I have already stated I would allow Mr. Molina to give
closing comments as the movant, movant of this motion. Okay, before I call on
Mr. Molina, then, as the last speaker, the Chair will quickly state his position.
I believe for this day for some will be a "benchmark day". For others it'll be a
"Waterloo". It is my belief, Members, that we have opportunities. It is in my opinion,
this is the opportunity for us to start making our adjustments to our economic
engines.
There's many people who weren't here when Baldwin Packers was closing. Just like
there weren't many people here who could appreciate Mr. Medeiros' childhood and
growing up in East Maui. I was lucky, I was on Lanai, so we know that hamburger
doesn't grow in plastic trays with cellophane wrap.
And so with, you know, our forefathers made decisions then and we went to the
visitor industry. We worked hard to get Kaanapali ready for that World Cup, or
Canadian Cup Golf Tournament with just the Sheraton at Black Rock, Black Point.
Took us years to mature that industry to provide us with the opportunities, the
revenues, the jobs for us to move this County forward with the reduction in
agriculture.
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Well for me, Members, we have reached the next turning point in our economic
history. While we are not facing some of those major traumatic changes that
agricultural placed us when we decided to go to the visitor industry, here we are now
in the next transition.
And for some of us we ask why are we in this situation and why are we now looking
at projects such as this as part of a solution to deal with housing. We've been on this
track for decades. Our track has caused some of the problems by our successes.
So for me it's time to make the change. And if you believe what the Legislature is
proposing and you are a, now a supporter of sustainability, the time has come for
make those adjustments in how we provide jobs, the type of economy we provide for
our residents as well as what will be the economic engines of this County.
You know for me, Members, I see our success with the two, as a two edged sword.
Can we forget three, four years ago, construction was booming, we had
subcontractors bidding on County projects, 100 percent of our total budgeted
appropriation, the sub-contractor. We couldn't get any of our projects done because
the bids were over a 100 percent increase in our budget projections.
I have contracts by Public Works encumbered from 2004 to pave our roads on our
island. They're too busy, so here I am five years later still waiting from a 2004
appropriation to get our roads paved.
And now, Members, you going to deal with a new budget and with this conditions of
zoning, that is allowing private wastewater, private water. How do I go back and tell
my residents on Lanai why they're going to be paying higher water fees, higher
sewage rates, because we have exempted out subdivisions that should be on County
systems.
You guys all saw the budget proposal by the Mayor, you saw her increases. I got to
go back and explain this to Lanai.
You know, Members, you are aware of it, we hardly speak of it, but yet we are in
social conflict. You know what the locals are saying out there, it's us against them.
It's the has versus the have nuts. It's not going to get better unless we start making
changes.
Mr. Mateo taught me a great phrase for what we're building for. But I can tell you
what I've learned, this is what the locals are telling me, "I don't want to be a stranger
in my own home." So Members, we know what is really happening out there, and
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they are looking at the nine of us, we come from very broad backgrounds, we have
very different experiences of life, but for me, Members, it's not a hard decision.
I sleep well at night. I wake up looking forward to come back to work here, but I have
always based my decisions on my solid philosophy that I've learned well from my
mentors, my father, my island's kupunas, whether it be, be the Reverend Kanipae or
Mr. Kaopuiki. We all have those that we rely on.
But we should be learning from our recent past, that's the best I can draw on. I can
talk about agriculture, I can talk about the visitor industry and I can talk about what's
happening now, because people like me have lived through that.
So I share this with you Members because, like I said for some of us today it'll be a
"benchmark", and for others it's going to be a "Waterloo". And we'll find out come
November, the Tuesday when the people make their choices.
So Members, that is my beliefs, my positions. There's much more we all can share
on this topic, I just give you my few points that I believe are pertinent to the zoning
conditions that are before you today in Bill 22 that is up for second and final reading.
And now I call on Mr. Molina to close.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, before you call on Mr. Molina, if I may.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. And that is why, Members, I kept asking who
would like to speak during discussion?
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I was going to allow our senior Member to go ahead of me, but obviously there was
nothing much else to be said.
You know, me, myself, I have, like the Members that are, the three of us that are
brand new in this, this, this term have had to learn a lot of things about a lot of
situations, about a lot of places. And for myself, I think I was probably the slowest to
understand, to get really an understanding of what this is all about.
I've met countless days and nights and weekends and at my office and other places
to listen to the people of Maui County. And the one thing 1 did get from them, you're
absolutely right, they are worried about their homes. They are worried about the
haves and the have nots and they becoming the have nots.
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There are many out there that feel the social pressures that you've just indicated,
Mr. Chair. There are children and grandchildren and one day great grandchildren
that will come upon this island and sustainability in my mind as one was told by
someone is the ability for my grandchildren to be able to live here in Maui County.
Not want to live here, but be able to live here, that's sustainability. All the other parts
are components of.
1 share the same passion for my community, which is the entire County of Maui. I
feel that we as, as a group here all nine of us, at times disagree, at times, maybe
even to a point of being at odds about different issues. But once its said and done,
and the vote has been taken, we support and work together on the next, and the
next, and the next issue.
I've had great admiration for everyone in this room. And I feel humbled to be
amongst some of them. I've learned so much from Ms. Anderson through the year.
She's taught me a great deal. You, Chair, have taught me a great deal.
Mr. Pontanilla, Mr. Molina, Mr. Mateo and his passion for housing. Ms. Johnson for
her passion for West Maui and the people. Ms. Baisa and Mr. Medeiros for their
various areas and their love of the people. Every one of them really do care about
the people of Maui County. No one can say that.
And I think this is one of the, like you said, the "benchmark" or "Waterloo". I don't
know where I fall on this, but I will say this, this Council has been willing to take on
issues that was left behind by prior Councils. Whether it was their fault or not,
whether they couldn't get to it or not, whether they ran out of time or not, I wasn't here
to know this. Some of you were and I think you all worked very hard then, as you do
today.
But we haven't backed off, whether it's this issue, TVR issue, show me the water
issue, you name an issue that we haven't wanted to take on. Are we popular
because we take on the issues? I don't know. I hear good things out there, and 1
see not so good things out there. But I know in my heart of hearts that all nine of us
really care, really, really care. No one can fault this group for that.
We've come to a point where we've got to make a decision on a project that can
have, as Ms. Anderson, a great negative impact on South Maui. Yet, I feel that it will
be the benchmark, the template for all develops coming further.
I hope and pray that I'm right. Only time will tell. Everyone here has a great passion.
Everyone here has a great love for the people of Maui County. So whatever
decisions they make tonight, whether, oh, this morning, and by the way I was wrong,
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I joked with Michael that we'd be done by 10:30. I was off by two plus hours, but
who's counting now.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I expected us to be done by noon.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, well noon tomorrow, we still got chance, sir. We
still got a chance.
But all joking aside, really, we've come to a point where all the testimony I've heard,
all the people out there that have called, stopped by, e-mails, stopped me on the
street, you know, I can tell you it's been yes, no, yes, yes, no, yes. Just up and
down, up and down. I just really believe in my heart of hearts that this will do for what
I believe will be good for the entire County.
And I hope the people of South Maui are the ones that benefit the most. That they
have the homes, that they have the living facilities. I wish, like you, Ms. Anderson,
we could do away with the golf course, cause I think we have too many golf courses
as it is and I don't even golf, so I don't really care.
I wish we could make some of those substantial changes to make this more, what I
call a residential community. Instead of 700, I'd like to get eight or nine hundred, a
thousand affordable houses, instead of just the 700 units. And maybe as time goes
on we'll find the means to do this. I think we're getting closer as you said. We have
the abilities now and I think the people out there want that.
I think the marketplace is, is, is falling. House, house prices are falling. You heard
that from a realtor today and you go around to most realtors, inventories are very
high especially on the high end. And sooner or later somethings got to break.
Foreclosures, whatever, they've got to come down.
It's not a heck of a way, but like I told someone today when they were talking about
this, I said if there are speculators that were going and flipping and flipping and
flipping and they lose money now, I have no sympathy for them, sorry. I feel for the
people who work hard to own a house, who took a sub-prime rate, who took an
interest . . . only rates and now are struggling to pay that.
My son is one of them. They pay over $4,000 a month on their mortgage. But
they're working hard, they're struggling, but they're working hard. And that's what this
is all about to me is the people out there who are willing to sacrifice because they will
be the ones to rise to the top. Our children are learning that this is a tough world, that
is not give me, give me, give me, it's a lot of working. A lot of it you have to go out
and reach and work hard to, to achieve.
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And I too remember the days from walking from Makawao to Haliimaile, to Pukalani
when there was nothing there but pineapple fields. In the 50's and 60's Maui was a
quieter, beautiful place and every summer when I came to spend with my
grandparents, I enjoyed the days here. Going to the beach, which on the Big Island,
we didn't have, especially Hilo side, we didn't have white sand beaches. In fact white
sand was something new to us.
But these are the things that I wish that was still here. Whatever we can preserve I
will always work hard to preserve. But I do have one real im--burning question I have
to ask Mr. Moto, if you give me one moment to ask him this question, if you allow me
this.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Moto, it has been said by testifiers, by Ms. Anderson
that the community plan that this project has, we've kind of gone over, is, we are in
violation of that. Mr. Moto, are we in violation?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Moto, are, are you prepared to respond to the question?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes. The Planning Department has taken a position that it's
consistent. Our, our office has been prepared to sign the zoning bills, so we believe
that there's adequate legal basis to find that it is consistent.
It is, it is, zoning is a legislative discretionary function. It is up to you to decide
whether you want to zone this, these properties at all. You are not under any legal
requirement to do so. And you also have the ability to amend the community plan, if
you so desire.
But, as I have said before, I believe that there are no legal impediments preventing
you from zoning the properties as proposed if that is what you, if that is what the
Council wishes.
I believe there's an adequate basis to, to defend such a decision.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Moto.
And Chair I thank you for that opportunity to get that on the record because I think
that was something that people needed to understand.
In closing Mr. Chair, I want to thank all Members, the public, every testifier that came
to all the meetings we had. It has been a true, true enlightening experience and I'm
thankful for the opportunity. And if I had to do it all over again, I wouldn't hesitate to
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do it the same way and talk to the people the same way and listen to their manao the
same way.
As Ms. Anderson and some others have said, this project is not pono. Well let me
put the developer on notice, cheat on us and the coconut wireless will get you.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
You know today, I, one of my staff members asked me how late do you think you're
going to go till tonight and I, I joked, I said midnight, I guess the jokes on me.
But anyway, for my last time on this. I wanted to make some clarifications about
some of the remarks that were, were made by one of our Members. I guess, you
know, that we're being chastised on certain issues. And everybody has a right to
their opinion, but I think it's important, everybody tell the full story. And in particular
two issues.
The letter that was sent by the OHA Director, with his recommendations, I want to
make it clear that he was speaking for himself and not the whole board. Our Maui
Board Member, retired Judge Boyd Mossman was left out of the process. And quite
frankly, I'm very offended that happened to him. Why wasn't he consulted, you know.
So, we made sure we brought Judge Mossman here, so he could share his manao
with us. So let me make that point real clear to the public.
SHPD, they came here and, well a representative from SHPD came here and told us
that yes, we need to do our jobs. But they needed to do theirs, they were
understaffed and there was some mismanagement going on. IVs like they were
asking us to do their job. So let's make that real clear and tell the full story, not only
half the story.
Anyway, on the issue of title, Mr. Chairman, I'm, I am sensitive to the title matter as
well, but I think in our role as Councilmembers, I think at times we try to go beyond
our scope of responsibilities. I don't know of anyone here on this body that is a title
expert, a land title expert, if you, or have any type of background in that area or law
for that matter. That is why we have the court system. And this type of issue should
be taken to the courts and the land title experts to decide.
Our, I believe our responsibilities is just to decide whether the use of the land is
appropriate, when it comes to zoning. So I know we're all passionate, but sometimes
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I think we go way beyond our responsibilities. So, I've said, made my comments on
that.
And finally, I know the, you made the remarks about this could be a "Waterloo", or a
"benchmark" for some of us. And it is an election year and, you know, eight of us
have elections. And, we're going to put our necks on the line, those of us who are
going to support this project. But I don't mind putting my neck on the line to help
those who need housing. I see nothing wrong with that, you know.
I mean, we have to take on the tough issues. Myself as Land Use Chair, and the
previous Land Use Chair Mr. Carroll, we have done our best to cleanup this
Committee. There was a lot of items that were left behind by previous Land Use
Chairs, for whatever reasons, they never took it up. But I can sleep at night, and I'm
sure as well as Mr. Carroll could, that we tried our best to bring out the tough issues
and not do the easy thing and keep it buried, you know. You talk about not doing
your jobs, you know. So anyway, I just want to make that remark about previous
Land Use Chairs, you know, and we get chastised for at least bringing the issue out
into the open, you know.
So, I've vented, and gotten that off my chest. But the work will continue, whatever
happens here tonight, when we wake up, we all wake up, we hope, and we can go
on and deal with other important issues in our community.
So, I want to thank you, Mr. Chair, I know you did a hell of a job running this meeting.
I mean, nobody ever envisioned this thing going till 1:00 and, wasn't it just the other
day that we had all agreed upon that each Member will have five minutes and speak
twice to the motion. I don't know what happened to that, Mr. Chairman.
But anyway I'll leave it at that and I want to thank again all my colleagues, we all
worked hard on this issue no matter which side you're on. The Administration,
Planning Department, I know you guys caught a lot of fire, Public Works, but you
know we're all human and we try to do the best job we can with what we have.
And to the Council Services staff and of course my Land Use Committee Analyst,
Carla Nakata, she's just, did an incredible bang-up job and Committee Secretary
Tammy Frias and of course all of our other testifiers. So, if I missed saying thank
yous to anyone out there, my apologies.
And if anyone's still out there watching us, my goodness, thank you. I, I tip my hat to
you. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Molina.

Members before you is a motion to pass Bill 22 on second and final reading.
The Chair will now call for the vote on.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: For my second and final since we're setting the record
straight. I would like to say that when Mr., or Judge Boyd Mossman called us during
the Land Use Committee and I questioned him in regards to OHA's letter, he
informed us that the board does not regularly participate in review letters for
Chapter 60, Historic Preservation Reviews and that he supported the comments
made by the staff in this letter. To set the record straight, Mr. Chairman.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Members we are now on the motion for second and final
reading. All in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS BAISA, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
VICTORINO, AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
Okay, Chair rules it five in the affirmative; and four "nays",
Ms. Anderson, Ms. Johnson, Mr. Medeiros and the Chairman. Motion does pass
second and final reading, Bill 22, conditions of zoning.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, we have no further business scheduled for today.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members, it is late, the Chair is going to skip announcements.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, so we thank our staff, Mr. Moto, Mr. Hunt, Mr. Miyamoto and our
Clerk's Office and Council Services Director.
Members the regular meeting of eighteenth of March 2008 is hereby adjourned.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business before the Council, the regular meeting of March 18, 2008,
was adjourned by the Chair at 12:49 a.m. on March 19, 2008.
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